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CHAIR HOKAMA:

(Gavel).

Council's Committee on Budget and

12

Finance will come to order.

13

December, 2003.

14

This is the 2nd of

ITEM NO. 22:

REVIEWING, REVISING AND ESTABLISHING REAL
PROPERTY CLASSIFICATIONS

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Members, we have one item on the agenda

15
16

17

this morning, which is Item BF-22, under the

18

reviewing, revising, and establishing real property

19

classifications.

20

This morning we.have in attendance people who

21

wish to give comment and testimony, so at this time

22

we'll take those wishing to provide comment.

23

we start, may I please ask all of you that if you

24

have any cell phones, to please turn it off, pagers

25

on vibrate mode, as a courtesy to all.
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1

does not tolerate interruptions of his meetings, and

2

so I will state that up front.

3

minutes to provide your testimony, at which time the

4

Staff will notify you, and the Chair will give you

5

up to one additional minute to conclude your

6

comments.

7

will ask the members if they have any questions on

8

the testimony you have presented and the Chair will

9

not allow any debate between

10

At the end of your comments the Chair

~estifiers

and

Committee members.
Okay, first person we have this morning is

11

12

You will have three

Mr. William Tavares.
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

13
14

MR. TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. TAVARES:

Good morning.
Good morning.
I'm Bill Tavares, resident of Kuau for 82 of

17

my 82 years, and T want to be there when I'm 102.

18

Now/ before I begin, Paula Newell, the daughter of

19

Lyle Betgar, one of the original five angry old men,

20

gives you her greetings.

21

she is in our corner, she says, and yours too.

22

She can't come today, but

The Executive Committee of COMET, the

23

Committee for More Equitable Taxation, presents to

24

this Council officially three proposals to

25

restructure our property tax system which has run
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5

amuck.

These are as follows:
One

2

for residential homeowners t roll back

t

3

assessments to the year 2000 and cap taxes based

4

upon that assessment to no more than 2 percent per

5

year.

6

apply based upon the market sale value.

7

a one-year freeze on taxes until a permanent

8

solution to the inequities in the tax system is

9

established.

Upon sale t the new current assessment will
Two t impose

Threet revise the Circuit Breaker to

10

make it more equitable and beneficial to more

11

homeowners.

12

Maui County's Charter states that amendments

13

to the Charter may be initiated by securing 20

14

percent of the votes registered in the last general

15

election.

16

submitted to the voters of Maui County at the next

17

general election without any intermediate step

18

comingtb this Council.

19

gives citizens the right to amend their Charter by

20

securing only 5 percent of the registered voters'

21

signatures on a petition.

22

faith in their people than we do here on Maui.

23

The proposed amendment can then be

The Kauai County Charter

They sure have a lot more

COMET does not intend to secure nearly 16 t OOO

24

signatures on a petition unless this Council fails

25

to restructure the present property tax system.
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1

will, however, press vigorously for the proposals I

2

have mentioned.

3

2004-2005 year indicates percentage increases of our

4

property taxes at the double digit level, or even at

5

the upper single digit level, you can expect and you

6

will see protest demonstrations around this building

7

and elsewhere.
Incidentally, my niece, Cindy Marks

8
9

If the assessment notice for the

l

who

lives in Huntington Beach, California saw her

10

property taxes go up from $603 in 1979 to $1,265

11

this year, a 91 percent increase in 25 years.

12

homeowners here on Maui can experience that increase

13

in two years or less.

14

this reform movement will lose momentum if the three

15

remaining --

16

MS. KOLLER:

17

MR. TAVARES:

Some

Now, if anybody's hoping that

Three minutes.
-- angry old men disappear from the scene

l

18

let them know this, we now have several young and

19

zealous individuals ready to continue our crusade.
Coveted coastal lots are nbw being purchased

20
21

for sums ranging from 1 million to $6 million, and

22

this cancerous buying feeding frenzy is moving

23

inland.

24

Makawao, Pukalani, Haiku

25

expressing apprehension and fear about the

COMET has received phone calls from Kula,
l

Kahului, and Hana
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1

escalating assessments in taxes.

2

come from all age groups, all of them, not just

3

senior citizens.

4

agree that the power to tax is not the power to

5

destroy.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

These calls have

Surely, surely this Council must

And we are being destroyed.

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Tavares.
Members, any questions for Mr. Tavares?

7

He

8

does have written testimony that he has provided to

9

you.

Any questions for Mr. Tavares at this time?

10

Thank you very much for being here, Bill.

11

appreciate --

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We

Mr. Chair.

Excuse me.
Question.

Mr. Kane.
That 2 percent figure that you're

17

talking about, how did you come up with that figure?

18

And because you've stated that you're going to be

19

pursuing your proposal aggressively, whether we look

20

at it or if we don't have any consideration, as an

21

example, say we look at 5 percent --

22

MR. TAVARES:

Well, we --

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

versus 2 percent, I mean, how firm

24

are you on your 2 percent before you start

25

protesting in front of the building, Mr. Tavares?
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8

MR. TAVARES:

We're ready for them or not because things

2

are so high already that 1/2 percent would make a

3

difference.

4

will negotiate on.

5

say.

6

a good hard look at the situation here.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

MR. TAVARES:

10

I mean, you guys have the final

We know that.

7

9

I guess 1;.' m not going to say what we

But in the name of heaven, take

Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you, Dain.

questions like that.

I like honest

And I give honest answers.

Thank you.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Hold on, Bill, please.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson.

One of the things, Bill, that I

13

just was not sure if you are aware of, and correct

14

me if I'm wrong, Corporation Counsel, but one of the

15

things in terms of the Charter amendment or

16

something that would go to the voters, one of the

17

things that I think we cannot do or the

18

the public cannot do is to proceed with taking an

19

issue to the voters that would in any way impact the

20

revenue, that -- either the revenue or the tax

21

assessment.

22
23

MR. TAVARES:

Is Brian here?

Brian Moto told me -- I

asked him that.

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

MR. TAVARES:

Okay.

Because Kauai - - may I say this,
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9

Mr. Chairman r may I answer?

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

MR. TAVARES:

CertainlYr you can correct me.

You may respond to that question.
Yes r I will respond to that.

He said that

5

we can in a Charter -- as far as he can see there's

6

no prohibition r but getting 16 r OOO votes is

7

admittedly a difficult

8

Mr. Chairman r then you folks would have the final

9

say.

~hing.

If we got 10 percentr

We don't want to risk all that work and then

10

have you say no.

11

right on the ballot.

12

can interpret it does not deny itr but initiative

13

process, we're not allowed to do like California

14

does on property taxes.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So if you get 20 percent, it goes
And he said yes r as far as he

Okay.

We know that.
And that was maybe what I

16

was recalling r that I know we had that conversation

17

during the Charter amendment discussion.

18

you very much r toor for your proposals and also for

19

asking Mr. Motor because --

20

MR. TAVARES:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

But thank

I did.
-- I would hate to see anybody go

through that effort and then

23

MR. TAVARES:

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

MR. TAVARES:

NOr

I cleared all that very careful.
not have it work.

Thank you.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

Thank you.
Yeah.

Mr. Nishiki.
Bill, in your written

testimony here you give us proposals to consider.

4

MR. TAVARES:

To consider.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I want to read number one, because

6

this is where I need to have some understanding.

7

For residential homeowners, roll back assessments to

8

the year 2000 and cap taxes based upon the

9

assessment -- that assessment to no more than 2

10

percent per year.

11

MR. TAVARES:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

Uh-huh.
This assessment is based on even the

valuation cannot go up 2 percent?

14

MR. TAVARES:

Say that again?

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

What?

We now either charge you a property

16

tax increase and the other way in which we get money

17

from you is that we may not increase the property

18

tax percentage but we valuate your property more.

19

MR. TAVARES:

Oh, well --

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay, and that's how we hit you,

21

okay.

22

applies to the valuation increase?

23

MR. TAVARES:

My question is that that 2 percent also

Well, later on we're going to have an

24

expert, and I've deliberately asked this man to

25

come, Tony Fisher.

I believe he will be able to
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1

give you details on this Prop 13 thing.

2

do not want -- the end result is that the taxes are

3

not more than 2 percent per year increasing, however

4

you reach that.

5

insisting on this.

6

up a little bit, as it did with my

7

tax

8

only 91 percent in 25 years.

9

her taxes actually dipped.

-

We are

Now, on Kauai they are also
The assessment I suppose does go

- I forgot now which it is.

or is it the
Her taxes went up

She told me in 1994
Now, I don't know how

10

that happened, but later on Tony Fisher, an expert

11

on Prop 13, probably will be able to answer that.
My point is that however you get that, we do

12
13

not want an increase of more than 2 percent per

14

year.

15

evidently here, but on the end result, the thing

16

that matters to us is the tax.

17

answer that like an expert, and I don't pretend to

18

be an expert on Prop l3.

19

material.

20

after you read it.

21

and it is very deep stuff.

22

answered that properly.

23
24
25

We're not saying much about the assessment

I know I can't

I gave you a pile of

I'm sure you were as confused as I was

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I read every single word in it,
I'm sorry if I haven't

That's all right.

Finally, that last

sentence.
MR. TAVARES:

Where?
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Upon sale, the new current assessment

2

will apply based upon the market sale value.

3

those are a lot of words that I don't understand,

4

but I'm going to ask you this, and you can tell me

5

if this is what you mean.

6

Nishiki, okay.

7

Tavares that sold -- that you sold to me at $2

8

million.

9

MR. TAVARES:

Okay,

I'm a new son of Wayne

I buy a piece of property from Bill

I don't own any --

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

MR. TAVARES:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, but I'm just saying.

Okay.
At $2 million, okay.

Now you're -- under this

I'm a young

13

man.

14

my son now.

15

sentence saying that now my son, taxes -- and this

16

is a vacant piece of land -- will be based upon that

17

$2 million purchase price?

18

MR. TAVARES:

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

MR. TAVARES:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

MR. TAVARES:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

~anguage

He buys it at $2 million.

applies to
So is this

I assume so, even if it is your son.
Okay.

Okay, fine.

That's all right.

And I wish it -- and I wish it weren't so.
I don't want to get into my family.

Me too, yeah.

I'm fighting for my kids too.

Now -- now -- now this is the concern

24

I think for a lot of new homeowners.

What's going

25

to happen now is because that's all they can buy,
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1

but they're having to pay these high prices right

2

now.

3

this.

4

younger people that are buying homes will be the

5

ones with the additional property tax burdens

6

because of the high price now that they're either

7

willing or have to pay?

The younger people -- well, let me ask you
Philosophically, do you think now that the

8

MR. TAVARES:

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

MR. TAVARES:

Well -And is this fair?

If you look at the fact that 60-some-7

11

percent of the California voters recently reaffirmed

12

their faith in Prop 13, that's good enough for me.

13

I do think that perhaps (inaudible) can make this

14

feel a little more even, and it is unfortunate that

15

we didn't do something about this a heck of a lot

16

earlier, you know that, but we have to make a start.

17

Now, it may take another tsunami.

18

this.

19

you, when the tsunami hit in 1946, April 1st

20

was in the Army then.

21

Land values plummeted to 12 cents a square foot, I

22

know.

23

some land.

24

foot.

25

I live right near the beach.

And I hate to say
And let me tell
I

I rushed. home right away.

I signed off on a big sale there when we sold
They're now at 60, 70 dollars a square

Now, if we had begun this, you know, Wayne,
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1

back in 1991 when the -- the receptive Council that

2

we had, as you are too, if they had continued this

3

movement a little sooner, I think we wouldn't have

4

had to face this horrible situation where our young

5

people are going to have difficulty buying land.

6

Unless -- unless you insist that our developers

7

provide truly affordable housing.

8

do that?

9

government has to be cut, even though it hurts.

Are you going to

Unless you're willing to admit that

I can't give you that answer.

10

All I know is

11

that a lot of young people are phoning me.

They are

12

in danger of losing their property.

13

the whales and the porpoises.

14

about this.

15

higher than the whales, you know, on the

16

evolutionary scale of thing.

17

in our environment.

18

everything away I have, everything to my children.

19

All I own is books and records and an old Toyota

20

that vibrates.

21

have been a multi millionaire.

22

that.

23

millionaires, I expect you to give half of it away

24

as soon as you hit that million-dollar mark.

25

how I feel about it.

And you save

I hate to annoy you

God knows that we are a little bit

Please help us remain

Not me anymore.

I've given

The engine is vibrating.

I could

I said to heck with

I've already told my kids, if you become

And I'm not a communist,
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1

because I got an award for being anti-communist

2

years ago.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

MR. TAVARES:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

MR. TAVARES:

8

9

Thank you, Mr. Tavares.
Okay.
Any other questions?
Yeah, Bill, one thing that you

Oh, I'm on the hot seat this morning, but

okay.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

MR. TAVARES:

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

-- that you've not -- and this is

Wait, wait, say that again?
This is something that you don't have

12

in here as one area.

13

and I don't know how

14

MR. TAVARES:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Should someone that is not
if it's legal or not.

I don't know.
Should someone that is not a legal

16

resident of -- in Hawaii, in the State of Hawaii

17

well, say in Maui County, because they're not a

18

resident and they buy property here -- and I'm not

19

talking about exemptions.

20

property taxes.

21

this may be their second home, should we charge them

22

more than one that lives here?

23

fair and equitable?

24
25

MR. TAVARES:

I'm talking about

Because it's not their home and

Do you think that's

You know, we give local residents kama'aina

rates r right?

I would say that if you could do that
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1

le$ally, I would say hallelujah.

I wish you could

2

control speculation, but I was told by somebody that

3

knows the law pretty well it would be very difficult

4

to do it.

5

speculation.

6

you can't.

7

harder for these people to come here to buy homes

8

and then sell them the next year.

If there was some way of controlling
I see the man from California saying
I wish we could, you know, make it

We have a man -- if I may say this -- right

9
10

next to George Kahanu from Switzerland.

11

him.

12

banks, though, because he owns homes in every

13

country practically, in Europe or many countries.

14

He bought a piece of land for a million and a half.

15

If he sells it, that's going to be 3 million.

16

the guy that sold it to him is now living on top of

17

Maliko Gulch.

18

these coastal lots, pay anything they can to get a

19

hold of them.

20

a -- I don't envy you guys, you people, ladies -- I

21

mean ladies and gentlemen.

22

a boiling cauldron, a witch's cauldron on this

23

island.

24

being scarred for life.

25

He's a nice guy.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I've met

I think he owns the Swiss

Do you remember that man?

That's a fact of life.

And

Coveting

Wayne, it's

You are in the throws of

Don't get burnt, though, but keep us from

Thank you, Mr. Tavares.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

MR. TAVARES:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you.
Thank you very much.

Before I call up the

4

next testifier t Tony Fisher t the Chair is remiss in

5

not announcing the members present this morning

6

Mr. Carroll t Mr. Kane t Ms. Johnsont Mr. Mateo t and

7

Mr. Nishiki.

8

from the meeting at this time are Mr. Molina and

9

Ms. Tavares t both on authorized trips representing

10

Informed to the Chair and are excused

the Council t and Mr. Pontanilla is also excused.
Mr. Fisher t if you're -- you willt please.

11

12

l

MR. FISHER:

Good morning.

My name is Tony Fisher.

I

13

live in Kihei.

14

to comment on how Proposition 13 worked in

15

California.

16

during t and after.

17

in The Maui News a few weeks ago in which he really

18

jumped allover Prop 13 with a lot of errors in itt

19

which I then wrote a letter to the editor which

20

clarified some of those points.

21

and said would you come and just make the points of

22

what's good about Proposition 13.

23

What Bill Tavares asked me to do was

I lived there for 40 years before t
Lowell Kalapa wrote an article

So Bill called me

The biggest thing that's good about

24

Proposition 13 is it's 25 years later and the people

25

are still voting two to one about how good it is.
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1

That was the best statement's been made.

2

you a copy of my comments when I get done.

3

structure of Maui is a great deal like California

4

was back in the '70s.

5

people were being displaced from their family homes

6

due to taxes.

7

that, but that went on.

8

system was very subjective.

9

assessor and appraisers who went out and looked at

10
11

The tax

Here'$ what you heard.

Poor

I don't know whether you ever heard
The structure of the tax
They had people called

your property and said, gee, your property is worth
dollars, whatever that might be, and you

12

looked at it and said, I don't think so.

13

always sUbjective.

14

I'll give

Assessments varied wildly.

So it is

There were some

15

things put out -- remember Mr. McClintock who was

16

running for Governor in California, he recently

17

wrote something in his little article in the email

18

which is called The Acorn, at which he said pieces

19

of property varied from 4 percent to 121 percent

20

when basically they were the same.

21

in California decided how much money to spend and

22

then they went out and said, now, how do we raise

23

the taxes to be equal to that, rather than saying

24

how much income do we have -- I don't know about

25

you, but I live my life where I have to go and

The bureaucracy
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1

figure out how much I'm going to spend after I know

2

how much I'm taking in.

3

Just for a point, the U.S. Supreme Court

4

ruled Proposition 13 to be constitutional by an

5

eight-to-one vote.

6

that anymore.

7

catches people's attention.

S

25 years, the County governments have averaged 9.S

9

percent increase per year, even although the maximum

So there is no question about

And here's the big number that really
California in the last

10

that if you stay in your house is limited to 2

11

percent.

12

make any sense at all.

13

going up 2 percent, how can it go up 9.S percent?

14

Now, how can they do that?

That doesn't

How can you say if it's only

Okay, here's what happened in California.

15

The taxpayers rebelled.

16

Jarvis and a guy name Gann who had the Jarvis-Gann

17

Proposition 13 Amendment and they put out a

IS

proposition.

There was a guy named

They put it on the ballot.

19

MS. KOLLER:

Three minutes.

20

MR. FISHER:

Quickly, then.

Population inflation grew at

21

235 percent.

22

Wow

23

are based on acquisition.

24

to put in your head and say from now on instead of

25

taking about assessors, I want to talk about

t

County revenues grew at 430 percent.

that's just an exciting thing.

Now, the taxes

That's a word you've got
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1

acquisition value.

So when you buy a home

2

somebody was talking about a million dollar home,

3

when you buy a home, that's the value.

4

goes in immediately.

5

takes effect today.

6

books, you buy it for $400,000, you start paying a

7

tax rate which is 1.25 percent, and not .375.

8

times that number immediately on the next day.

9

Here's the effect would be for Maui.

-~

The effect

You buy it yesterday, and it
You got a $200,000 house on the

10

MS. KOLLER:

Four minutes.

11

MR. FISHER:

Revenue increase of --

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

1.25

Mr. Fisher, I would ask, since you have

13

written testimony, to present it to the Staff.

14

We'll make that available to all the members, and I

15

will ask the members if they have any questions for

16

Mr. Fisher at this time?

17

first.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay, we'll take Mr. Kane

And this is just a question to try

19

and understand generally your comments.

20

any correlation between -- is there any correlation

21

between California1s budgetary crises with

22

Proposition 13, in your opinion?

23

two-to-one vote that you talked people validating

24

Proposition 13, is there any correlation between

25

them not understanding that there may be a

And -- and the
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1

correlation between their current budgetary crises

2

and Proposition 13?

3

MR. FISHER:

Thank you.

That's a very valid question.

4

The truth of the matter is there is zero correlation

5

between the two.

6

a whole bunch of politicians in Sacramento decided

7

that they were going to spend money, as I said in my

8

letter to the editor, like drunken sailors.

9

Governor let it get out of control and1he got

The problem in California was that

The

10

retired.

11

what the income was that they had to such an extent

12

that the people in California got hit right between

13

the eyes when 9/11 and the downturn in the economy

14

because they had committed so much extra money,

15

particularly from the standpoint of bond issues.

16

other words, they had to pay the debt on the bond

17

issues whether they wanted to or not.

18

prisons, schools, hospitals, all sorts of things

19

when they did not have the money.

20

things were going up, they were in fat city.

21

they leveled off, there was not enough money.

22

The problem there was that they overspent

So they built

As long as the
When

When your County taxes increase 10 percent

23

per year for 25 years, gee, that's -- that's a

24

pretty good increase.

25

that the counties are taking in.

That's the amount of money
The worst year
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1

they ever had was the 1994 that Bill Tavares

2

mentioned, which is when things went down so much,

3

they only went up 7.3 percent that year.

4

it's a smoke screen.

5

school in

6

what the cost of going to the equivalent of Maui

7

College was?

8

university system charged $500 per year to go to

9

college.

So it's

When my wife was going to

back in the '75 time frame, you know

Zero.

You went to college free.

The

Now, when Prop 13 passed everybody scrambled

10
11

around and said, oh, my God.

The world's coming to

12

an end.

13

to go to college.

14

to do.

15

houses because they didn't have money enough to pay

16

taxes while kids were going to school free who came

17

from rich parents.

And so they put -- you had to go pay money
I think that's a reasonable thing

There were people being thrown out of their

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

MR. FISHER:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Does that answer your question?

Somewhat, thank you.

Thank you.
Thank you.
Yeah.

Mr. Nishiki.
You know, the often used

22

terminology by people within the development arena

23

is you should allow as much sprawl and upzoning of

24

property to occur because you can increase your tax

25

base by homes coming up and thereby getting more
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1

taxes.

We're finding that despite that Maui County

2

has grown tremendously in population and property

3

taxes are

4

yet property taxes still continue to rise and

5

assessments -- valuations continue to rise and

6

County government still having to increase property

7

taxes to provide for County services.

more properties have been created, that

8

So it bears out to me that despite that we

9

create more urban sprawl, fire, police, expanding

10

County government, roads, highways, the gamut,

11

lifeguards, all our services, Fire Department all

12

increase and you can see County government still

13

increasing taxes.

14

13, which just addressed property taxes was created,

15

did -- and I don't know if this is -- it must be a

16

State -- was this a State proposition?

17

MR. FISHER:

Yes.

My question is when Proposition

The counties gave up the right and let

18

the State -- it was part of Prop 13 that was voted

19

on said we hereby give up the right to tax on a

20

county basis and we'll give it to the State.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Got it.

Okay.

Now, being that that

22

occurred, did, then, be it the County or State, to

23

provide for services, have to increase taxes in

24

other areas, meaning who knows what and do you know

25

that?

The food 1 percent tax, the gasoline tax, the
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1

vehicle weight taxI the assessments on community

2

centers r do you know if that burden was beared by

3

another component of increases to feel the necessity

4

for County or State government to continue providing

5

these services?

6

MR. FISHER:

Good question.

The answer to your question

7

is of course yes.

Because when this happened, a

8

number of people said r woe is mer the sky is

9

falling r California will go bankruptr and so exactly

10

what you described.

11

one of them.

12

college.

13

things.

14

Everything in California for a while was free.

15

meanr you paid nothing.

16

of the year r as I mentioned earlier and they said r

17

wellr we need this much money.

18

people this amount of money.

19

any sense.

20

which were decreased in the last 25 years.

21

went like this and leveled off.

22

And I already told you about

They started charging tuition in

What a concept.

They started doing other

Libraries started charging you for books.

SOr

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I

And when it came to the end

Good r let's tax
It just didn't make

yes r there were increases r a lot of
So they

And so the people r then r bought into

23

that fee for service r in which I think we're kind of

24

doing that r Mr. Chairman r in trying to make sure

25

that the sewage people support the sewage or our
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1

increase in gasoline taxes pay for our roads, or I

2

don't know sometimes if our fees for using the

3

community centers pay for that usage, but that

4

people bought into.

5

MR. FISHER:

Oh, absolutely.

There are people who never

6

use a community center who said, gee, the people

7

that use the community center ought to pay for it.

8

The people who smoke cigarettes ought to pay more

9

money.

The people who drive thousands of miles a

10

year ought to pay more money than a little old lady

11

from Pasadena who only drives in and out of south

12

Pasadena, whatever that charaGteristic might be.

13

the whole concept of this is so simple that it

14

confounded people for years, in the sense that what

15

they said was, when you buy a house, that's what

16

your taxes are based on, but the advantage to the

17

newcomer, the person who is coming in, is I don't

18

have to worry about my taxes doubling, tripling,

19

quadrupling.

20

So

Somebody passed Bill Tavares the question

21

about, you know, what about the son, you know, what

22

are we going to do with the newcomer and so forth?

23

The answer is that the Maui system the way it is

24

penalizes the long-term resident, all right.

25

California system, I hate to use the term penalize,
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1

but at least the guy that moves in from Arizona and

2

decides to buy a $2 million house on the shore at

3

Newport Beach is going to pay taxes.

4

that's terrible, on $2 million?

5

how much his taxes are going to go up.

6

wants to move there and stay there for the rest of

7

his life, he says, wonderful, it's 2 percent per

8

year.

9

The difference between the 2 percent and the 10

10

percent that I mentioned earlier is clearly the

11

difference between people coming in.

You say, oh,

Yes, but he knows
So if he

That's -- so there are pluses and minuses.

What's the characteristic of Maui?

12

We've got

13

people coming in all· the time.

14

their share of the taxes.

15

bought a $3 million home in Wailea.

16

taxed at?

17

year, guess what it's going to be?

18

of that difference is being paid for by the

19

long-term residents.

20

It is the most simple, straightforward,

21

non-complicated, no-specials, no-nothing system.

22

And by the way, Massachusetts passed a piece of

23

legislation called Prop 2 1/2, which was based very,

24

very similarly on this.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

$700,000.

They are not paying

I have a friend who just
Know what it's

When it gets restructured this
$750,000.

All

That's what this is all about.

So -- and I'm sorry I'm

No, you were responding to a question.
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other questions?
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah.

Now -- now I kind of see where

3

you're driving at r and I'm just curious

4

the math itself r but if someone buys a home and has

5

to pay those kinds of taxes plus a mortgage payment r

6

I'm just curious what that person will end up

7

paying.

8

house and lotr what would his property tax be

9

annually?

I'm not sure.

t

and I'll do

Say a person buys a $300 r OOO

Do you have any idea?

10

MR. FISHER:

On a $300 r OOO house in California?

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

MR. FISHER:

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

MR. FISHER:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

MR. FISHER:

Oh r

No r here.

here.
If he had to pay property taxes.

With this color here or this color here?

NOr

I'll ask them.

it's -- it's going to be in the six,

17

seven r $800 range.

18

$4 r OOO range.

19

I meanr they are not only low, they are extremely

20

low compared to California.

21

or three times more expensive than California r but

22

the wrong people are paying for it.

23

issue is.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

In California it would be in the

So taxes on Maui are extremely low.

Houston r Texas is two
i

That's what the

Thank you.

Thank you for that response r Mr. Fisher.
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Yes, Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I just had one question in regard

3

to the decrease, let's say, in -- in the actual

4

amounts that the local people were paying or the

5

limitation of that only 2 percent, what happened to

6

government's growth or services during that period

7

of time in terms of the government budget?

8

there any constraints on government to control its

9

growth?

Was

Did it -- did it, you know, maybe

10

discontinue some services or not grow as higher a

11

rate?

12

MR. FISHER:

The answer to that is yes and no.

Yes, in

13

fact some government services were cut back, and

14

yes, as Mr. Nishiki asked in his previous questions,

15

some services were charged that were not previously

16

charged.

17

have a balanced budget.

18

spending.

19

got to have a balanced budget.

20

constitution says you have to have a balanced budget

21

by July 1st.

22

sometimes it's August, whatever, but in general the

23

concept is that you have -- you've got to balance

24

the budget, and so they did it both ways.

25

period of time these kind of erratic things like

California has a law that says you must
There is no deficit

Therefore, on the first of July they've
In fact the

Sometimes it's just July 15th,
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1

this leveled off and they're not a big deal, until

2

you spend more than you got and then the economy

3

drops, as it did in '94, by the way, same kind of

4

thing happened, only there was a different bunch of

5

people in office then.

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Would you say generally that

7

Proposition 13 has helped to constrain the growth of

8

government?

9

bloated government and government spends too much

Because people are always critical of

10

money and of course the statement that was made

11

originally where you figure out how much money you

12

need and then you tax people accordingly.

13

think it's been good to help government at least be

14

more responsive to that kind of criticism and be

15

more careful about how it actually either grew or

16

downsized?

17

MR. FISHER:

Absolutely.

Do you

It grew actually -- now, this is

18

a scary number -- faster from a dollar standpoint

19

than it had before.

20

new people's pockets, not existing residents'

21

pockets.

22

university and the (inaudible) system that began to

23

charge people for things that they were getting for

24

free.

25

different look at it.

But the money was coming out of

There were places like, again, the

And so there was a complete, you know,
Is a person paying tuition
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1

where they didn't pay a tuition a new tax?

2

perhaps.

3

happened was there was a rebalancing of the entire

4

thing and you have a bunch of happy people.

5

Perhaps"

But I think that's only fairness.

So what

Bill mentioned that his niece had this less

6

of an increase for a long period of time.

I bought

7

a house in '68.

8

me tell you something, I was paying something

9

like -- I had a --

It was reassessed in '78, and let

~'m

trying to think what I paid

10

for that house.

Whatever it was, it was a quarter

11

of a million dollar house.

12

year because of Prop 13.

13

house in Newport Beach, it was then reassessed.

14

That was part of my consideration of my costs,

15

obviously, in buying a new house.

16

mortgage payment, I've got insurance, and by the

17

way, here's my property tax, which won't go up more

18

than 2 percent a year.

19

years and my property -- my price went up 2 percent

20

per year that entire time, same kind of a story as

21

Bill told.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

My taxes were $450 a
Now, when I bought a new

I've got a

I lived in that house for 19

So when you sold your house,

23

though, the house let's say that you moved out of,

24

that sales price then enabled you to buy the home in

25

Newport Beach because the fact is that the 450 or
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whatever the cost was your quarter of a million

2

dollar house didn't actually -- it didn't hurt the

3

value of it.

That's what I'm trying to say.

4

MR. FISHER:

Absolutely not.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

MR. FISHER:

Okay.

In fact it stimulated it because r again, the

7

new buyer is looking not only at how much is my

8

starting taxr but how much is it going

9

live here forever.

I want to

I moved to Maui to die here.

10

This is where I want to live for the rest of my

11

life.

12

then I would be able to saYr good, in 25 years it

13

will go up 91 percent.

14

that that's a fact of life.

15

doubled since I've lived here r and that's three

16

years.

17

It was -- if a California system were here r

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

That's wonderful.

My taxes have already

All rightr thank you very much for

18

your input.

19

I appreciate your supplying that.

20

MR. FISHER:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

It's been really very informative r and

And I thank you all for your attention.
Mr. Fisher.

Mr. Fisher r I have another

question from Mr. Kane.

23

MR. FISHER:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

I know

Oh r

I'm sorry.
Thank your Chair.

You somewhat

described a tax utopia almost with the good of
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1

Proposition 13.

2

advocate of Proposition 13?

3

MR. FISHER:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Would you consider yourself an

Yes, sir.
So how about a person who would

5

consider themselves an opponent to Proposition 13,

6

do you see merit in any component of their argument

7

that would be contrary to yours?

8

I'm going to ask you from your point -- and I would

9

ask you to be honest about it -- what weakness do

In other words,

10

you see in Proposition 13 in applying something of

11

that type of structure here?

12

there?

13

we're saying that there's benefits for, the

14

long-term resident.

15

any negative impacts?

16

second that there is such thing as utopia.

What weakness is

And let's focus in on the very people that

What considerable -- are there
Because I don't believe fora

17

MR. FISHER:

Let me give you just something out of my

18

mind.

19

Lynn, Massachusetts, the town that I grew up at in

20

the early '40s and '50s was a town of 80,000

21

120,000 people.

22

of housing units in that town has gone down a third.

23

One of the things that is bad about Prop 13 is if

24

you live in a place where housing values, number of

25

people coming in, and so forth is going down, it

I grew up in Lynn, Massachusetts.

Today it's 80,000.

And in

of

So the number
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1

really begins to hurt you because instead of the 2

2

percent up, Proposition 13 also said if iri fact your

3

property values have gone down, not only would you

4

not get the 2 percent bump up, but it will go down

5

to whatever it's supposed to be.

6

exactly what happened, why it's 91 percent rather

7

than a lot higher than that.

8

place where there is declining values, then that

9

really hurts.

In 1994 that's

So if you live in a

Now, California did the entire State because

10
11

they didn't want it county by county.

12

concerned about the fact that there are some rural

13

counties in California, some of which have only

14

three or 4,000 people in them, where in fact their

15

values do go down.

16

going to be increasing, which is what Maui is,

17

that's what I've always -- when I came here, I said,

18

gee, why don't you guys have Prop 13?

19

it's all about.

20

people this year than last year, than the year

21

before

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

l

They were

But if your geographic base is

This is what

It's a place where there are more

than ten years

t

than 20 years.

Okay, I'm going to stop you there.

23

Because we're not talking about Maui.

24

about Maui County.

25

three-island County that has Molokai and Lanai.

We're talking about a
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1

talked about urban and you talked about rural.

2

we look at islands like Lanai and Molokai who are

3

primarily ag/rural and not urban.

4

Proposition 13

5

head t how would it impact those two islands t as an

6

example t since we want to be equal in applying the

7

law across the board to everybody?

8

Maui but would it hurt Lanai t Molokai in the

9

scenario that you paint for us?

10

MR. FISHER:

~-

So

So what would

as an example t off the top of your

Would it help

Let's just take the example that I gavet

11

which was the State t which had multiple counties t

12

and Maui t which has multiple islands.

13

answer was

14

part about it is everybody was treated the same.

15

And if you're not going up by more than 2 percent

16

and if you decide to go to Molokai t as an example t

17

and buy a $2 million piece of property to go do

18

something on

19

$2 million t and not saYt wellt I think it would be

20

better if I in fact had this treated some other way

21

and t therefore t I'm only going to pay $100 a year t

22

as somebody has said quite recently.

23

have any effect.

24

California t rather than the 120 there are t versus

25

three parts of this County and there's -- as long as

nOt

l

And the

it didn't hurt anybody.

The nice

then you ought to pay the taxes on the

Should not

Think about three counties in
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1

they are treated the same, which Maui County is,

2

that's exactly the way it would be, then it would

3

have no negative effect, whether it's urban,

4

suburban, or agriculture, or business, for that

5

matter.

6

residential rates are different.

7

Because the business rates and the

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

My final, just to kind of wrap it up.

8

It seems as if we're going to be moving towards this

9

direction, Mr. Chair, and just my comment overall

10

would be for us I think it's important to get as

11

much diversity of information.

12

from what you're providing for us.

13

maker, it's important that we get opposing views and

14

that we can weigh out these things.

15

have more questions, but I don't want to belabor

16

this.

And not to take away
As a decision

So obviously I

So when we talk about having urban-rural

17
18

boundaries in general plan, in community plan

19

developments, how does that impact -- and bringing

20

it more into the micro now, yeah, coming into -- and

21

how it impacts communities.

22

if values go down in Wailuku,- as an example, during

23

certain periods values in Kihei and Wailea have

24

constantly gone up, but in other areas it has gone

25

down.

Because you talk about

Is there -- what negative component is there
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1

when you have these things over a period of time?

2

And I've lived in Wailuku for 17 years, and there's

3

been times where over years it's gone down

4

significantly, over a period of four, five, six

5

years.

6

because I don't understand it, so generally

7

speaking.

8
9

MR. FISHER:

Help me understand that.

And again,' it's

Generally speaking, as long as you're

treating people equally and fairly, then the general

10

public is always going to say, gee, I like your

11

plan.

12

million place and pays $100 a year and I'm living on

13

Social Security in a $200,000 house that the taxes

14

are driving me out of, then obviously they're not

15

being treated fairly.

16

situation.

17

the things I didn't mention is that the County tax

18

assessor literally goes out of business.

19

such thing as a reassessment of a piece of property.

20

The assessed is based upon --

If you're saying this guy buys this $2

It's not an equitable

So as long as -- for instance, one of

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

MR. FISHER:

There's no

The sales price.

-- what you_pay.

And so nobody has the

23

subjective ability to say, Mr. Kane, I think your

24

property is worth $300,000.

25

it's only worth 200.

And you say I think

And there's those kind of
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1

arguments going on all the time.

You say, gee, you

2

paid 300 for it, and I'm sorry, that's what it's

3

worth.

4

this to say it's fair, it's reasonable, it's 'just

5

and it's easy to understand.

And so you get a sense when people look at

But there are always going to be people who

6
7

are going to say I want to spend more money

8

get back to your previous question for just a

9

second -- and therefore this is restrictive.

to

I

10

can't spend as much money as I want to do.

11

that's what happened with the Governor Davis'

12

Administration, is the fact that they just spent too

13

much money because everything was going this way,

14

and when it went that way, they were up the creek.

15

They had an $8 billion surplus at one point in time.

16

That went to a $38 billion deficit.

17

do that in California.

18
19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And

And you can't

Thank you, Mr. Fisher.

I appreciate

your comments.

20

MR. FISHER:

21

else.

,22

this Council'appoint five, seven people representing

23

the Council and representing people like Bill

24
25

I appreciate all the time and everything
By the way, my recommendation would be that

c

Tavares to go and get the answer to your question,

which is give me a more detailed picture of this and
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1

come back and just write an eight- or ten- or

2

15-page summary of the good points and the bad

3

points.

4

just to get some - - and there we,re people that wrote

5

some terrible thingsr and I thoughtr that's not

6

true.

7

Internet.

8

most appreciate your time.

9
10
11

Go on the Internet.

I looked up Prop 13

How can they go do that?

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Wellr it's the

You can do anything you want.

Thank you.

AnywaYr I

Thank you for your comments.

Next we have Mr. Bob Jones.
MR. JONES:

This is going to seem like a 30-second

12

commercial r but I want to mention r Bill said we have

13

a bunch of angry old men.

14

be a lot of young people here today but they're

15

working r and those of us that are here r are here for

16

those people r not just the old timers.

17

Bob Jones.

18

I've joined COMET because of their goal for fairness

19

in property taxes.

20

In realitYr there would

My name is

I'm a resident of Maui for 44 years.

Last October a news story ran about a tax

21

survey for condominium owners with an offer of tax

22

amnesty for those not in compliance.

23

letters were mailed explaining the tax

24

classification that applies to condominium owners r

25

including those in time-shares.

21 r OOO condo

The response has
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been excellent, but no follow-up stories in The Maui

2

News have run to reach those that are still not

3

responding.

4

an automatic raise to the Hotel/Resort tax

5

classification will get their attention.

Possibly, and this has been suggested,

I think surveys should also be sent to ohana

6

7

cottage owners, those with garages converted into

8

apartments, and farmers on ag lands.

9

compliance office is needed to follow up on

Also, a

10

discrepancies, to reach community groups, and be

11

available tb taxpayers.

12

taxpayers will be more willing to comply if everyone

13

is paying their fair share.

14
15

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

In conclusion, I think

Thank you, Mr. Jones.

Mr. Jones?

Any questions for

Mr. Kane.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, help me understand.

You threw

17

in sending a message to farmers on ag land, and that

18

seemed out of place with what point you were trying
I

19
20

to drive home.
MR. JONES:

Can you clarify, please?

Yeah, I've spent a lot of time trying to pull

21

together reasons, and I've -- really been

22

frustrating because there are so many

23

interpretations of home exemptions, part-time

24

residents, the restrictions and regulations are all

25

over the place.

I appreciate what Tony is saying.
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1

It's crazy.

I've had two different replies from

2

the -- I don't want to put anyone on the spot, but

3

from a department.

4

I can -- in my unit six months of the year I could

5

rent it six and I still qualify for home exemption.

6

Yet this letter says that I can't do that.

7

another thing is the tax regulations are so vague.

8

According to this, if you don't return this, you may

9

be taxed 10 percent of the amount of your

One saying that as an owner and

10

assessment.

11

the income tax statement.

12

misunderstanding.

13
14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And

I've never seen the word may used in
It just begs for

Mr. Jones, I'm sorrYt my question is

you put in your comments

15

MR. JONES:

Oh, why

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

sending message to farmers on ag

17

land, and I'm trying to understand -- that seemed

18

out of place with the point that you're trying to

19

drive home with this.

20

MR. JONES:

The reason I'm suggesting ag lands is I heard

21

a fellow comment about the man with a horse on 60

22

acres.

23

Department must think there's a lot of violations

24

with condos.

I included that because obviously the Tax

I personally think there's a lot of

violations with ohana and enclosed garage, but I've
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1

also heard, boy, the area where there's really

2

unfairness is in a'9, maybe genuine farmers.

3

that's why I thqught those should be surveyed also.

4

And as these replies come in, it gives the

5

appraisers a feeling of what's going on.

6
7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay, thank you for that.

So

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any other questions for Mr. Jones?

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah.

Mr. Nishiki.
And you may not even wish to answer

12

it for concern of retaliation, but my question is

13

this:

14

to be legal, should be paying more property taxes

15

than those that are residents?

16

have to answer.

17

property.

18

MR. JONES:

Do you think that non-residents, if it found

You may have some friends that have

I always thought that you had to be a resident

19

to get a home exemption.

20

could not be otherwise, but

21
22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I never knew that you

No, the home exemption, Bob, I'm not

concerned about.

23

MR. JONES:

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

And I said you don't

Oh.
Equal footing.

You have a condo and

your friend that's from Seattle's got a condo.
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1

pay $100.

2

we can charge that non-resident $200?

3

MR. JONES:

Do you think if found it to be legal that

I would agree with Bill Tavares.

I think

4

there should be such thing as a kama'aina discount!

5

whether it can be challenged legally! I don't know!

6

but I think that would be fair.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

10
11

Thank you.

Any other questions for Mr. Jones?

you very much for being here this morning.

Thank
Next we

have Mr. Wesley Lo.
MR. LO:

Good morning! Mr. Chair! Council Members.

I'm a

12

little out of practice here! so bear with me while I

13

get through some testimony.

14

say that I am a happy taxpayer of Maui County and

15

happy with all the services that it provides.

16

wanted to point out a couple quick things here.

17

wanted to take a look at the issue a little bit

18

differently.

19

thoughts I had about the real property tax system!

20

and then I will have a few suggestions on some

21

different methods to approach the issues of taxes

22

here.

23

First I would like to

I
I

I wanted to point out some random

The first thing! and I think it was pointed

24

out in prior testimony as well as by some of the

25

Council members' questions! is what is the reason
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1

for real property tax?

2

taxing power we have in the General Fund that the

3

county controls is real property tax.

4

have overlapping school districts, we do not have

5

all these other tax increment financings available,

6

et cetera, so the only thing that we have at the

7

County level that we have control over is real

8

property taxes.

9

from looking that we need to pay for services of

We do not

So I think we need to approach it

10

County government first.

11

not the taxation part.

12

Unlike California, the only

That is the driving thing,

Real property tax is a function of what --

13

you know, to provide the services that the Council

14

chooses for its residents.

15

expenses go up, real property taxes go up, and vice

16

versa, assuming that we are efficient.

17

a simple

18

the rate, equals the tax.

19

increase in demand or it can go down because of a

20

decrease in demand.

21

equation~

So basically as County

It's really

Value of real property, times
So value can go up by an

Addition of new projects can increase your

22

value -- your total valuation of the assessment.

By

23

increased projects, primarily the Commercial and the

24

Hotel has been really beneficial in poorer times for

25

the County of Maui historically.

Another thing you
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1

can do is create or have greater restrictions.

I

2

will use an example later about Maui Research & Tech

3

Park in Kihei.

4

affect value.

5

arbitrarily set by the Council through its Budget

6

and Finance Committee.

So there's another way that you can
Other than that, the rate is

7

The problems that we have with the real

8

property tax system is that real property is a

9

dynamic -- very dynamic animal.

In certain areas

10

values go up differently than in other areas.

11

think none of you would argue with the point that a

12

Wailea beach-front property will increase in value

13

much faster than a Molokai residential lot in

14

Kaunakakai, or a, you know, residential lot in Hana.

15

So the problem here becomes how do you tax

16

equitably?

17

have real property as our only way to tax.

18

therefore, market value is the only way to equitably

19

approach valuation of real property.

20

I

Okay, I will say that the problem is we
So

. Okay, now, there are some solutions, I

21

believe, to that, but I do want to say that the

22

imposition of artificial caps and exemptions

23

basically alter values.

24

again, I know Chair Hokama had used the example of a

25

balloon.

So the problem is if

If you have a balloon that's filled with
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air

2

MS. KOLLER:

3

MR. LO:

Three minutes.

If you have a balloon that's filled with air and

4

you squeeze it, it's going to shift the burden some

5

place else.

6

difference in an oceanfront property I think in

7

Wailea versus a Wailuku and a M010kai property.

8

there is a cap placed on somethtng and you still

9

have to pay for the cost of gov~rnment, somebody

I did a study last year sometime of the

If

So t~ere is an issue

10

else will have to pay it.

11

there that I just hope that the:Council does look at

12

in its evaluations.
Now, I do -- am

13

,

sympathe~ic

to the whole

14

point of higher tax for residents, so here are some

15

of my suggestions, and I'll wind up right here right

16

now.

17

computer system, you need to look at the creation of

18

new categories to tax appropriately, but you need to

19

let the market drive the values lin those tax

20

categories.

One is I think with the new
real property tax
I

You know, because that is the only way
I

21

to equitably look at this, so it's like creating

22

more value through different categories could lower

23

the tax burden on individual properties.

24

I

So if you want to keep

t~xes

down for a

f

25

I

certain group, you should create more restrictions.
i
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1

Maui Research & Tech Park r it does not -- its value

2

is much less than a commercial Kihei property

3

because it has more restrictions on it.

4

want to create a protection for certain class of

5

properties r create more restrictions for it and let

6

the market drive that.

7

categories higher r I would propose that you define

8

them and you tax them at a higher rate.

If you want to tax certain

Let's take vacation rentals.

9

So if you

In defense of

10

the Real Property Tax Department

11

they could have a solid definition they could go on

12

to and you create that category through land user go

13

and tax them at a higher rate.

14

burden on the other properties.

l

I think that if

That will lessen the

The problem in this whole situation right now

15
16

is I think we're looking at it from a valuation

17

standpoint.'

18

MS. KOLLER:

19

MR. LO:

I think that --

Four minutes.

I would suggest that the Council look at the land

20

use part of it to determine different values and to

21

protect certain categories of landowners r et cetera

22

and have clear definitions.

23

constraint on that.

24

do that because you have to get in the cycler but I

25

do also -- in final -- my final statements here is

There is a time

It will take a longer time to
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please analyze the effects for different properties

2

in different areas, always -- also analyze the

3

effects in rising times versus declining times.

4

You're going to see a wide range of occurrences

5

because of that, and, you know, I know it's a real

6

tough situation for you guys, but I do hope you guys

7

do that analysis in looking at the whole spectrum of

8

the time line.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

for us?

11
12
13

MR. LO:

Thank you.

Mr. Lo, you have your comments in writing

I have them in outline form.

I'd be happy to

provide that.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah, we would appreciate that.

I think

14

you give another perspective to the real property

15

picture.

Questions for Mr. Lo this morning,

16

Members?

Mr. Nishiki.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yes.

You know, you mention land use

18

category, and I think the one that this Council is

19

looking at is the agriculture area.

20

solid solutions to that?

21

MR. LO:

Do you have any

Councilmember Nishiki, I'm not sure that I have

22

any solid solutions towards it.

I think it needs to

23

be defined better, and I think I would just propose

24

that in doing the land use valuations, that you have

25

the Real Property Tax Department there, because
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they're the ones that have to make the decision on

2

the values.
There -- as I recall during my previous

3
4

tenure, one of the issues was determining what is

5

ago

6

what is ag, and I think that just needs to be

7

flushed out and defined so they can be taxed

8

appropriately.

9

what you're looking at is, people through use of

So they need to have the resources to determine

The gentlemen's estates, as I think

10

their tax returns can probably get away with

11

agricultural, you know, tax rates when they are not

12

actually in full-time ago

13

really try to analyze with the value, actual people

14

who will assess the properties, but I do not have

15

any solutions to this.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So I think you need to

So you don't think that agriculture

17

lands should be taxed basically on how much a land

18

is farmed, providing records?

19

way.

20

person is farming 50 percent of his land but he can

21

say that he's got horses and so he's -- the horse is

22

grazing on five of his ten acres, I mean that could

23

be a reason that they're doing it, or do you think

24

that it should be taxed on what a person can show on

25

his income tax in which he derives income?

Let me put it in this

I'll give you a real simple scenario.
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MR. LO:

My personal feeling is it should be based on the

2

actual farming of the land, as opposed to an income

3

tax thing r and it should be

4

take more resources to do that r but I thinkr you

5

know r some inspections of properties and more

6

property determinations of what's actually happening

7

on the property is probably a better way than an

8

income tax form, frankly.

9

Breaker and all these thingsr income taxes can be

unfortunately it will

I meanr like the Circuit

10

manipulated to show certain thingsr and I think

11

that's one of the problems.

12

but with given the limited resources that an

13

assessor has is that's what they'll have to deal

14

with r is either using an income tax form orr you

15

know r just trying eyeball the propertYr et cetera r

16

but I would think that actually going out there and r

17

you know r walking the piece of property iS r franklYr

18

probably the best way to do it.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

22

I think that it's hard r

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any other questions?

Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes r WesleYr thanks very much for

23

coming today.

It's good to see you.

The thing that

24

I am always troubled by is when r you know r people

25

like Mr. Tavares and it's other members of COMET
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come forward and some of the members of older

2

families come in and they -- they are being hurt

3

let's say because their families lived in a coastal

4

area and all of a sudden new people are coming in

5

right next to them and then they build a really

6

expensive home.

7

of moving.

8

want to be able to deed those properties to their

9

family.

And these people have no intention

They have no intention of selling.

They

How do you, when you look at the actual

10

valuation of what, you know, the land use is for and

11

then look at what's happening with the person who is

12

coming in and driving up that assessment next to

13

them, how do we address that if we use your

14

approach?

15

MR. LO:

Well, I think if it comes to ability to pay, I

16

think the Circuit Breaker is the thing that needs to

17

be looked at.

18

be the most popular person, but I am a homeowner and

19

I do not have an investment property.

20

for a Circuit Breaker on my home, I think I'm

21

justified and I should get that for my ability to

22

pay.

23

is no home or residence on it, I have now just -- my

24

value has increased and I have choices in my life

25

now.

I guess, you know, I'm not going to

If I qualify

If I'm holding a piece of property that there

The property goes up next to me, you know, I
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could sell it or if I'm keeping it, but what am I

2

keeping it for?

Am I keeping it for my home or not?

So I think the Circuit Breaker is the way you

3
4

determine that, but you need to let the values be

5

driven by the market.

6

equitable way to do it.

7

whole thing, you squeeze the balloon, the air goes

8

some place else.

9

the values.

Because otherwise there is no
Because, again, it's that

You've got to let the market drive

And if the ability to pay is the

10

problem, look at the Circuit Breaker.

Look at the

11

Circuit Breaker.

12

it's a tough thing to do because we rely on income

13

taxes, but I think that that is one of the tougher

14

things, I mean, to try to figure out.

I think the Circuit Breaker --

I've seen taxes in my life -- and it's

15
16

amazing.

I've seen one tax, and I'm obviously not

17

going to mention the name, but the person brought

18

home $425,000 a year and he qualified for Circuit

19

Breaker.

20

income that don't because they cannot manipulate

21

their income.

22

here.

23

should still go based on market values, but you

24

should look at your Circuit Breaker and determine if

25

you want to provide for investment properties on the

And then you get the people on the fixed

But I think I'm getting off the point

I think that -- address that the valuation
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1

Circuit Breaker, I think that's your prerogative.

2

You know, but I think if you're -- right now it's

3

just for homeowners.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I understand what you're saying.

5

I think that that is one of the approaches that we

6

definitely can consider, and I still -- I guess my

7

problem -- and maybe you're answer to this, maybe

8

you're not.

9

because we have a hot real estate market and

If the market is the problem, if

10

everybody and their brother is moving here, isn't

11

that also an artificial inflation and isn't it

12

really something that we also should try to look at

13

and sort of discourage that kind of speculation?

14

MR. LO:

Right, correct, and I think that I guess my -- I

15

don't have the answers, by tne way, but I think one

16

of my thoughts was is that by putting more

17

restrictions on properties is how you can control

18

that value.

19

is not a residential property, but it is much

20

cheaper per square foot than a Kihei residential

21

just a couple -- couple yards down the road.

22

much cheaper per square foot because the

23

restrictions of it.

Maui Research & Tech Park, again, this

It is

24

So if people are corning in and buying and

25

bumping up properties, you know, it certainly is
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1

going to affect the market.

I don't think that's an

2

artificial thing.

3

think if you have more restrictions on the property,

4

maybe, you know -- or, you know, like certain areas

5

only certain types of housing and you can't have

6

vacation rentals, et cetera, obviously it becomes

7

it's not as desirable a piece of property.

8

it's an ability to pay, look at the Circuit Breaker.

9

Don't try to mess with the value, I don't think.

It's just market driven.

So I

But if

You've got to -- in a declining market,

10
11

historically -- I unfortunately lived through the

12

'90s when the values started dropping just

13

tremendously.

14

you know, look at the impact in a declining market.

15

It will happen to us.

16

remember Kapalua properties selling at half their

17

value.

18

go on and on, but I think there's a lot of things

19

that need to be studied here, and I'm not here to

20

say anybody has the right method to go at it, but

21

this is another way is to maybe look at some land

22

use issues, and, you know, again it will have to

23

beef up enforcement, et cetera for the real property

24

tax, but I would involve the actual assessors in the

25

Real Property Tax Department in that land use

You know, the market went down and,

I remember vividly.

I

You know, ,I also -- you know, I mean, I can
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discussion.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thanks.

Thank you.

Thanks very much.

Mr. Mateo.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Good morning,

5

Wes.

6

the testimonies we've heard earlier regarding

7

Proposition 13 and how -- what kind of benefits it

8

would have for the greater County versus Maui

9

island?

10

MR. LO:

Wes, can you share your comments on some of

Let's see, I guess is the question the benefits

11

of Proposition 13 for the County of Maui?

12

not sure that I'm prepared to speak to that.

13

think Proposition 13, I think as the gentleman

14

before me had testified, can certainly provide

15

benefit for the long-term residents, et cetera and

16

certainly cap the values.

17

the benefits, I think that that's probably the

18

primary benefit.

19

negative about Proposition 13 also and I have my own

20

feelings about it, but I'm

21

question, so ...

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24
25

Well, I'm
I

You know, I think from

I'm not -- I have heard a lot of

Thank you.

that was not your

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Okay, any other questions for Mr. Lo?

Mr. Nishiki.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Take away Proposition 13.
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1

it on purely taxing property on what people purchase

2

it for.

3

MR. LO:

Taking that policy, is that good or bad?

Well, it certainly has its implications.

If

4

you're taxing -- I think you kind of touched on it

5

earlier, Council Member, if you tax property at

6

their acquisition price and the cost of government

7

goes up, where do you -- you know, where do you deal

8

with it?

9

to pay for the cost of government, again, assuming

Some place you've got to find that revenue

10

you're efficient, notwithstanding what the gentleman

11

before had mentioned.

12

is you're fixing -- fixing something there.

13

So that is one of the issues,

Now, one of the things I had talked with

14

Councilmember Tavares about, and I think some other

15

Council members before too, is one of the other ways

16

to do it is look at different forms of taxation.

17

think if the State were to provide a conveyance tax

18

ability to the County of Maui, much like for those

19

of you who have purchased in -- recently the

20

hurricane relief fund taxes, then you could actually

21

tax the speculator or the high priced -- the million

22

dollar properties that are buying and selling.

23

So let's say, for example, you had a

24

conveyance tax of 1 percent of the acquisition

25

price, which is what the hurricane relief fund was
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1

before so everybody was used to paying i t l and you

2

charged it on

3

dollars

4

Conveyance over a million dollars

5

would get that additional tax income

6

theorv -- you're just looking at a pool of money to

7

pay your costs of County government.

8

the taxes for everybody else would come down.

l

l

any property over a million

saYI

and any transaction at the Bureau of
l

in theory you
I

which in

I

So in theory

So really what we're looking for is we've

9

10

still got to get a certain amount of money to make

11

the County continue to operate.

12

way to approach it is if you just start putting caps

13

in on everything

14

going to pay for it.

15

overall problem of the values and the

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I

that's fine

NO I

l

So I think that the

but somebody else is

You haven't addressed the

I didn't say that.

I'm just

17

saying taking a policy on taxing people on what they

18

purchased property at.

19

morel whether it's caps or whatever.

20

make that decision.

21

that acceptable?

22

MR. LO:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

MR. LO:

25

I'm not saying anything
That we can

I'm just asking you about is

To mel personally?
Yes.

I'm not that comfortable with that at this point

in time.

NO I

I wouldn't say that I would be
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entirely supportive.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

MR. LO:

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

you --

6

MR. LO:

I'd need to --

And why?

Because-And you may not know the answer, and

Okay, well, let's take, for example -- let's

7

take, for example, Wailea versus a Molokai property,

8

and let me make sure I'm getting this right here.

9

Molokai property -- I mean Molokai properties,

10

they're kind of stuck with their values.

11

even buy and sell their properties.

12

they're taxed at a really low rate, but you still

13

got to -- you've still got to come up with cash some

14

place, and so where do you come up with that cash if

15

the cost of government goes up is I guess what my

16

concern would be?

17

rates on everybody, then?

18

the equation.

19

just value.

20

with this pool of money.

21

to -- I'm not here to take a stand on whether it's

22

good or bad, Council Member.

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

MR. LO:

25

Who

They can't

So maybe

you're going to raise tax
Because it's two parts to

There's value times rate.

It's not

So some place you've got to come up
So I guess I would need

Thank you.

And let me finish here.

What I'm here to say is

that you need to look at every single district when
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1

you make your analysis, and you should look at it in

2

rising and falling times.

3

stand on anything.

4

come up with -- render a decision on whether it's

5

good or bad.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I'm not here to take a

I'm not prepared to, you know,

Yeah.

No, that's not argument, Wes.

7

Because if what Molokai now is paying is what they

8

paid -- see, we don't punish Molokai or Lanai or

9

any -- or Hana just because they don't pay their

10

fair share.

11

Maui because they generate more in property taxes,

12

or in Kihei, Wailea.

13

members.

14

Wailea and that's what we should be getting there in

15

services.

16

that germane, the -- the information that you give

17

us about what we collect in Molokai or wherever?

18

MR. LO:

We don't give any more money to West

That's not how we work as nine

I never ask people what we collect in

Never have I said that.

I don't know if it's germane.

So really is

I'm just trying to

19

make the point, Council Member, that the acquisition

20

prices will vary from district to district.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

MR. LO:

So what?

Well, okay, let's take it in a

declinin~

time.

23

Let's say it's a $5 million property that you bought

24

and all of a sudden your property's worth $1

25

million.

What are you going to do?

I don't know.
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1

I think I would be pretty upset about the tax

2

revenue.

3
4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

in this seat, I'd have to react.

5

MR. LO:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

Yeah, at that point if I was sitting

Right.
And that's what is

has happened

that we've not reacted is what COMET is saying.

8

MR. LO:

Okay.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

of our faces.

11

MR. LO:

Okay.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

MR. LO:

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. LO:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MR. LO:

And so that's why it's here in front

You make it -- if I may make one more -And

I'm not trying to be
That's okay.

Wait, we're not --

If I can make one point on that.
debating this at this time.

And just one point on that, Mr. Chair, is I guess

19

what I

from a global perspective, if values are

20

dropping, I propose that government should be more

21

active in its capital improvement projects also.

22

that we. need to look at the economic cycles, and so

23

if you're going to start to drop it in a dropping

24

time, you will have less revenues to stimulate your

25

economy also.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

MR. LO:

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Then I may have to change my policy.

Right, and that's fair.

Fair enough.

I'm not going to be sleeping.

If I

4

am sleeping, I deserve to be out, just like Gray

5

Davis got kicked out over there.

6

MR. LO:

Fair enough.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Any further questions?

Okay, thank

8

you very much, Mr. Lo, and we'll look forward

9

to your -- getting your comments, please.

10
11

And the Chair welcomes Mr. Pontanilla.

Thank

you very much for being here.

12

Members, we still have a bit of more people

13

wishing to testify, but we will take a recess till

14

10: 30 a. m.

15

RECESS:

16

RECONVENE:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

(Gavel).

10: 23 a.m.
10: 35 a.m.

(Gavel).

We shall reconvene the Council's

18

Committee on Budget and Finance for the 2nd of

19

December.

20

testimony regarding Item 22 of the posted agenda.

21

Next we have Mr. Edward Smith.

22

you would come down, please.

23

next to Tamara and make it easier for you to give

24

your comments.

25

MR. SMITH:

This is the continuation of public

Good morning.

Okay, Mr. Smith, if
And why don't you go

My name is Smith, Edward, from
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1

Pukalani, Maui, and also with COMET and PPI Ranch,

2

Island of Maui.

3

Mr. Tavares, not just for myself.

4

is probably coming to an end, but we still here

5

kicking.

6

nail right on the head in regard to Proposition 13,

7

which I think Nishiki is more concerned about than

8

anybody else.

9

Gentlemen, I'm here today, like
I think our day

I'm here to get right to the -- hit the

Proposition 13, I feel we, the residents, the

10

taxpayers, will not be losing any services that we

11

are not receiving to begin with.

12

that our government has gone astray.

13

controlled t manipulated by the real estate industry

14

and the construction industry.

15

main -- the main purpose of our government, most of

16

our County government, is to provide public safety

17

for the residents for the County of Maui.

18

the main concern, the main goal.

19

our government was formed to give us police service,

20

protection through the Police Department, protection

21

through the Fire Department, and easy access through

22

a road -- Public Works Department, road division.

23

Then later on you throw in the little trinkets about

24

parks, recreation centers, et cetera, et cetera.

25

I strongly feel
They are being

And which the

These are

They say, well,

Now, reading from your fiscal report that the
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1

County -- in the Fiscal Year for 2003, that at a

2

total of $204 million, which they divided among the

3

departments, which include the Police Department,

4

Highways Division, et cetera -- I don't see anything

5

in here about the Fire Department -- Police

6

Department receives $25 million for the Fiscal Year

7

2003.

8

million, correction.

9

Department, they spent $25 million.

Highways Division received -- or spent $13.4
Including the Police
Like I said,

10

these departments are the main reason for our County

11

government being formed, to protect the residents.

12

But this is not the case, more so with our

13

Police Department.

We have been manipulated.

We

14

have been held as hostage.

15

you see why 11m in a wheelchair yet -- we have been

16

held as hostage, we have been badgered, and we have

17

been flatly refused services that the taxpayers in

18

the County of Maui pay for, 'not just to protect

19

Mr. Smith or his property, but to protect everyone,

20

Lanai, Molokai, et cetera, et cetera, regardless if

21

you're a tourist or a resident.

22

function, public safety on County highways, not in

23

my private property, not with my animals or my

24

livestock in my property, which is being violated

25

continuously yet.

I myself personally --

This is the main
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Because these services is not being provided,

1

2

and with the police officers go up and down my

3

street every day, two, three times a day and they

4

see all these derelict vehicles, et cetera, et

5

cetera and they flatly tell me straight in my face

6

you want them removed, go pour concrete sidewalk.

7

So we -- we have been embezzled.

8

as hostage.

9

laws also.

We have been held

This is a violation of law, Federal
I said because of this -- this response

10

by the Police Department, whether we go Proposition

11

13 or not is not going to increase service or

12

decrease it.

13

taxes, we still get the same response by the Police

14

Department, pour more concrete if you want a better

15

place to walk.

16

agricultural land.

Even if we paid you more land -- land

We already have a sidewalk.

We're

That don't make no difference.

I go along with Bill Tavares for Proposition

17

18

13.

19

for, Mr. Nishiki, and I will not accept that.

20

the children on my street and the rest of the

21

seniors don't accept that.

22

will stand in front of this building with a protest

23

sign if this problem is not corrected.

24

Police Department $25 million, I want protection on

25

my street.

We are not getting the services that we pay

And we are angry.

I want a safe place to walk.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

And

I

You give the

I haven't

BF 12/2/03

64

1

been able to go to Pukalani (inaudible) for over

2

five years because the sidewalk is being used by

3

illegal condominium owners, apartment dwellers, et

4

cetera, et cetera in a rural agricultural district,

5

and they're not paying the County or anybody 5 cents

6

or 1 cent or 10 cents in room taxes, but yet they're

7

using our sidewalks as their personal parking lot,

8

forcing us to jaywalk.

9

road now right in Pukalani.

10
11

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I got hit two times on the

Mr. Smith, can you please wrap up your

comments, please.
MR. SMITH:

I think that sums up -- that sums up my

13

concern here, public safety.

14

can have all -- you can make all the parks you like.

15

All the recreation, it not going to help me or

16

nobody else as far as public safety is concerned

17

within our residential district.

18

Proposition -- Proposition 13.

19

questions they want to ask me?

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We can get that, you

But that's it,
Anybody got any

Any questions for Mr. Smith this morning?

21

I can just share with you, Mr. Smith, if you do have

22

a concern with the Police Department, as outlined in

23

our County Charter, you have the ability to put in

24

your concern to the Police Commission, which has

25

jurisdiction over those matters before Council can

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

BF 12/2/03

65

1

take it within our jurisdiction.

2

that information.

3

MR. SMITH:

So I just share

That is how our laws --

I've done this for over five years.

I've

4

submitted photos.

5

officers and their family using fireworks in the

6

middle of the roadway.

7

they were dumping debris on our sidewalk, chain link

8

fences, et cetera, et cetera and jeopardizing the

9

safety of the children in the neighborhood when they

10

got to go jaywalk to go to school or go to the park.

11

I submitted evidence to the Police Commission over

12

and over and over again, photos, et cetera, over and

13

over again.

14

not submitting enough evidence.

15

toilet paper roll into the package.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I've submitted photos of police

I submitted photos where

You know what the answer is?

Thank you, Mr. Smith.

17

Mr. Smith this morning?

18

here and sharing your comments.

19

MR. SMITH:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

MS. WILLIAMS-EDWARDS:

You're

I forgot to put the

Questions for

If not, thank you for being

(Inaudible) .
Next we have Dorothy Williams-Edwards.
Good morning.

I'm Dorothy

22

Williams-Edwards.

I'm not part of the angry old

23

men.

24

unhappy.

25

Councilmen, because I know you've been doing a lot

I'm part of the unhappy other gender.

We're

I want to say good morning to all the
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1

of work

2

should be done right away.

t

but there's more work to be done and it

I raised this orange

3

t

so I brought this over

4

to show you, because I have something to say about

5

ago

6

make is residential homeowners roll back of taxes to

7

the year 2000.

8

two

9

not be over 2 percent in anyone year.

I think the first suggestion I would like to

t

They are way out of hand.

a cap on the assessment.

Number

The assessment should
Number

10

three, we need a temporary freeze until you've got

11

permanent solutions.

12

has gone on for years.

13

now.

14

make it more equitable.

This could go on for years and
We must get something done

Number four, revise the Circuit Breaker and
That's what it's there for.

Also, I want to talk to you about the use

15
16

should reflect the true value of property.

Ag

17

zoning should be used for agriculture.

18

it's called Ag.

19

two acres that are being taxed as ago

20

wrong.

21

acre.

22

should be.

But to be classed as Ag, you must grow

23

something.

I called the Assessment Department

24

yesterday.

You don't even have to grow a palm tree,

25

you can be zoned Ag.

That's why

We've got million-dollar homes on

I raise fruit

t

This is

15 kinds of fruit on a half

I'm not classed as Ag and don't think I

Now, that's wrong.
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should be taken care of immediately.
I want to tell you about my next door

2
3

neighbor who has a big mango tree that wasn't

4

producing.

5

and he says, either produce or I'll chop you down.

6

That's the temper of a lot of people out here.

7

We've got to do something.

8

please take this as a very serious concern.

9

Everybody's talking about it.

He walked out one day with his machete

It has to be done now.

10

You've got to start some place.

11

done right away.

12

the time to do it.

13

happy holiday_

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Nothing's being done.
And a lot has to be

It's the right thing to do.

Thank you very much and have a

Thank you for being here, Dorothy.

15

questions for Dorothy this morning, Members?

16

not, happy holidays to you too.

17

person is Mary Murphy.

18

MS. MURPHY:

Now's

Good morning.

Thank you.

My name's Mary Murphy.

Any
If
Next

One of

19

the recommendations that I liked that came out of

20

the last meeting was informing homeowners with their

21

property when they get their assessments some

22

information about the exemptions, about Circuit

23

Breaker.

24

secrets in Maui County.

25

400 people qualify.

I think that's been one of the best kept
Of 66,000 property owners,

I personally have told in the
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1

last several years five people who had no idear

2

never heard of itr and I told them about that.

3

of those fiver four have qualified.

4

you're not going to like itr because it's going to

5

cut out some money, that's a problem r but people

6

should be aware of it.

7

making a lot of moneYr you know.

8

help.

9

Out

So I know

These are folks that ain't
They need the

I need the help.
So there's only two issues that I have.

One

10

it looks like you're going to take care of in the

11

draft bill r and that's the appeals process r so I'm

12

glad that's taken care of.

13

not more important r the issue is when Corporation

14

Counsel in September of 2002 came up with the

15

interpretation that ohana units would be excluded

16

from credit toward the .Circuit Breaker r somebody --

17

and I have tried to find out who that somebody is --

18

but somebody -- and everybody has been pointing the

19

fingers at the last Administration -- somebody made

20

an arbitrary decision and they decided r okaYr if the

21

ohana is not going to be included for credit on the

22

Circuit Breaker r half the land is also not to be

23

included for credit.

24

basis for that.

25

Equally as important r if

That's wrong.

There is no

There is no statute for that.

I spoke with the attorney who wrote that

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS r INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 12/2/03

69

1

interpretation l and she told mel but we weren't

2

asked about that.

3

interpretation that says you can exclude half the

4

value of the land just because you have an ohana

5

unit.

6

there are cases such as Janet Spreiter l a friend of

7

mine who lives in Lahaina

8

she has never

9

stays there sometimes for free when he's visiting.

There's no word in that

In my case l my ohana unit is rented

r~nted

,

I

OUtl

but

she has an ohana unit,

it out.

It's empty.

Her son

10

So just the fact that somebody has an ohana

11

or not

12

for the credit l but half the land.

13

two ohana units, you're going to lose two-thirds of

14

the value of your -- the assessed value of the land

15

for credit.

16

l

rented

you lose not only the value of your ohana

l

That's not right

I

And if you have

and that's my big beef.

I

17

would like to see that addressed -- that addressed.

18

Because if you guys don't do this -- and soon

19

because the clock's ticking here.

20

tax time again.

21

going to be thrown on the backs of the Real Property

22

Tax Review Board to decide.

23

do that.

24

simple issue.

25

clearly to give some guidelines.

l

It's going to be

If you guys don't address itl it's

They shouldn't have to

You guys set the policy, and so this is a
I think it could be dealt with pretty
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believe --

2

MS. KOLLER:

Three minutes.

3

MS. MURPHY:

-- that the -- well, one other thing is with

4

this disposable income, that really bothers me.

5

was fine.

6

needed was an appeal process.

7

getting strangled to death now.

8

ohana value, land value of which my tenants, they

9

don't maintain it.

The Circuit Breaker was fine.

All it

It's getting -- it's
Not only losing

They have nothing to do with the

10

land.

11

disposable income.

12

of the Circuit Breaker, then be up front and just

13

cancel it out.

14

all these strings being attached now to Circuit

15

Breaker, it's getting killed.

16

say.

17

Now it's going to be get strangled by

CHAIR HOKAMA:

If it's the intention to get rid

Because what's happening here with

That's all I got to

Any questions for Ms. Murphy this morning?

18

If not, thank you for your testimony.

19

Gladys Baisa.

20

MS. BAlSA:

It

Next we have

Good morning, Chair Hokama and Members of the

21

Committee.

My name is Gladys Baisa.

I'm the

22

Executive Director of Maui Economic Opportunity.

23

And I'm testifying today regarding the potential

24

changes in the tax system as it applies to the

25

Circuit Breaker and the homeowner exemption, as
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1

mentioned specifically in today's agenda.

2

my comments to those two issues, because that was

3

what was on your agenda today.

4

I'll keep

First, I support basing the exemption benefit

5

on all income, not only on adjusted gross income.

6

This will ensure that the exemption is based on a

7

true reflection of income and not on one's ability

8

to reduce one's income through various tax

9

maneuvers.

10

Secondly, I support the elimination of age

11

criteria and the move to an income-based system.

12

This will eliminate the increasing perception that

13

those with a high income, yet over the age of 62,

14

are receiving a benefit for which there is no

15

economic rationale.

16

Third, I strongly support a public education

17

campaign by the County in partnership with Maui's

18

non-profit community to assist in making sure that

19

all those who are eligible for these tax benefits

20

know about them.

21

break if the citizens most in need do not know how

22

they can use it.

23

It does little good to have a tax

In closing, let me just add that I strongly

24

believe that as we move to adjust these programs, we

25

must recognize that there are many who have learned
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how to work the system and have avoided paying their

2

fair share to support our community.

3

that this Committee recommends must not deny this

4

unfortunate reality.

5

to ensure that those in need are served, but let's

6

do so in a manner that also makes certain that

7

everyone pays their fair share to keep our community

8

strong and growing.

9
10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any changes

Let us make the changes needed

Mahalo.

Thank you, Gladys.

Any questions for

Ms. Baisa this morning, Members?

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yes.

Mr. Nishiki.
So before we start messing with tax

14

increases or the gamut, you want this Council of

15

elected officials and this Administration to work to

16

collect money from those that are cheating first.

17

MS. BAlSA:

Amen.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

It's only the fair thing to do.
Thank you.

I just wanted to put it

19

into easier language so we all can understand and

20

not forget.

21

MS. BAlSA:

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24
25

Thank you.
Thank you.

Any other questions for Ms. Baisa?

Seeing

none, thank you very much for being here, Gladys.
MS. BAlSA:

Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

MR. TROTTO:

Next we have Michael Trotto.
Good morning, Mr. Chair and Members of the

3

Committee.

4

again.

5

COMET the last meeting, and then before that it was

6

15 years ago.

7

people.

8
9

Thank you for allowing me to speak

I came here just a little while ago to help

I'm not really one of the angry

I'm just a very concerned person.
I came to Maui in the early '60s.

I became a

landowner at that time when I was still serving my

10

country in the Navy, but I came back in '77.

11

to work for Maui Electric Company.

12

Maui Electric Company.

13

heard stories before and we still hear them about

14

people being taxed off their land.

15

all the things and the comments today -- I'm going

16

to keep real brief, because I don't want to be

17

repeating them, but whatever happens here, whatever

18

legislation comes out of this Committee, keep the

19

eye on the residents of Maui County, and that's all

20

the islands of Maui County.

21

served well.

22

I went

I retired from

I'm concerned that -- I

So I looked at

Make sure that they are

Many of our residents have been tremendous

23

contributors to this County.

It's what's made this

24

County what it is.

25

fairly in whatever legislation they're calling for.

They deserve to be treated
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1

Yes, make sure there's no loopholes in these

2

legislations.

3

loopholes.

4

bothers me a lot now is basing assessments or values

5

on what the market can bear.

6

for me.

People really know how to work the

We've seen that.

The real thing that

That's a real problem

I mean, people in good times really know how

7
8

to raise the value of things, especially the real

9

estate market.

There are people that come over here

10

just with dollar signs in their eyeballs.

So we

11

have to be careful about that.

12

sit down and come up with a plan when you talk about

13

assessments, but if you go the easy route, just say

14

what the market could bear, that's when you have

15

these problems with people that have lived here all

16

their life.

I know it's hard to

They can't bear that.

They can't.

So my comments will be brief, and I just want

17
18

to leave one thought.

19

legislation comes out, if you keep your eye on that

20

so that no one ever has to come to this body and say

21

I can't live on my property again, if you do that,

22

let that be this Council's legacy to the people of

23

Maui.

24

Thank you very much for allowing me to speak.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Whatever you do, whatever

If you can do that, then you've done a lot.

Thank you.

Any questions for Mr. Trotto
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1

this morning, Members?

2

for being here.

If not, thank you very much

Next we have Mr. Morrow Bagda.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Be gentle.

4

MR. BAGDA, FROM THE AUDIENCE:

5

ALL:

6

MR. BAGDA:

Be gentle ... (laughter) ...

. . . (laughter) ...

I'm sorry always gentle.

Yeah, Chairman

7

Hokama, Members of the Council, my name is Morrow

8

Bagda.

9

Kuau, Maui.

I'm a resident of that very likeable area,
I'm also a member of the Executive

10

Committee of the COMET organization.

11

21, 2001, the year 2001, that's over two years ago

12

now, a letter was signed by each of the members of

13

the COMET Executive Committee, and this letter was

14

sent to the then Mayor Opana -- Apana and also to

15

the each member of the Council of that time.

16

letter briefly reviewed -- and I'll say going back

17

to 1986, so it's quite a ways back, and up to the

18

date of the letter, it reviewed what had and had not

19

happened in regard to actions of both the

20

Administration and the County Council for real

21

property tax relief.

22

On November

This

This particular letter over two years ago

23

ended up with this kind of a statement.

24

talking about the writers of the letter, we further

25

believe that the time for action is now.
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1

guess that maybe we should have said in that letter

2

instead r we hope that the time for action is now.

3

About five months later the same group who

4

wrote this particular letter I'm talking aboutr that

5

was in April 2002 r sent a follow-up letter r again to

6

the same addressees and signed by the same persons r

7

but this latter letter had a great deal more detail

8

as to what the group thought should happen with real

9

property taxes r and they gave three-step solution to

10

make some of the corrections to the problem.

11

Waiting.

12

Frustrating r isn't it?

13

happen.

14

taxpayers of Maui have been doing for over two

15

years.

16

Council and the Administration to provide some real

17

property tax relief for them.

18

It's difficultr isn't it?
Wonder what's going to

Wellr waiting r that's exactly what the

Two years waiting for the Maui County

What's the question?

I think the question is

19

are you prepared now to do something about it?

20

Thank you.

21

MS. KOLLER:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Three minutes.
Any questions for Mr. Bagda this morning r

23

Members?

24

here.

25

If not r thank you very much for being

Mr. Lawrence Christopher.

MR. CHRISTOPHER:

Good morning.

It's Lawrence
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1

Christopher, and I live in Maui Meadows, fairly

2

recent arrival to Maui.

3

since coming to Maui, and I'm sure you have too, the

4

problems that you're trying to solve you're assuming

5

have a basis.

6

a management consultant all my life, retired to this

7

area.

8

concepts talked about here today, some serious

9

effort at expanding the evaluation of the

One thing I have observed

Now, I'm an industrial engineer, been

I think there should be, in addition to the

10

productivity of the internal workings of your

11

County.

12

point, but I'm involved with things that are showing

13

me that there's some serious difficulties getting

14

things done properly and equitably and smoothly in

15

this County.

16

I won't say much more than that at this

The issue here of course is property tax.

17

here on Maui I don't think need to invent much of

18

anything in that subject.

19

been done successfully, and I think Proposition 13

20

may be an example.

21

solutions.

22

only unique to this County.

23

Solutions to those problems have been found and

24

implemented somewhere.

25

solutions, instead of trying to invent the

It's been done.

It's

We don't need to invent any

The problems that we have here are not
They exist somewhere.

So searching for those
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solutions, might be considered.

2

Other than those two suggestions t I

3

definitely am concerned about the exemptions and

4

special -- special programs that are socially

5

engineering.

6

should be fair t they should be market driven.

7

should as taxpayers have a choice in what we pay

8

for.

9

have a choice in income taxes.

Things should be equitable t things

We have a choice in consumption taxes.

We

We

We don't have a

10

choice to pay property taxes because that's assessed

11

to us because we exist, because we have a piece of

12

property.

13

our lives.

14

property taxes.

15

sure that it's fair.

16

say.

17
18
19

It has nothing to do with what we do in
We don't have a choice when it comes to
We're counting on you folks to make
That's all I really have to

Thank you very much.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you t Mr. Christopher.

Mr. Christopher?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Questions for

Mr. Kane.

I'm trying to understand t and if you

20

cant please provide clarity to your comments about

21

social engineering.

22

MR. CHRISTOPHER:

Social engineering (inaudible).

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah t you made a comment and it

24

seemed like you had an issue with that.

25

trying to understand what you're thinking when you
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1

said that.

2

MR. CHRISTOPHER:

If you're going to have a social

3

engineering function r it's basically incompatible

4

with a universal solution.

5

that you're building into the property tax system to

6

socially engineer for people that you want to

7

socially engineer.

8

that that's bad r but I'm saying the basis should not

9

be a socially engineered selective enforcement

10

11

So there are exceptions

And that's okay.

I'm not saying

program like we have in this particular County.

Yeahr and forgive mer help me

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

understand what you mean by social engineering.

13

don't understand that concept.

14

MR. CHRISTOPHER:

I

Providing various exemptions for a

15

person of a social caliber r be it ager be it income r

16

whatever it happen to be.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

MR. CHRISTOPHER:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So an example

Or race.
So the comment that you just made r

20

based on that r what we have before us is a bill

21

dealing with that.

22

on -- on what we're trying to achieve of what we

23

have before uS

24

have before us?

25

MR. CHRISTOPHER:

I

Do you have any specific comment

or are you familiar with the bill we

Yes.

You're moving the limit from 65 to
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1

60 for property exemption.

That's what's on the

2

agenda.

3

retirement to be 65, you crossed over a different

4

line now.

5

universally accepted number, as is 65.

6

it 55 like AARP or 50 like some of the other

7

retirement programs or 35?

8

adjusting -- you're manipulating a social condition

9

which can become unfairly implemented.

That is okay, except when I understood

You've gone to 60.

Now, that's not a
Why not make

I mean, you're

And there's

10

a lot of things in this County that are unfairly.

11

enforced.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, sir.

Any other questions for Mr. Christopher?

14

If not, thank you very much for your comments this

15

morning.

16

MR. JOINER:

Next is Mr. Buck Joiner.

Good morning, Mr. Chairman, and Members of

17

the Budget and Finance Committee.

My name is Buck

18

Joiner, and I am delighted to be here to testify on

19

this matter that you are addressing.

20

When Corp. Counsel a couple of years ago made

21

this new interpretation that the Circuit Breaker was

22

applicable only to that portion of the property on

23

which the homeowner lived, I felt that that was

24

extremely unfair.

25

Tax Department and wrote letters to the editor,

I protested that action to the
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1

brought it before the Cost of Government Commission,

2

and what have you.

3

intended it in 1987,

4

this was to be applied to that property for which a

5

homeowner qualifies for homeowner's exemption, very

6

straightforward.

7

many years, and that's the way it was supposed to

8

be.

The Circuit Breaker as we had
'88 when we were working on

And it was applied like that for

This interpretation by Corp. Counsel that is

9

10

only for that -- if you have an ohana, then you

11

don't qualify for that or for half of the

12

property -- let me ask you a question, if you use

13

this same philosophy, then why doesn't that apply

14

also to the homeowner's exemption?

15

homeowner's exemption apply only to that part of the

16

property that you live on, okay, but not to the

17

ohana?

18

you have roommates in your house?

19

have three roommates, so are you therefore down to

20

one quarter of that portion of the house that you

21

live in excluding the ohana?

22

thing gets ridiculous.

23

interpretation by Corporation Counsel, and I would

24

like for this body to go back and correct that and

25

make it very clearly that it is applicable to the

Why doesn't the

And if you could do that, what happens if
And let's say you

You see, the whole

This was a bad
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1

property for which the person qualifies for

2

homeowner's exemption.
Okay, there's a couple of other things in

3

4

this proposal that I see that concern me.

The

5

purpose of the Circuit Breaker was to help out those

6

people that are at the bottom of the economic scale.

7

Typically when you're at the bottom of the economic

8

scale, there is also a comprehension and knowledge

9

problem.

I don't know if I want to say

10

intelligence, but let's say understanding.

When

11

this becomes so complex that you're talking about

12

disposable income, depreciation, amortization,

13

people who don't understand these things are

14

hesitant -- you know, they're actually -- well, I

15

don't know what it is, so it doesn't apply to me.

16

This needs to be kept as simple as possible

17

and it needs to be made available to those to whom

18

it was supposed to apply.

19

people and say we care about you and you're eligible

20

for this and we want to help you, rather than

21

saying -- we throw around these terms that people

22

don't understand, it confuses them, and therefore,

23

if you don't understand it, obviously it's not for

24

you.

25

MS. KOLLER:

How do we get to those

Three minutes.
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MR. JOINER:

Thank you.

I would like to ask, then, that

2

you do -- do make these changes.

3

that I think is a good change is when it talks about

4

household income, when you're talking about the

5

income of both spouses, because I can see that

6

there's a potential for some -- some abuse there if

7

you have independent tax reporting, et cetera.

8

I asked that you make this simple, make it fair, and

9

make it available, and please fix it now.

10
11

But

Thank

you.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Any questions for Mr. Joiner

12

this morning, Members?

13

much, Mr. Joiner.

14

I -- the one thing

MR. BLUMER-BUELL:

Seeing none, thank you very

Next is Mr. John Blumer-Buell.

Good morning, Council Members.

My

15

name's John Blumer-Buell, and I drove over from Hana

16

this morning.

17

State road crew which cleared a slide for me.

18

public testimony at the Budget and Finance Committee

19

meeting on November 4tn reinforced the first part of

20

my testimony, which was, quote, there is no question

21

that the current property tax system needs to be

22

reformed immediately on an emergency basis with a

23

completion date before the next County budget cycle.

24
25

Was able to make it thanks to our
The

Now, I have read the report that Bruce Erfer
from Lahaina did for your Committee the last time.
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1

Good report.

2

that you handed out with suggestions last time.

3

read the last letter from Thomas Boden to you.

4

I have made a written suggestion in writing that is

5

similar to Proposition 13.

6

for more than a month.

7

it.

8

justifying my request for you to go back and look at

9

what I put in writing.

10

I read the six pages of the handouts
I
Now,

It's been on the table

There's been no comment on

I think Mr. Fisher did a very good job of -- of

Whether you agree with the different points

11

of view or not, what I have been saying all along is

12

that we need -- the Council and the Administration

13

need to start modeling these different suggestions.

14

It's not difficult to do.

15

model my suggestion to roll back the property values

16

to what people paid for them.

17

We should model that.

18

suggestions that .don't agree with what I think, and

19

then you can see what they mean.

20

do this modeling.

21

We should -- we should

That's similar to 13.

We should model other

It's not hard to

It needs to be done.

On November 4th we all heard testimony

22

that documented how some long-time residents are

23

literally being forced from their family homes as a

24

direct result of the unfair, arbitrary, and

25

outrageous system of property tax assessments.
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1

high assessments are based upon invasive!

2

speculative! and transient real estate sales in

3

their neighborhoods.

4

unfairly punished for land speculation they have not

5

profited from.

Long-time residents are being

Hopefully you'll remember the retired

6
7

long-time resident of Lahaina who testified that her

8

family could no longer afford to live in their home

9

of more than 30 years.

Hopefully you'll remember

10

the heir of the property at Kuau who expressed a

11

desire to keep the property but cannot afford the

12

tax assessments based upon the multi-million dollar

13

sales in the neighborhood.

14

remember the 15 years of sincere efforts to

15

resolve --

16

MS. KOLLER:

17

MR. BLUMER-BUELL:

18
19

Hopefully you'll

Three minutes.
-- this crisis by the Committee for

More Equitable Taxation.
It just makes me sick that our long-time

20

residents! and particularly Hawaiians! have become

21

another disposable item in this throw-away society.

22

We used to be able to own our home and have a sense

23

of place for our families.

24

owns your home until you pay the yearly ransom.

25

used to really care about the peace of mind and well

Now the Tax Department
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1

being of our elders, our kupuna.

The current tax

2

assessment system is so cruel as to steal away the

3

peace of mind from our seniors at the most important

4

time of their lives.

5

and 90 year olds, our most valued citizens, begging

6

for mercy.

7

behalf of everyone's better future.

It breaks my heart to see 80

I respect them and their efforts on

8

MS. KOLLER:

Four minutes.

9

MR. BLUMER-BUELL:

And we need an emergency tax relief

10

now.

11

suggestion about taking a fair look at the Circuit

12

Breaker, but all of these other things need to be

13

modeled, and it's not hard to do.

14

project exactly if we take this action, here's the

15

result.

16

why you did what you did.

17

Thank you.

18

I would say short term.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Lo made a

Then you can

And people then will be able to understand

Thank you, John.

It won't be arbitrary.

Questions for

19

Mr. Blumer-Buell this morning, Members, on his

20

testimony?

21

Robert Karpovich.

22

MR. KARPOVICH:

Thank you very much.

Good morning.

Next we have

Thank you, Chair.

My name

23

is Robert Karpovich.

24

first like to quickly comment on the proposed

25

Circuit Breaker definition of disposable income.

I'm a resident of Paia.
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1

While I understand the intent of it, I think it's

2

could be somewhat more confusing than the current

3

definition.

4

Vermont where they have a form quite clearly listing

5

about 40 items of household income that get included

6

with the Federal AGI.

7

is defined as income of anybody living in the house,

8

not just a man and a wife.

9

that -- adult children that work and live in a

I'll again refer you to the State of

Also, their household income

It could be children

10

house.

11

clearly defined in other states, and I'll refer you

12

to their websites, and it's a very good form that

13

would be very clear for the Tax Department to

14

consider using.

15

income and such items in disposable income, as it's

16

a huge loophole.

17

So, again, the problem has already been very

But I do support including tax-free

In general, today's testimony, there's been a

18

lot of talk about equity and fairness.

19

ago I thought that having equitable and fair

20

assessments across the board would prevent a need

21

for something like Prop 13, but the more and more I

22

look at the assessments, it is so random on the

23

North Shore and Upcountry, that I'm tending to

24

support now something more like Prop 13.

25

find -- point out examples in Kuau and Paia of
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1

properties that are thousand times assessments one

2

over the other, especially some of 'the older, large

3

landowners that have beach-front remnant parcels

4

that are not taxed at all, down in Spreckelsville

5

versus -- versus house lots.
And Upcountry you have, say, seven rental

6

7

houses on a 23-acre parcel in Haiku.

Why are these

8

rental houses taxed at an Ag rate, a lesser rate

9

than a rental house somewhere else?

If the purpose

10

of taxes, as we have heard, is to provide services

11

to County residents, then should we be looking at a

12

property tax based on a per person living in a

13

house?

14

more and more complicated, the assessment methods,

15

which is why something like Prop 13, while in the

16

beginning may seem harsh, I think over the years

17

would become a long-term, stable system for the

18

County.

19

good County with a good tax base and people paying

20

their fair share.

21

We can go on and on and on, and it just gets

Which is what I'm looking at, is have a

The initial -- initial implementation of Prop

22

13 -- how do you evaluate some of these old, under

23

assessed properties that's a problem for the

24

assessors?

25

hurtful to look at commercial enterprises on the

It's really -- it's really, really
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1

north shore, where, say, remnants, old, used

2

materials, never been reassessed thing, next to

3

nothing in tax, even though there's been millions of

4

dollars in construction on them.

5

really unfair to residents to be paying

6

MS. KOLLER:

7

MR. KARPOVICH:

It's really,

Three minutes.
an assessment that gets updated by the

8

assessor every year, then other people just totally

9

slide on the system.

So I'm looking for equity and

10

fairness, and at this point would support something

11

like a Prop 13.

12
13

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Karpovich.

Mr. Karpovich?
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Questions for

Mr. Nishiki.
Yeah.

I don't know if you've got

15

this information to validate what you're saying, but

16

say someone on the north shore bought a property for

17

$4 million, okay.

18

paying, or they, compared to someone that bought it,

19

say, in Wailea?

20

MR. KARPOVICH:

Do you know what he or she is

I have not studied Wailea.

I've heard

21

stories of Wailea being under assessed.

22

north shore I have gone over my assessments with

23

Joy, and she looks at usually only three or four

24

sales on oceanfront, and she said, well, I throw out

25

the high and the low.

Is that in the code?
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1

know.

Because she feels bad jacking it up so much

2

and she tries to take a median value, but the

3

problem is they under assess the improvements and

4

put all the value on the land.

5

someone builds a huge house, it gets sold for

6

several million dollars, and they say, well, the

7

house is 100 bucks a foot, so that's only a few

8

hundred thousand dollars.

9

for a lot, then they go back to everybody else in

So for someone

The guy paid 3 million

10

Kuau and say on a per square foot basis your lot's

11

worth $3 million because they don't fairly look at

12

what the people buying the whole package of

13

improvements and seawalls and swimming pools and

14

landscaping and ground work.

15

in the assessments.

That doesn't show up

That's why the Prop 13 is -- what you pay is

16
17

what you pay tax on.

It's more stable.

You can

18

plan your life.

19

can plan to pay tax on 4 million.

20

new time home buyer.

21

Breaker should protect every new home buyer.

22

make 100,000 a year, you pay 3,000 bucks.

23

50,000, you pay 1,500.

24

amount.

25

taxed out of their home with Circuit Breaker if it's

If you want to pay $4 million, you
It won't hurt the

They -- 3 percent Circuit
If you

You make

That's not an unreasonable

So I don't see where people are getting
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fairly applied.

I think it's a good program, but

2

it's the -- it's the new people coming in with these

3

huge prices that aren't being -- they're actually

4

not taxed on what they pay because they average

5

those prices down out of -- basically out of

6

sympathy.
The assessors have a terrible job.

7

They're

8

in there with their own set of rules.

Every

9

assessor is looking at it in a dlfferent way. ,I

10

said why isn't this taxed?

I asked Joy why isn't

11

the land in front of the golf course being taxed?

12

The land was proposed for a subdivision.

13

taxed at nothing.

14

to four or five million on i t l that 46 acres in

15

front of the golf course that they wanted to

16

redevelop.

17

there and lobbied to do it.

18

system.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

MR. KARPOVICH:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

It was

Next year they raised A&B taxes

But they raised tax because I went in
But it's not a good

It's a very unfair system.
Yeah.

You didn't answer my question.

I'm sorry.
That's okay.

Under -- and you may

22

not know the answer.

Under the current system

23

someone pays $4 million in Upcountry, Palauea,

24

wherever, say they paid $50 in taxes.

25

saying that.
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MR. KARPOVICH:

4 million for --

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Wait, wait.

If someone under this

3

current system also bought a $4 million property in

4

Wailea, you're saying that tax records would

5

probably indicate that those people that bought it

6

in Palauea would be paying far less than the person

7

that would be paying in Wailea.

8

what is being proposed with the person paying 4

, 9

However, if we use

million in Wailea compared to the person paying 4

10

million in Palauea, under that new proposal they

11

would both be paying based on that $4 million

12

assessment.

13
14
15
16

17
18

MR. KARPOVICH:

The assessments would be the same and the

rates would be up to the Council.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

these guys making their determination, right?
MR. KARPOVICH:

You're talking about a 4 million Ag lot,

your assessment would be $4 million.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

MR. KARPOVICH:

21

Just dirt.

Dirt, and that guy probably wasn't really

planning to do productive ag for 4 million bucks.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

MR. KARPOVICH:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

There would be no speculation on

Okay, thank you.

Okay.
Any other questions for Mr. Karpovich?

Thank you for being here.

Next we have Geoffrey
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2

Bourne.
MR. BOURNE:

Good morning.

My name is Jeff Bourne.

I'm a

3

resident of Paia.

4

is that we're looking at Band-Aids here, and what we

5

need is a serious re-evaluation of this system.

6

me, the fundamental flaw that we have in the system

7

now is that we aren't paying based on any actual

8

value.

9

subjective, and something totally subjective can

10

My humble opinion on this subject

To

It's a black magic system where it's totally

never possibly be fair.
I believe that we should pay based on what we

11

12

paid for our property.

13

neighborhood, I paid a relatively high price

14

compared to what many of the people in my

15

neighborhood had paid.

16

adversely, which I don't think is fair.

17

the same thing goes on in time.

18

again, to where what I paid for my property is now a

19

fraction of what people pay for equivalent

20

properties, so now it's happening to me.

21

fair.

22

When I came in my

I affected their taxes
Basically

It's happening

It's not

It's particularly not fair to older people,

23

long-time residents, Hawaiians, the people who have

24

what I think is the first priority interest in this

25

situation.

I think everybody would agree that
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there's a fundamental flaw there, whether or not you

2

agree that we should pay based on -- pay tax based

3

on what we pay for the property.

4

essence.

5

can't just carryon with Band-Aid solutions that

6

don't address the real problem.

7

the real problem, and we have to do it now.

We cannot wait anymore.

We

We have to address

So I propose that if you can't restructure

8
9

It's urgent.

Time is of the

the entire fundamentals of the system in a

10

reasonable time -- and I could accept that that

11

would be difficult -- at least you show a

12

fundamental commitment to address this problem by

13

saying we will freeze the taxes at a reasonable

14

level and we'll hold that until we can come up with

15

a re-evaluation or restructuring of the system that

16

is fair, particularly to long-time residents who

17

have every right to that fairness.

18

now.

19

Please do it

Thank you.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Borne.

Questions for

20

Mr. Borne?

Thank you very much for being here this

21

morning.

22

would ask if there's anyone else that would care to

23

provide public testimony on Item 22, please make

24

yourself known so you can have your opportunity to

25

share your comments.

Next we have Virginia Karpovich.

Ms. Karpovich.
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MS. KARPOVICH:

Yes, thank you, Chairman, and thank you

2

all for allowing us to speak today on this very

3

important issue.

4

that I believe that a lot of our agricultural

5

buyers, particularly in Haiku, are receiving an

6

incredible windfall.

7

have made a comparison between oceanfront Wailea and

8

Pali-front Haiku.

9

even on the books yet.

10

And one thing I'd like to say is

I think Mr. Wesley Lo should

And many of those lands aren't

Proposition 13, looking at everything,

11

looking at it in relation to redoing the entire

12

County system, it's the fairest.

13

what people can afford when they come in.

14

paying 3 million for 300 acres in Haiku, breaking

15

those lots up into 15 three-acre lots, selling them

16

again for 3 million apiece, having them assessed at

17

600,000 with no viable ago

18

Let's face it.

19

It just looks at
People

One horse is not ago

The Big Island -- and some of the other

20

islands have dealt with these issues.

21

Island has a policy where they now have a

22

residential ag designation, okay.

23

properties are ag, certainly people have

24

have orchards and they have home gardens, but that's

25

not commercial ago

A lot of these
they

They don't deserve the same
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1

benefits that our plantations do.

2

different bag of beans, and we need to look at

3

residential ag, even if we go to Proposition 13.

4

Its time has come.

5

It's a whole

We're looking at such a small number of the

6

properties that are being taxed, and the properties

7

that aren't being taxed that you're not even looking

8

at that aren't even on the radar screen are millions

9

and millions of dollars.

I went to look for a place

10

to rent with a fellow nurse who can't find a home.

11

We went to a single-family residential property

12

across the street from Mr. Tavares, and you know

13

that area back there, and this single-family

14

residence had five units in it.

15

l,500-square-foot house, had five units in it.

16

$5,000 worth of income to the owner, who gleefully

17

told us they were on their way to a CPR behind

18

Spreckelsville to do the same thing again.

19

went and looked up the taxes on this property, $600.

20

This is a 15,000

And I

And I could take you all around the north

21

shore and show you that more than 50 percent of the

22

housing on the north shore falls into this category.

23

All you have to do is drive down to Kuau and you can

24

see all the homes that have parking along the entire

25

apron of the properties, not a 20-foot driveway as
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is allowed by code.

2

MS. KOLLER:

Three minutes.

3

MS. KARPOVICH:

Things are out of control.

Thank you.

4

need to have a housing census.

5

people out there so that you know what is there.

6

Just like they do a census in the United States to

7

find out who our population is, we need a housing

8

census out in aglands to see what revenues are

9

coming in so that this County is -- people are

10

fairly taxed.

11

priority.

You need to get

Thank you so much for making this a

Thank you very, very much.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

We

Thank you, Ms. Karpovich.
Ginny, I've got a question . . You

know

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Nishiki.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yes, thank you, Chairman.

Do you

17

have any stats that you have researched where

18

someone paid, say, $4 million for land and you have

19

any research to show how much they pay in taxes?

20

MS. KARPOVICH:

Yes.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

MS. KARPOVICH:

Actually, my husband -Do you have that example?

My husband, Robert, actually does.

He did

23

some research on north shore -- some of the ag lands

24

out on the Pali in Haiku.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

What did they pay and what do they
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pay in taxes?
MS. KARPOVICH:

I would have to defer to my husband,

3

because he's the one that actually did the research,

4

but we could give you that information.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

MS. KARPOVICH:

Okay, thank you.

And also if -- I mean if you need to get

7

volunteers from communities, you know, why not get

8

volunteers to canvass our neighborhoods, our ag

9

neighborhoods, our residential neighborhoods, and

10

let's look at what people are really -- what really

11

is there and let's equitably tax everyone, okay?

12

Thank you.
. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

13
14
15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Ms. Karpovich.
The Chair will ask one more time if there's

16

anyone else wishing to provide public testimony,

17

please make yourself known.

18

will be closing testimony for the 2nd of December,

19

2003 meeting.

Seeing none, the Chair

20

Members, we have a short time before lunch,

21

and my suggestion to you is that since at 1:30 the

22

normal slot for another Committee meeting is

23

available, I had -- I'm asking you if you would like

24

to use some of that time to start discussion on the

25

options and parameters of how to address reform to
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the real property tax structure, since it is still

2

fresh and we have comments by the public testimony

3

of various options, as well as suggestions on how to

4

make short-term improvements, as well as some people

5

say fundamental changes.

6

members?

7
8

9
10
11
·12

Any comments by the

Mr. Pontanilla.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, I do have an appointment

at 1:00 o'clock, but I can be here by 2:30.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

Any other comments?

Mr. Nishiki.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, mine is just food for thought.

And I don't have any -- other than that.

We've got

13

two members missing on this very important measure.

14

And I don't know where the rest are going to be,

15

but, you know, they have -- they're going to be

16

missing a big part of this.

17

that's going to create.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I don't know what

So that's all I got.
Ms. Johnson.

I think that, as the testifiers

20

noted, this is really important.

Our clock is

21

ticking before the next batch of tax bills go out,

22

and I think that they expressed very clearly what

23

many people have expressed to all of us privately,

24

and that is the urgency with which this needs to be

25

dealt with.

I think that Finance also needs some
-\
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guidance, because budget will be coming up.

We need

2

to move, instead of just talking.

3

having a meeting or continuation of this meeting so

4

that we can actually get down to doing something.

5

I know that the testimony did go on and we

So I am all for

6

did ask a lot of questions this morning, but I think

7

it was really good basis.

8

that while this is fresh in our mind, we may be able

9

to come at least to some kind of direction.

And I agree with you,

And if

10

we believe that there is merit in the

11

recommendations that are before us here, then at

12

least move those forward as small steps toward

13

addressing the concerns that have been expressed.

14

But I believe that time is of the essence, and next

15

year will be an election year, we'll be in budget,

16

and once again are we going to actually do

17

something.

18

and the responsibility rests with us.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So I think that the pressure is on us

Thank you.

Any other comments by the other

20

members?

Again, Members, I just asked you to

21

consider that because I would like to give the

22

Department of Finance their opportunity to give

23

their comments, and that more than likely we're

24

going to pass our normal 12:00 o'clock deadline.

25

And so after their comments, I'm sure some of you
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1

will have very pertinent questions to ask for either

2

clarification or to espouse on a certain point of

3

view.
So any objections if the Chair will try and

4

5

find an amount of time this afternoon?

6

have other commitments, Members, so do I, but I

7

would like to at least provide some opportunity for

8

the members -- for you to have time to

9

ask questions, since this morning's testimony was

10

very good and we had a good exchange of questions

11

and responses.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I know you

discus~

and

Mr. Kane.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I guess the

13

intention for this afternoon's time slot was to

14

accommodate the possibility of us reconvening a

15

potential recessed meeting from last night.

16

that meeting was actually adjourned, I'll speak for

17

myself, I'm available this afternoon for whatever

18

time you need available for us to

19

discussion.

20

and my commitment is after hours, at, you know,

21

5:30, 6:00 o'clock to be somewhere.

22

till whenever you need us to be here, Chair.

to further this

So I'm available for this afternoon,

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

25

Because

Thank you.

So I'm here

Anything, Mr. Carroll?

I also had the time reserved for

what I thought when we were going to meet anyway at
\'
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1:30, so I'll be available till 5:00 p.m.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Mr. Mateo, any objections?

Not at all, Chairman.

We'll support

4

the recommendation, because I was anticipating

5

another meeting this afternoon, so we have made time

6

available for that.

7

point whether we adjourn -- whether we recess and

8

come back at 1:30 or not.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So it doesn't matter at this

Okay, thank you.

I am available.
Members, before we --

10

then the Chair will entertain a recess at a very

11

short time, but I would like to ask Director Regan,

12

Real Property Administrator Mr. Okumura if they have

13

comments they would care to share with the Committee

14

at this time.

15

MR. REGAN:

Director Regan.

Mr. Chair, aloha and good morning, Members of

16

the Budget and Finance Committee.

17

Director of Finance for the County of Mqui.

18

of all, I'd like to thank you for involving the

19

Administration in these very important discussions

20

to address areas of concern within the real property

21

tax system.

22

you for taking the position of addressing these

23

areas one at a time, rather than all at once.

24
25

Keith Regan,
First

The Department also would like to thank

We're currently researching ways that we can
improve our ability to provide services to the
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1

public.

2

and effort on is reviewing the real property tax

3

system, namely the condominium reclassification

4

pilot project, also improving the homeowner

5

exemption requirements, and tightening up the

6

Circuit Breaker Credit.

7

One area that we're spending a lot of time

Later on, if time permits, Chair, the

8

Department would like to provide an update and an

9

overview on the condominium reclassification

10

project.

Without a doubt, the homeowner exemption

11

definitely needs to be looked at.

By that I mean

the requirements to qualify need to be updated.
13

It's my understanding that they haven't been updated

14

for many, many years now, so it's definitely

15

something that we need to look at.

16

The City and County of Honolulu just recently

17

updated its requirements to require various other

18

things to make it more restrictive to be able to

19

qualify for the homeowner exemption.

20

currently reviewing what the City and County has

21

done to see what the benefits they've reaped from

22

this improvement and whether or not we should go

23

ahead and make the adjustments as City and County

24

has done.

25

other people's mistakes, if they've made a mistake,

We are

I think it's important to learn from
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1

but if they've done something that's really worked

2

out well, then we'd be more than happy to try and

3

see if that would work here as well.

4

One of the things that -- that our Department

5

does when it requires people to -- when they apply

6

for a homeowner exemption, I just wanted to clarify

7

this for you.

8

fill out a form at the Department, and they need to

9

provide us certain information, such as a driver's

You know, people have to come in and

10

license, and then there's also a questionnaire that

11

they're asked to fill out.

12

questionnaire raises questions by the people that

13

are reviewing it, then further additional questions

14

are asked of the applicant, such as possibly do you

15

have full-time employment here within the County, as

16

well as other -- other questions.

17

And if this

One of the things that City and County has

18

done is now they've restricted their homeowner

19

exemptions to only -- I believe it's only citizens

20

now, right?

21

take advantage of the homeowner exemption.

22

to be a u.S. citizen in order to be able to take

23

advantage of that that may be something that we may

24

want to look at as a tightening up measure to the

25

homeowner exemption.

So Canadian nationals can no longer

An these are just -- these are
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1

just ideas and suggestions that came out and we're

2

looking at them.

3

The other area that the Department is working

4

on to improve is the Circuit Breaker, and I think

5

we've heard a lot of testimony this morning from

6

taxpayers in regards to the Circuit Breaker.

7

you know, oftentimes when we're involved in these

8

discussions or we hear people talking, we hear

9

mention of people being taxed out of their homes, we

And,

10

hear of the Circuit Breaker's not working, people

11

can't take advantage of it, but I can tell you that

12

the Circuit Breaker Credit does work.

13

being helped.

14

Circuit Breaker Credit last year alone.

15

that's pretty substantial.

16

People are

We had over 630 people helped by the
And to me,

It's been around since 1995, or approximately

17

1995, and, you know, it's not something new, and

18

perhaps I think one of the suggestions made by the

19

public today was to make it a little bit more known

20

to the public so that people are aware, and that's

21

an excellent suggestion.

22

the Department is working on, ways to express

23

this -- the ability to take advantage of this

24

Circuit Breaker Credit to the public through

25

additional press releases, through possibly taking

And that's something that
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1

out an ad in the newspapers, the local newspapers,

2

as well as in addition to we're looking at creating

3

an in-house program that we can run on Akaku which

4

would outline the various, you know, exemptions that

5

are available for taxpayers and how to go about

6

applying for those.

7

oftentimes daunting for people who perhaps don't

8

have, you know, a lot of experience with applying

9

for these exemptions, so the Department wants to

I know that it can be

10

help them out as much as possible.

11

something we're definitely looking at in terms of

12

the Circuit Breaker Credit.

13

So education is

Mr. Chair, if I may just have a few seconds

14

to share some statistics with the Committee as well.

15

I reviewed the Circuit Breaker Credit for last year,

16

and as I stated, 630 taxpayers were assisted in the

17

County of Maui.

18

with values of over $500,000, and the average value

19

of those homes in that range was 965,000.

20

decided to look at the average income of those

21

people in that bracket, and it was about $26,000.

22

And I know that today we're looking at a bill that

23

was -- that's introduced here to try to adjust how

24

we derive the income, and I think that's a good -- a

25

good plan.

Of those taxpayers, 114 had homes

So I

I think it's going to be something that

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

107

BF 12/2/03

1

we're going to have to work ont' but it's definitely

2

something that needs to be done.
Of those 114, nine of those had an income of

3
4

zero dollars.

Zero dollars adjusted gross income.

5

That means that they received -- more than likely

6

they received the $60 tax rate.

7

so it does help people who do have no income with

8

valuations that are high.

9

them.

It is out there.

They paid $60.

It exists.

And

It does help

My point in sharing this

10

information is that people are protected.

11

someone has a property valued at $5 million, with

12

zero income, they will not lose their home if they

13

apply for the Circuit Breaker Credit.

14

Even if

Department is also working with the Council

15

Chair to improve the way the income is derived, and

16

I've talked about this.

17

going to be reviewing the assessment notices to

18

include the estimated CBC, Circuit Breaker Credit,

19

that would be received.

20

letter to you, Mr. Chair, and I just wanted to share

21

that we have some concerns about putting this

22

information on the assessment notice.

23

that we don't want to put it on.

24

happy to, but, you know, the notice is sent out on

25

March 15th.

Another issue is that we're

I did address that in the

And it's not

We'd be more than

They would have till April 9th to -- I
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1

guess to go to the board to ask for some sort of an

2

adjustment if they had a concern with it.

3

really it's going to cause some confusion because

4

the actual CBC wouldn't be set until the tax rates

5

are done by the Council.

6

that caveat, and I just want to make that known that

7

we can do it and we'd be more than happy to, but

8

there may be some confusion.

9

notice itself it would have to very clearly state

So I just want to make

So I think on the

10

this is an estimate of your CBC.

11

to share that with you.

12

But

So I just wanted

One last thing is that I think I may have

13

discussed this at the previous meeting, but we're

14

currently working with the State to try to share

15

information.

16

going on -- this is not something that just happened

17

in this Administration.

18

Administrations have been trying to work with the

19

State to share tax information.

20

Federal government, but yet they do not do it with

21

the Counties.

22

information, we could cross reference and check

23

people that are paying TAT to make sure that they're

24

not taking advantage of a homeowner -- Homeowner

25

rates or Apartment rate.

And this is something that's been

I think the prior

They do it with the

And if we were to have access to that

You know, they should be
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1

paying the proper classification, they should be

2

paying in the proper classification.
So we're trying to do that.

3

It's not as easy

4

as we thought it may have been.

In fact, now we

5

found out that we have to go to the legislature to

6

try to have an amendment made to the law to include

7

the term County in terms of sharing of information,

8

and that's something that we are working with

9

currently.

Our Administration is working to have

10

some legislation introduced that would allow us to

11

be able to share information with the State.

12

working on that.

I'm not sure of what that time

13

frame is, Chair.

I don't have that information for

14

you right now, but we are actively working on it.

We're

I brought my resource people here today.

15

We

16

have Lance Okumura and Marcy Martin from the Real

17

Property Tax Division to answer any questions that

18

you have.

19

here today, so I thank you for your time, and I'm

20

here to answer any questions, Mr. Chair.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Director.
Mr. Okumura, any comments at this time?

22
23

MR. OKUMURA:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

We are available as your resource people

No, no comment.
Members, anything on what the Director has

just stated?

Because I will ask him to provide you
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the current status regarding the Department's

2

efforts in the Condo/Apartment

3

efforts that they have put forth, so ...

4

Mr. Nishiki.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, thank you.

r~classification

You know, for years

6

as I've been sitting here in this seat, and as many

7

of the members of the general public have stated,

8

the frustration has been we're working on our

9

computer system and we are not ready to do anything.

10

And this Council has graciously accepted that

11

excuse, question mark.

12

early as last budget session that now they are ready

13

to move.

14

this Administration, get it together if you want

15

action and whatever funding you need we will give

16

you that help.

I think we were told as

I don't think that this Council has told

Now, we heard Gladys Baisa say today -- and I

17
18

know that we've discussed this in many sessions,

19

Mr. Chairman.

20

cannot give the general public any more excuses.

21

Because they ain't buying it anymore.

22

going to buy it anymore, as long as they see in the

23

last session that we raised some property taxes,

24

okay.

25

And so to be honest with you, I

They are not

They're not going to accept any more excuses.
And so I am saying to this Administration and
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1

this -- those of us that are here today that when

2

Gladys said before we even look at increasing taxes,

3

that you've got to find from those people that we

4

know that are not paying their fair share, and this

5

was I think particularly in the condominium,

6

transient accommodation, or long-term residency.

7

That area should have been done.
In the exemption, I hear again today, well,

8
9

we're looking at what the City and County did and

10

now they did not include any people that are

11

foreigners to get any exemption.

12

heard today.

13

legislature to help with some of the law'so that we

14

can share information.

That's what I

And also we are looking at the

I can buy 50 percent of that as a reason, but

15
16

I think now we need to crank these people up in

17

saying, just as Dorothy Williams said, you know, I'm

18

going to hit you, mango tree, if you don't produce.

19

And I think this is being asked of us.

20

what?

21

Not like last night where you know what, you guys

22

don't produce, we're going get 10,000 people for

23

vote you out.

24

edict given last night to us.

25

this, you know, you guys have that information that

And you know

These people have been real nice, real nice.

There was more of a glaring type of
And all I'm saying is
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a lot of people have brought up.

You people need to

2

tell us or suggest to us what some of the answers

3

are.
Lance, you've been working in property tax

4

5

for years, and I'm not pointing it at you, and some

6

of you other people that are here also.

7

not new stuff.

8

you didn't have the facility.

9

millions of dollars to get that facility for them

So this is

The only new stuff that I can buy is
Well, we spent

10

and hopes and anticipation -- and these people have

11

paid for that upgrade, and I -- all I'm saying is

12

that I am hoping that we will not, in lieu of what

13

we've heard today, disappoint in some areas that I

14

know we can achieve and start, as Gladys said,

15

collecting from those that we know are definitely

16

not cheaters, but should be paying more.

17

And why I say this is because perhaps for

18

those people that we did increase their property

19

taxes this year, if we get those cheaters to now

20

excuse me, I don't mean cheaters.

21

areas of which we know we can collect money from,

22

then perhaps these people would not have had to pay

23

it.

24

demand.

25

beg you in saying, please, on behalf of everyone

And I want

not I want.

Again, those

I don't want to

I need to now beg you, please, I need to
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1

here living in Maui CountYr you guys need to get on

2

your horses and start galloping.

3

don't produce the fruit again, we're going to have

4

to cut you off at the legs.

Otherwise r if you

5

And I -- and this is not a threat.

This is

6

like -- as I said r I'm using the word please on

7

behalf of all of us.

8

give us some idea of what we can reach and what we

9

can do.

You guys need to produce and

And you're the experts.

You're getting

10

paid to do this job.

11

hope the Mayor's listening also r because maybe you

12

can encourage your staff in Property Tax and Finance

13

to move quickly.

14

tell us.

15

So please come back.

And I

And if you need arms from uS r then

But we've heard it from the general

16

population todaYr Mr. Chairman.

17

mer I don't have any more excuse.

18

want' to tell you.

19

factor for uS r Mr. Hokama r I will support you.

20

so I'm looking at you today to get us all together

21

and perform.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24
25

And as I said r for
So that's all I

And if you can be that moving
And

And I hope --

Well, I think your challenge was --- I hope we can get good mangos out

of this.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

I think your challenge was a unique way of
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not asking a question that I thought you were going
to ask, but the challenge is nonetheless a very good
one.

Mr. Kane.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, I wanted to ask if it was

5

appropriate to request a status on the work that the

6

Finance Department was going to do in getting new

7

properties on line with tax collection.

8

know if that's an appropriate question for this

9

meeting or at some point in time we can get a status

I don't

10

report.

11

Finance Department was that that was going to be

12

completed by the end of this year.

13

month of December, and I think it was a major issue

14

in previous meetings.

15

here, brought that up as a major issue in one of his

16

previous testimonies, and I think it would be nice

17

to know that.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Because I believe the commitment by the

We're in the

I think Mr. Joiner, who's

I would saYI since we have enough for

19

quorum this afternoon after lunch, that would be one

20

of the areas that we will ask the Department.

21

think before we ask them about the -- also about

22

additional categories, besides the status on the

23

Condo/Apartment

24

also give the Department their opportunity to

25

respond regarding the topic of enforcement.

re~lassification

I

efforts, we should

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

For us

BF 12/2/03

115

1

to add more restrictions, more exemptions, more this

2

and that, if we cannot do enforcement fairly and

3

adequately, you know, we're just going to have more

4

frustrated people out there.

5

I have sensed that we need to allow the Department

6

their opportunity to give us their comments.

7

will be happy to have that entertained this

8

afternoon.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So there's areas that

So I

Thank you.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Ms. Johnson.

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

My question's just in regard to

12

what Keith had stated in regard to the 114

13

homeowners who had properties valued at over

14

500,000.

15

just the home alone or was that the home and the

16

property together?

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MR. REGAN:

Out of those properties, did that include

Mr. Director.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

It's the value of the

19

property taken into consideration for the Circuit

20

Breaker Credit, so total.

21
22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
home?

23

MR. REGAN:

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

Okay, so that's the land and the

Yes.
If you were to break it out just

as the home itself -- because my concern is,
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1

Mr. Chair, that some of the testimony has always

2

been, well, my land value is increasing but my home

3

might be 30 or 40 years old.

4

wondering if we could break that out and then maybe

5

use that for some form of discussion after lunch, to

6

look at that, just the home itself.

I'm -- I'm just

I

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

MR. REGAN:

9

Mr. Director.

I don't have that information broken out

readily available to me right now at my fingertips.

10

So I'm not sure -- I don't know how long that's

11

going to take to produce.

12

Okay.

So we'll try to,get that information for the

13

one

are you going to reconvene at 1:30,

14

Mr. Chair?

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Can you do that, Marcy?

Between 1:30 and 2:00, Mr. Director, to

16

allow -- if your staff will -- can provide some kind

17

of a report back to this Committee and you are

18

comfortable with the 1:30 or 2:00 o'clock time, then

19

most definitely I think we should allow your

20

Department, your Division to have enough time to

21

present that this afternoon.

22

MR. REGAN:

So, Mr. Chair, we would just provide the

23

Committee with the figures.

We wouldn't be able to

24

do an analysis, so we could provide the figures by

25

1:30.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

That would be really something

2

that I would really just like to see.

Because a lot

3

of what's occurring, at least in the people that are

4

in this category -- well, there's a couple things.

5

One is the different way that we now evaluate where

6

they have an ohana and the exclusion of the land.

7

I'd be real interested to see any information, and

8

you may not even have some of these broken out in

9

that category either.

Because that is also a

10

concern of mine, is that now, because of that, what

11

is the cost to those individuals who would maybe

12

get, you know/ more assistance on the Circuit

13

Breaker?

14

now because of the way that property -- the actual

15

land is being evaluated.

16

be the homes themselves/ because on most of these

17

properties the homes are older and they're not going

18

to increase in value, but that's where the land is

19

really getting them.

20

provided at some point in time/ I'd really want to

21

see that.

22
23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:
Director?

They might not be getting that assistance

But the other thing would

So if -- if that could be

Thank you.
Okay.

Any other questions for the

Mr. Pontanilla.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Out of the nine

horne which had zero income/ can I have the location
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as far as where these homes are located?
MR. REGAN:

Yeah, I don't -- I eliminated that from my

3

list, but we can get that information for the

4

meeting this afternoon.

5
6

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay, good.

Thank you.

Thank

you, Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I would ask when you get that

8

information, if whatever is

needs to be redacted,

9

to please do so to ensure that we are conforming

10

with whatever privacy requirements.

11

questions for the Department at this time?

12

Mr. Kane.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Just a clarification.

Okay, any other

Those nine

14

units at zero income, that was based on adjusted

15

gross income?

16

MR. REGAN:

Yes.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And you don't have access to what it

18

would be if it was just gross income without the

19

adjustments?

20

MR. REGAN:

We have

You don't have that; is that correct?
we have the tax returns that they

21

submit, but we'd have to go through it and

22

recalculate.

23

the --

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

It's not something that's just in

There hasn't been analysis, in other

words, of it, it's just --
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MR. REGAN:

It's not electronically in the program itself

2

so that we could extract the information and then,

3

you know, instantly provide it for the Committee,

4

but we'd have to go back and look at every single

5

one of those.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, I'm not requesting that.

I

7

just was curious if you had that at your fingertips.

8

And if you don't r that's okay.

9

another time.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That can be for

Thank you.

I think eventually we'll ask that, since we

11

have received comment on a revised definition for

12

what is disposable and will become the adjusted

13

income.

14

that appropriate information.

15

Mr. Carroll?

16

So we can work with the Department and get

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Any other questions?

Chair r are we going to be going

17

into any discussion on possibly initiating something

18

like California, the Proposition 13 r and the effects

19

that it would have on our Department over here, our

20

Finance Department and how it would implemented?

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I believe this afternoon r with time

22

permitting, Mr. Carroll r I would be happy to

23

entertain some discussion, but I think one of the

24

comments that a testifier presented

25

previous meetings we have discussed financial
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1

models, and I think that is a very good suggestion.

2

I think it was from Mr. Blumer-Buell, that we need

3

to see through the financial models the advantages

4

and disadvantages of the various options that we

5

will be considering.
I can tell you at this time, as your

6
7

Chairman, I have not eliminated any option for

8

consideration regarding the real property tax

9

structure.

I am very much open to all of the

10

comments that we were also provided today, including

11

COMET's recommendations.

12

spectrum is very wide open.

13

we'll do it in a process that the community will be

14

able to follow.

15

point, that we'll be able to follow through and see

16

how we've arrived at that point, and hopefully we'll

17

be able to be supportive of the Council in its final

18

determination of action that will be taken to

19

improve the system.

20

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So I would say the
I think whatever we do,

And as we reach a decision-making

Thank you, Chair.

Okay, Mr. Mateo?

Nothing?

Thank you, Chairman.

I guess, you

23

know, like if -- my concern would be relative to

24

what had been asked prior.

25

the assessment process that kind of generates the

Part of my concern is
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1

increase in taxes, especially when you've got a

2

resort area that pays one fee and you've got a

3

residential area like Kuau that apparently are kind

4

of equal in stature because their increase in taxes

5

is sizeable and comparable to, say, a resort

6

destination area.
I

So the assessment generates the degree of tax

7

it~s

8

levels, and

just kind of -- to me, it's

9

bothersome where the land use specific is so

10

different, but the tax I guess justification is so

11

similar.

I

~I

And

think that causes problems,
and this
.

!

I

12

is why we need Ito take a look at the specific land

13

uses versus

14

causes concern for me when we look at two very

15

different districts or two very different areas with

16

very different land use specifics and the burden is

17

comparable.

18
19
20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

ac~oss

the board.

ok1ay.

Okay.

And that kind of

Thanks, Mr. Chair.

Thank you for your comment.

Mr. Nishiki.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

~eah,

you know, I just want to thank

I

21

you, because wei are taking bits and pieces and I

22

, [fO rnak
t h'lnk startlng
e 'lmprovements b ase d on wh at

23

we've heard.

24

rather than gOlng, well, this is up and this is up,

25

but we need to let -- before we act on this, we need

I

And
I hope that we continue on this,
I

,I

I
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to get information on this and then we hold up

2

trying to really solve it through bits and pieces.

3

I don't think we can solve it in its entirety with

4

all the different things that have been given, and I

5

think that in areas that you've put your energy,

6

Mr. Chairman, we are making some movements into

7

collecting revenues or whatever.

8

So I like this direction.

9

And I know this is

side stepping what you had asked us to ask

10

questions, but if it is possible for -- from this

11

Corporation Counsel this afternoon, from a general

12

standpoint, because I am really interested

13

because when I asked the question to the people

14

testifying, and most of them live here, they were

15

really nice in saying, well, we'd like some discount

16

when I asked the question about non-resident and

17

resident.

And so you can see the aloha feeling that

18

they had.

However, I would like an answer to see if

19

we can look at different rates between a resident

20

and non-resident, if it is legally possible.

21

Because I think this can be attained quickly also

22

and generate more revenue.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, we will ask Corporation Counsel if we

24

can have a comment upon returning from our lunch

25

recess.

Okay, anything else, Members?
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1

Mr. Director, what do you think your

2

requirements would be so you can respond to

3

questions provided by the members for this

4

afternoon?

5

MR. REGAN:

Mr. Chair, I think that the questions that

6

have been asked of us and the information that's

7

been requested is something that we can provide

8

probably by about 2:00 o'clock or so, yeah, this

9

afternoon.

So if we could have at least till 2:00

10

o'clock to prepare that information, then I would

11

greatly appreciate that.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any objections, Members, to a recess to

,

13

2:00 p.m.?

14

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No objections.

Okay, Members, an just to let you know, I

16

understand of our other commitments, so I'm looking

17

at hopefully not going beyond 4:00 p.m. this

18

afternoon.

19

till 2:00 p.m.

20

RECESS:

21

RECONVENE:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So, Members

I

we will stand in recess

(Gavel) .

12:03 p.m.
2: 07 p.m.

(Gavel).

We shall reconvene the Council's

23

Committee on Budget and Finance for the 2nd of

24

December, 2003.

25

reviewing, revising, and establishing real property

We are on Item 22, which is the
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classifications.

2

Members, before the lunch break some of you

3

did put forth questions to the Department, which I

4

thank the Director, the Administrator, as well as

5

Real Property Tax Staff in securing information for

6

you.

7

or Ms. Martin or Mr. Okumura if they can report back

8

to the Committee, please.

9

At this time I would ask either the Director

C

MR. REGAN:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I believe one of the

10

questions that were -- was posed to the Department

11

was how many of those with classifications that

12

have -- how many of those with values over 500,000

13

reporting zero AGI, what were the locations.

14

believe that was one of the questions that we had.

15

So we were able to extract that information from the

16

database that we had, and we were able to determine

17

that one, two, three, four, five, six of those were

18

located in Kihei, two of those in Lahaina, and one

19

was locate in Paia.

20

located in South Maui in one of those -- that

21

location.

22

I

So majority of those were

In terms of the breakdown of the value of the

23

home versus the value of the land, I believe Marcy

24

Martin was able to develop a listing for us, so I'd

25

ask her to come up and give a presentation, if
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that's okay with you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

No objection, Members, I would

like to ask Ms. Martin to join us, please.

4

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No objection.

And thank you very much, Ms. Martin and

6

Lance, for getting the information OVer the lunch

7

recess.

8
9

MS. MARTIN:

Buildings ranged in value from -- oh, Marcy

Martin.

Buildings ranged in value from 11,500 to
The average building value was

10

$1,039,000.

11

approximately $135,000.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

Ms. Johnson.

MS. MARTIN:

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

It was

11,500 up to -- for the home, up to 1 million?

15

17

Could you say it again?

1,039,000.

Thank you very much.

That's very

helpful.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, Mr. Nishiki.

Thank you for joining

19

us.

We just started, and just to share with you,

20

the Director did inform the Committee that of the

21

nine properties, it was six in South Maui, two in

22

West Maui, and one in Paia.

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

MR. REGAN:

Oh, thank you.

Mr. Director or Ms. Martin, anything else?

I believe that was what was asked of the
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1

Department, Mr. Chair.

2

questions regarding the data, we'd be more than

3

happy to give you an analysis.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

If-there's any other

You may not have it available at this time.

5

I would just ask, and -- because I would be curious,

6

when available if you could inform the Committee

7

what is the land classification of those parcels,

8

whether it be residential, agricultural, rural, at

9

the Division's ability to report back?

10

MR. REGAN:

Yeah, certainly, Mr. Chair, just for

11

clarification are we talking about the nine TMKs

12

reporting a zero AGI with values over 500,OOO?

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes, I'm sorry.

I would be interested to

14

see what categories they are.

15

questions regarding the Department's comments?

16

Mr. Kane.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Members, any

Is there any relevance to asking in

18

addition to that the length of the ownership of

19

those properties by the most recent owner?

20
21
22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I would think that would be public

information of the owner as well as -COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Not the owner's name, obviously, just

23

how long the existing owner has owned that TMK along

24

with the property on it.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, we'll forward that request also.
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1

other questions on what the Director and Division

2

was just reporting back to the Committee on?

3

not, I know Mr. Kane had presented a question prior

4

to the recess that I'll ask the Department to

5

address, but at this time is there anything,

6

Mr. Director, that you can share with us regarding I

7

think the status on your Condominium/Apartment

8

reclassification efforts?

9

status of that, please.

10

MR. REGAN:

If

If you could give us a

Certainly, Mr. Chair.

We sent out for this

11

project 19,724 questionnaires regarding the

12

condominium reclassification.

13

November 25th -- and we're still -- I apologize, but

14

we're still processing -- 55 percent of those back.

15

So approximately 10,883 questionnaires were returned

16

to the department.

17

classification -- classification changes, which

18

equates to about 15 percent.

19

classification changes to the Hotel/Resort rate.

20

of November 25th, we have 58 -- 58 changes from 2003

21

to 2004.

22

reclassified their units to that particular

23

Hotel/Resort rate.

24
25

We've received as of

We received 1,705

We have a number of
As

So a number of condominium owners have

When we add up all of the changes and get a
cumulative total, we're looking at about $180,000 in
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1

revenue change by doing this reclassification as of

2

November 25th.

3

Department has spent about $10,000 in total, and

4

that includes the labor that we've put into this.

5

So hard costs I think are about 8,000, and then, you

6

know, maybe a little bit less, but all in all we're

7

going to end up spending about 10,000 total.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

All said and done, I think the

Mr. Chair.

Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Before we go any further, if we can

11

just provide

12

based on the 58 that has made the classification or

13

that's as of the total from the numbers that you

14

folks have made?

15

MR. REGAN:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

MR. REGAN:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

MR. REGAN:

clarity~

That 100 -- that 180,000 is

Cumulative.
That's cumulative?

Yeah.
Okay, thank you.

This -- I just want to make a comment in that,

20

you know, these numbers are as of the 25th of

21

November, and we've got a lot -- a lot of

22

questionnaires that are still rolling in.

23

Department is going to do, and we've discussed this

24

previously in Council meetings, is that we're

25

sending out a second notification to those people
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that we do not receive these questionnaires from

2

before we change their rate to the Hotel/Resort.

3

want to try to give as much opportunities for them

4

to make this -- to reclassify their properties

5

before we just go ahead and raise them to the

6

Hotel/Resort, because we would anticipate that some

7

of those people would come back to us and go to the

8

Board of Review for an adjustment.

9

try to prevent that as much as possible.

We

So we want to

We have received about 600 -- 600 of these

10
11

classification notices back due to incorrect

12

addresses, so there's a number of -- number of

13

things that this is doing for us.

14

to clean up our information, as well as to make sure

15

that we have the correct addresses of the people

16

that are out there in our system, in our database.

It's allowing us

All said and done, I think that if we looked

17
18

at what the revenue change is going to be versus the

19

amount of money that we spent on this project, it's

20

definite worth

21

our investment all said and done.

22

if you need any specific

23

specific numbers, but we have all of that

24

information here for you.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

~-

it's definitely a good return on
So I'm not sure

if you'd like any

Members, any questions for the Department

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

BF 12/2/03

130

1

regarding just what was presented as far as the

2

status?

3

questions for the Department?

4
5

6

I'll start from one end.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Registered mail?

Mr. Carroll,

Mr. Kane?
What kind of mail

are you folks sending out on that?
MR. REGAN:

I don't believe it was via registered mail,

7

just due to the cost of registered for each one of

8

those.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

What ensures us that the people on

10

the other end are receiving those other -- those

11

9,000 people that you haven't heard back from yet?

12

MR. REGAN:

You know, the -- I guess the question is too

13

also if that's coming back, then even their tax

14

bills should be coming back, because that's the

15

information that we have in the system.

16

sending it out to what's in the system, so, again,

17

this is an opportunity for us to clean up that data,

18

go back and do an analysis, and hopefully try to

19

catch and basically clean it up so we don't have any

20

problems.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No, no, I understand that.

We're

So I'm

22

glad to hear that.

My question is how are we making

23

sure

24

warning shot over the bow, so to speak.

25

we don't hear back from you on the second try, we're

see, because the next step is kind of the
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letting you know now we're going to reclassify.

2

MR. REGAN:

Correct.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So now how are we going to --

4

because, with all due fairness, we need to

we

5

need to respect those people and make sure that

6

we're doing our jobs to notify them.

7

don't notify them and then we do this -- you know,

8

this change and it ends up later on being an

9

unjustified change because we erred, you know,

And if we

10

things -- I'm just trying to look for making sure

11

that we're protecting -- we're protecting ourselves

12

as well as protecting the citizens who did not have

13

the opportunity to respond to this -- to this

14

initiative that we're putting forward.

15

I'm just looking for if there's any holes in it, how

16

can we block those holes and making sure that we're

17

notifying these people timely and being responsible

18

about making sure we're doing our jobs?

19

MR. REGAN:

Can I have just one moment, Mr. Chair, with

20

Marcy?

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

MR. REGAN:

24
25

And again,

Sure.

Do you need a recess, Mr. Director?

You know, if -- I think it will just take me

one second.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Sure.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chairman, for allowing

that.
MR. REGAN:

You know, I'm going to have Marcy just give a

4

brief explanation of the process that's involved in

5

that, so if that's okay with you, Mr. Chair.

"'-

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

MS. MARTIN:

9

Thank you.

Ms. Martin.

Thank you.

We requested that -- for return mail service.

That means that every letter we sent out that was

10

undeliverable is returned to our. office, and we are

11

storing those with the envelope attached, which

12

usually states the reason why it was returned.

13

as properties are changing ownership at this time,

14

our clerks are flagging these new properties and

15

we're sending out new letters as ownership changes.

16

And we're making that a high priority so that all

17

the new owners can get letters as well.

18

lot of our return mail is due to ownership changes.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And

Because a

Mr. Kane.
So are these -- as an example, these

21

units -- these are -- a vast majority of these are

22

unit numbers, so you have an address plus unit

23

C-407/ and that kind of -- I mean that's kind of the

24

nature of the majority of the mailers in this case,

25

that we're dealing with addresses or TMKs that have

~LPH
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multiple units on them/ since we're looking at this

2

condo complex converting to resort?

3

MS. MARTIN:

We've sent letters to every owner of record/

4

so some condominium units are getting four

5

questionnaires because they have four owners with

6

four owner addresses/ and sometimes we're getting

7

four back/ each one replying.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson.

One of the things

10

I think/ because I live in a condominium/ that might

11

be helpful is, particularly on the ones that you're

12

getting returns fort if you know that there's a

13

management company or let's sayan AOAO/ what I

14

would personally like

if let's say I were off

15

island.

you know/ many times when

16

we would be off island/ we would not be here/ our

17

mail would be held by the post office/ for example.

18

We would get itt but we wouldn't get it until maybe

19

our, next -- you know, two months, when we would come

20

back.

21

Because many

So what I think you might want to do is if

22

you can identify the property in which these units

23

are located/ you may just want to send to whatever

24

those properties are a letter maybe listing those

25

properties within their control that have not
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actually responded.

2

Mr. Kane is saying, I think that sometimes people,

3

they'll live -- I know a lot of our owners at one

4

point lived in Japan and sometimes they had a -- the

5

bank always paid their bills.

6

anything.

7

was deducted either from an account or paid by a

8

third party.

9

And to go along with what

They never would see

Same thing with the property taxes, it

So I think what might be helpful is if you

10

know specific complexes where these are coming back

11

and if it's a complex that does have a management

12

company or does have a homeowners' association, that

13

perhaps to that association you actually send a

14

letter listing those units that have failed to

15

respond.

16

information there about how you can contact them or

17

in -- on occasion they would even fax our owners,

18

that this information and then they would get a fax

19

back, particularly when you were dealing with people

20

that were wanting proxies or other things or maybe

21

there was a problem with their unit.

Because many times they have the

22

That's just a suggestion so you could address

23

perhaps those that do not have a return and you want

24

to give every opportunity to give that warning.

25

least the condominium could then say yes, we
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received that notice and maybe that you might want

2

to send by certified or registered mail, which would

3

dramatically cut down on your expense, but no one

4

then could use the excuse that they weren't notified

5

in some way.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

MR. REGAN:

Thank you.

Mr. Director.

Just want to make a comment, and I

8

appreciate -- I appreciate the suggestions coming

9

from the members.

My -- really my only concern is

10

that when we start to make this process more

11

comple4, is that it's going to take up more time of

12

an already burdened staff.

13

my staff for doing an excellent job in doing this in

14

addition to their already, you know, required job.

15

And so I'm not sure how much effort that would take.

16

And if it's really easy, then I have no problem

17

doing that.

18

staff and find out what that would take to be able

19

to do something like that, but I think that's an

20

excellent suggestion.

21

So, you know, I commend

I have to sit down and talk with the

One of the things that I just wanted to make

22

clear is when we first started this process, you

23

know, for this reclassification, we did meet with

24

some members from the community.

25

Board of Realtors as well as a representative of the

We met with the
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1

AOAO Association here for Maui, and, you know,

2

something that came out was that because there's

3

really no repercussion for let's say a manager

4

AOAO manager who may be acting as an agent for these

5

condominium owners, because there's nothing that

an

'\

6

holds them liable if they put the wrong information

7

down accidentally, you know, it's really in their

8

best interest to help out the condominium owner.

9

And how do you do that?

Well, you know, they're

10

going to put it at the lowest rate.

This is

11

something that was expressed to me.

This is not

12

something that I just dreamed up.

13

that's wrong.

14

committing a crime.

15

you've got to classify at the correct rate.

16

So -- and I think

I mean, that's committing -- that's
You can't do that.

I mean,

So while I think it's a good -- I think it's

17

a good idea, and maybe we can try that as a last

18

resort to try to reach out, the good thing is that

19

if someone does get reclassified, they will have

20

time to appeal to the Board of Review.

21

a last out for that person or that owner of that

22

property to come in and show proof that in fact they

23

are an owner and they do deserve to get that proper

24

rate classification.

25

opportunity for these taxpayers.

So there is

So there is an -- a final
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair, if I might, too, the

2

other thing that I think would be really helpful

3

and it may be that maybe as a special project,

4

rather than take away the time, as you stated, from

5

your already overburdened staff, it might be

6

something that even if we utilize an LTA, if we're

7

getting some kind of return -- and basically from

8

what you've already explained, the effort expended

9

in terms of the actual dollar value versus the

10

return is tremendous.

I think that it would really

11

behoove us to fund that kind of a position.

12

But the other thing that may be helpful

13

and I know only about our condominium, so I can only

14

speak about that.

15

our bylaws and governing documents is that we are

16

prohibited from doing short-term rentals of any

17

kind, but what has ended up happening is

18

periodically people who suspect that there are

19

short-term rentals will actually turn in other

20

other unit owners because they suspicion this is

21

happening.

22

or some place where without violating anyone's

23

privacy, if there's a particular unit that either

24

didn't get a response or that is located in that

25

particular category.

One of the things that we have in

It may be helpful if there's a website

It's important to us to know
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as condominium owners, because that could affect the

2

tax category in our entire building, not just, you

3

know, for us as an individual owner.

4

And there is in our condominium bylaws a huge

5

fine attached to that prohibition.

So if someone is

6

caught actually violating that rule, they will be

7

assessed a fine.

8

will be placed on their property.

9

may not exist at all properties, but I think the

And if they don't pay it, a lien
So that I -- it

10

more that we can actually open up people's eyes and

11

also show them that there are some hazards, you

12

know, in not being truthful or maybe even in an

13

entire building being assessed or re-evaluated or a

14

condominium being reclassified, I think that people

15

want to know that.

16

informed.

17

They definitely want to be

Because I know our association, if we found

18

that out, we would be very upset, and that's why we

19

put in such large fines.

20

that you could make available the kind of feedback

21

that you've gotten or if there are people that

22

didn't return their questionnaires ang they're going

23

to that higher classification, other people on

24

condominium boards and associations might want to

25

review that information and look to see whether or

So if there's some way
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1

not there are people in their own complex that maybe

2

they went for the reclassification and they're

3

violating their own house rules and their bylaws and

4

governing documents.

5

way of dealing with that also.

Because I know that we have a

So I just throw that out just as a

6
7

possibility, and also the possibility that perhaps

8

there may be an LTA position that could actually

9

take this one step further, but anything we can do I

10

think would be really appreciated, not only on the

11

part of the other taxpayers in the County, but just

12

even as a resident in a condominium when people are

13

doing that and they're not supposed to be doing

14

that, it really is unfair to all of us who are

15

living in those situations.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

17

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Mr. Mateo, questions?

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

What is the

18

Department's processes in dealing with returned

19

mail?

20

time, or what is the resolve you deal with in this

21

case in receiving like 600 notices?

22
23
24
25

MR. REGAN:

And is it kept under shelf until X amount of

I'm going to let the Division explain what

they do with the return mail.
MS. MARTIN:

So thank you.

We do keep all return mails, including

assessment notices and tax bills for our records,
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just in case the taxpayer calls up and wants to know

2

what happened.

3

see if possibly there was a typo..

4

our ZIP codes against the post office.

5

other means of checking to see if it was a sale that

6

we haven't process yet.

7

that we can refer to.

8

time during the year keep our addresses as up to

9

date as possible.

10

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

We review the return mail also to
We run edits on
We have

We have two other websites
So we try to at all points in

So when an individual does not

11

respond when they receive their -- their property

12

tax bills, what happens to them?

13

can't contact them and they don't get their bills,

14

you know, what's -- what happens at that point?

15

MS. MARTIN:

Because if you

Well, they are still required to pay

16

regardless.

17

notify us i£ they have in fact changed their

18

address.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

20

You know, it's their obligation to

So at this particular point, though,

we don't have any of these situations?

21

MS. MARTIN:

I don't quite understand.

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Where property tax bills have been

23

returned and the property owner has not responded in

24

any way to advising you of a change of address or

25

advised you that they have not been receiving their
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1

bills.

2

paying your bill, so if he's not receiving his

3

bills, you know, how do you respond to the need to

4

slap on the penalty or -- I just don't know what

5

happens to these returned pieces of mail, especially

6

when it deals with, you know, payments due and

7

they're not getting it.

8

the monies, so I don't know.

9

MR. REGAN:

Because there is penalty that comes with not

I mean, we're losing out on

Mr. Chair, if I can just add something.

10

Actually we'll never lose out on the monies, because

11

what happens is we'll put a lien on the property and

12

eventually the County will get the monies that its

13

due.

14

period of time, so in that sense we are technically

15

losing money for a short period of time.

16

generally speaking, though, you know, the County is

17

always protected.

18

money due to us.

19

We're foregoing the money for,a short -- for a

I think,

We will always eventually get the
I just wanted to add that.

And in terms of

part of your question I

20

believe was in regards to how do we notify those

21

people that we might get returned mail from about

22

that they owe property tax, and it's addressed

23

think it's addressed in the code.

24

talking with Traci a few seconds ago, and it

25

basically puts the burden on the taxpayer.

I just was
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1

need to address, you know, the payment of real

2

property tax with the Real Property Tax Division.

3

So as I think it's -- as I think it should be, I

4

mean it really should be -- the burden should be

5

placed on the taxpayer.

6

that we can to try to inform the taxpayer of the

7

taxes that are due, but ultimately it does become

8

the responsibility of the taxpayer, the property

9

owner.

10

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I mean we do everything

Thank you.

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Nishiki.

Yeah.

You know, I'm going to really

13

crawl on this one, because first I want to say that

14

I'm glad we're finally doing this, Mr. Chairman.

15

This year represents the first notice that you sent

16

out, and I think all members have it in front of

17

you.

18

your explanation today, Keith, you said that the

19

only ones that you are finding that do not respond

20

are because of recent sales.

21

would be the only reason why it would be coming

22

back.

23

for these units, these 20,000 plus, I'm sure that if

24

they haven't paid their property tax, the liens

25

would be slapped upon them.

Danny was -- Danny was right.

Only because when

yo~

You know, in

And I would think that

send out property tax

And when that happens,
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I'm sure that the owner, again, would respond.
So I'm clear and I know that that's covered

2
3

about notification.

And as you said, it's their

4

responsibility to then report to us.

5

like we're covered there, despite of what else was

6

said.

7

rectify the situation, and, I mean, if they don't

8

pay their property tax, you know they're not getting

9

it, unless they've got another excuse.

So I just feel

You know, we give them every chance to

10

The problem I have now is this, as I read

11

this initial notice that you sent out on October

12

24th, and it was made by a member of the public, if

13

you look at the end it says a penalty of 10 percent

14

may be added to the amount of the assessment of this

15

property if the owner refuses or neglects to make

16

this return or refuses to or neglects to

17

authenticate the accuracy of this return.

18

like the word may.

19

reviewed this, but I think it should say will or

20

something that's very explicit.

21

it's no.

22

make -- what do you call that when you can make a

23

decision based on --

I don't

And I don't know who gave you ,or

It's either yes or

Because the may means what, that we

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Discretionary.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Discretionary is the word, okay.
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That allows you to do that, and I don't think it

2

should be that way.

3

the rule is, and when they know what the rule is,

4

then they follow it.

I think people should know what

So anyway, for that, concern.

When you mentioned 21,000 sent out, 55

5
6

percent represents about 10,000 that was sent back.

7

That means only 50 percent have responded and you

8

said more are coming in.

9

back, you mentioned that 180,000 plus or minus will

10

Of that 55 percent sent

be collected?

11

MR. REGAN:

Plus.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

So that in essence shows us

13

that this is a good direction, that somebody has had

14

to make up for paying this through the other

15

taxpayer's category.

16

subcommittee that recommended we look at this was

17

right, that there is money to be made and now we're

18

getting people to correct it.

19

I don't have a concern either of this.

20

don't send it back and we've given them time, then

21

we charge them the higher rate, right?

22

we're going to do.

23

understanding?

24
25

MR. REGAN:

So the real property tax

My question is -- and

This is our policy.

If people

This is what
Is that my

We're going to move them to the -- to the

higher rate.
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

To the higher rate you're going to

2

automatically challenge them

3

that.

4

different ways to make the contact, I don't think we

5

should accept any excuses.

6

you've had a -- one of these properties where the

7

owner hasn't responded but you immediately place a

8

lien, I think we've covered our bases there, except

9

on, as was represented, recent sales may be the

rather charge them

If, as we've said, we've tried in all

I think that unless

10

problem why you haven't reached the property owner.

11

My problem is this, what does that person have to

12

show you before you make a determination what you're

13

going to charge them?

14

they're a homeowner and they live in it, okay, so

15

they'll get the cheaper rate.

16

to get the higher rate, right?

17

here are you looking for to then make a

18

determination by your staff?

19

show?

Either what do you call it,

If not, they're going
So what evidence in

What do they have to

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Director.

21

MR. REGAN:

22

they

23

thing that they need to do is fill out this form in

24

order to get a reclassification?

25

you're asking me?

I guess what you're asking me is that after
are you asking me that -- is this the only

Is that what

Or is there other things that
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1

they need to present to us in order to be able to

2

let's say, for instance, take advantage of the

3

homeowner classification?

4

asking?

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Is that what you're

I guess I'm asking for clarification.
Yes.

So my answer would be that basically

7

this -- this certification form,this is not

8

something that's new.

9

around for some time now that we've used for

This is something that's been

10

apartments and condos.

11

it's basically self declaration.

12

required any additional information.

13

wrong, but I'd have to defer to the Division.

14

Marcy can clarify a little bit.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

MS. MARTIN:

And we've been basically
We have not
I may be
Maybe

Marcy.

Yeah, that's what I want to know.

If they're applying for the Homeowner rate,

17

they have to come into our office, apply for the

18

homeowner exemption, show their driver's license,

19

and if there are questions as to whether or not they

20

do qualify, we have criteria in which they can prove

21

to us that they are residents.

22

question as to whether it's a hotel or apartment, we

23

can make site inspections, we can call the managers.

24

We have a few avenues we can take if we feel that

25

someone may not be answering truthfully.

If there's a
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

And this is what I want to

2

know and this is what probably we all want to know.

3

That criteria to prove that they get the homeowner's

4

exemption in their long term, what are some of the

5

things that you ask for, besides providing you a

6

driver's license?

7

then what?

8

double checking.

9

job good and I want to perfect this, okay.

10
11

Some people may not drive, so

What are the other things?

I'm just

You know what, I want to make your
So

excuse me.
MS. MARTIN:

Whether they file a State tax return, do they

12

have full-time employment here, are they registered

13

to vote, where do they receive their mail, electric

14

bills.

15

have a pretty big electric bill.

16

with managers and rental companies.

17

For example, if you're here all the time you

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Again, we'll check

What would be legally the number one

18

legal document that you people know?

19

expecting you people to be able to catch these

20

tricksters, if there are any, and get the sincere

21

ones, if there are any too.

22

would make it so that now they get an exemption and

23

they can qualify for being long term, to get that

24

rate?

25

Because you're asking them all these different

And I said I'm

What important document

What is a document that you especially think?
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things, but just one that you would think would be

2

the real one that could make them qualify and show

3

that they do indeed live there and are long term.

4

MS. MARTIN:

5

VICE~CHAIR

A State income tax return.
NISHIKI:

Okay.

So why don't you just require

6

that?

What if they don't have it?

7

them if they got electric bills, and so if they say

8

that's it, then you give them a break?

9

not be that State income tax, if that's the one?

10

That's the one.

11

get it.

12

giving you legal advice?

13

money.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

MR. REGAN:

16

17

Why can it

If you don't show that, you don't

What's wrong with that?

Who -- and who's

Because we want to get the

Mr. Director.

Oh, thank you, Mr. Chair.

Nishiki.

You still ask

I agree with Member

I think he's got a --

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

1-- I -- I really investigate well,

18

and I should be an investigator, actually, but go

19

ahead.

20

MR. REGAN:

Thank you.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

MR. REGAN:

Go ahead.

No, seriously, come on.

I -- actually I do believe that

and this is

23

some of the things that we're talking about in terms

24

of trying to strengthen and tighten up the homeowner

25

exemption, and requiring an N-ll resident filed
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1

certified tax return is definitely something that

2

the Department is going to be looking at to

3

implement almost -- you know, I mean this is

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

at it.

I don't think you should be looking

I think you should make it a prerequisite.

6

MR. REGAN:

And we can.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

MR. REGAN:

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And that's the bottom line.

And we can.
Yeah, it's not, again, may.

We

I

10

will use this as the reason.

11

tell us today that you don't feel comfortable, then

12

please tell us and get your Corporation Counsel to

13

back you up on this.

14

together and we want to make this tight.

15

the time.

16

Let's participate and get it down right now.

17

that the way, Corporation Counsel?

18

it.

19

just want to nail this kind of stuff down.

20
21

22

Now, if you want to

Because we're working all

And I -- we want to know.

So this is

Come on.
Is

And think about

If you don't have an answer, that's fine, but I

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any comments from Mr. Director or

Corporation Counsel?
MR. REGAN:

You know, I just -- I just want to just say

23

this, that, you know, it's -- there's nothing in the

24

code that says we can't require this.

25

theoretically implement this tomorrow and say that
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from here on out if you want to get a homeowner

2

exemption, you will have to present to the

3

Department a certified N-ll resident income tax

4

statement.

5

tomorrow.

That's something that we can do

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

MR. REGAN:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

MR. REGAN:

10

Okay.

So if -I'm not telling you what to do;

If that's the pleasure

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We don't want to tell you what to do.

11

It's not our business, okay, but I think we found

12

the answer.

Thank you.

And then once we do that, shall -- oh, here

13
14

it is.

Here it is now, Keith.

Because then I don't

15

want the -- the excuse also now.

16

make any more excuses for the general public.

17

once we do that, then I guess the question would be,

18

I think Jo Anne brought it up, what kind of staffing

19

do you need?

20

you said it before, oh -- what did he -- what was

21

that word you used, Keith?

22

want to take our staff away from this time because

23

they've got other things to do.

24

priority, Mr. Chairman, and we know that it can

25

generate income, then I'm sure that we want them to

We don't want to
Then

Because we don't want you to say --

Something about we don't

Well, if this is a
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1

do it well and we want them to give

2

give them all the arms that they need.

3

for myself, but this is it, Chairman, and that's why

4

I would hope that you should tell us now if you're

5

going to need more persons or whatever.

6
7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

we want to
I only speak

I would think the Director would need to

make an assessment --

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, good.

-- of his requirements and. that he would

10

request that through the Mayor's upcoming budget

11

proposal.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

That is short-term one and we

13

knew it could get revenues and so we should be

14

interested in hearing your assessment and how we can

15

help.

16

work, Mr. Chairman, and you suggested this a long

17

time ago, and I think now we have the people and the

18

correct documents that we can ask for.

19
20
21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

But this was something that you thought would

You have a good memory.

I think we did

bring it up five years ago.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And I remember you initiated this,

22

and that's why I give credit where credit is due.

23

I'm just the follow through, the water boy with the

24

sponge.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The hammer.
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

No.

Thank you.

Thank you.

go for it.

Okay.

And thank you, Keith.

Let's

I'm done.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Pontanilla.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Sorry

7

for being five-minutes late.

8

confirming with you that I'd be here at 2,30.

9
10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

After, you know,

No apologies required.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

But listening to Member

11

Nishiki, he brings up real good points in regards to

12

how to catch these guys from not paying their proper

13

tax.

14

to the State tax return and that we could implement

15

that thing right away, but realistically, you know,

16

what kind time frame, you know, are we looking at as

17

far as trying to implement a policy where they need

18

to come up with the State tax return when they do

19

apply for homeowner's exemptions?

And, you know, Mr. Regan brings out in regards

(

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

MR. REGAN:

Mr. Director.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

One of the things that

22

I was just talking with Traci about was what

23

prevents us from doing it?

24

know, what would be any restrictions that we may

25

have to doing that legally?

You know, what -- you

And one of the things
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that we're currently working on is to place language

2

in various ordinances that the Finance Director is

3

required to administer that would allow me to be

4

able to produce Administrative Rules and set up

5

programs such as this and how to properly control

6

this.

7

established in the rules -- there's no

8

Administrative Rules currently for this/ so she said

9

that theoretically we could implement this tomorrow/

So right now nothing is -- nothing is

10

but you're asking realistically what kind of time

11

frame are we talking about.

12

the Division to ask them how long they would need to

13

be able to gear up to be able to accept this type of

14

information and apply it towards determining whether

15

or not people can qualify for the homeowner

16

exemption.

17

ready to speak to that, but I'll allow him to

18

answer.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. OKUMURA:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

MR. OKUMURA:

So I'd have to defer to

So I'm not sure if the Administrator is

Mr. Okumura, comments/ please.
Lance Okumura/ Administrator.
How long would it take to implement?

Yeah.

Realistically.

Well/ it would have to be for the

24

next -- next

25

cut off date is December 31st.

2005.

We're are in December.

The

So we wouldn't be
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able to implement anything at this point in time.

2

It's too late, yeah.

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

But in the meantime, could we

4

at least notify the public that -- especially the

5

ones that are presently on the homeowner's exemption

6

that they're going to be corning out with this new

7

policy where in order for you to qualify that you

8

need to bring these documents, you know, to start

9

the process right away so that when 2005 comes

10

along, it's not a big surprise for everybody that

11

now that -- you know, we've got to prove ourselves

12

that, yeah, we are the property owners of that

13

particular property.

14

MR. OKUMURA:

Definitely, yeah.

We have learned through

15

our errors that we need to give sufficient

16

notification to the public when there's a change in

17

the -- our methods, yeah.

18

require anything more for horne exemption, we will

19

have media coverage, yeah.

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

21

MR. OKUMURA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23
24
25

So if we're going to

Thank you.

We'll notify everybody.
Thank you, Lance.

Thank you,

Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

I would say, Members, that I think one

question that we would need to resolve -- because
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1

there's two ways to approach this change.

2

course by an Administrative Rule, that the Council

3

would authorize the Director of Finance to go

4

through a public process which would include a

5

public hearing to establish a rule, or the Council I

6

believe could through an act of ordinance put that

7

requirement in the Maui County Code under the

8

taxation and revenue portion of our -- of our

9

chapters.

10

One is of

So, again, it will be a policy decision by

11

this body on which route we would prefer, whether to

12

go through administratively and grant the Director

13

that authority or you as policy makers wish to

14

establish by ordinance.

15

law, which -- I guess Corporation Counsel would

16

say -- will still have the full effect regardless of

17

which methods or option we utilize.

18

MR. REGAN:

So it's a rule versus a

Mr. Director.

I'm sorry, I just want to -- I apologize,

19

Mr. Chair.

20

my statement that I made earlier was that I was

21

misunderstanding Traci.

22

does authorize me to produce these rules.

There

23

is -- there is language in the ordinance.

It's just

24

that I guess nothing

25

at this point ever.

I just wanted to make one correction in

Apparently it does -- it

no rules have ever been set
I mean, it's not just in -- so
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1

we're going to have to go through that process, as

2

the Chair was explaining, if we wanted to, or if you

3

wanted to set it forth in the ordinance, I guess

4

that's up to this body, so my apologies for that.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

Yes, Mr. Kane.
I just wanted to make one -- one

8

point that although we're talking about the 180,000

9

as of November 25th, Mr. Regan, and that's

10

cumulative on all of the returned information and

11

that represents approximately, what, 55 percent of

12

the total send out, that really -- if you really

13

remember back during those highly emotionally

14

charged testimonies that came in, it falls way, way

15

short of what people in the public were coming

16

before us during budget and claiming that we were

17

missing out on millions and millions of dollars.

18

So I just want to say that for the recprd.

19

Because now we're getting back what the real numbers

20

are, or, you know, it's a lot more accurate, and

21

it's not millions and millions, but it's less than

22

200,000 at this point.

23

to probably be more, but it's not going to be

24

anywhere near the realm of 20 percent, we're losing

25

out on 20 percent of the revenue out there and so,

And obviously there's going
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you know, you guys are already dropping the ball.

2

So I just wanted to make that point,

3

Mr. Chair, because I think it deserves to be noted

4

on record that it's not anything close to what some

5

people in the public came forward and kind of the

6

sky is falling and government is so inefficient it's

7

pathetic.

8

to say, and in our defense

9

and we're trying to work towards getting it cleaned

I mean they had some pretty nasty things
j

yeah, there's some holes

10

up and I appreciate the Director with the

11

Administration in moving forward with this

12

initiative.

13

Mr. Nishiki has stated, we're just trying to help it

14

along in making it happen, and I just wanted to

15

bring that up, Mr.

Chair~

I did have a question, Mr. Chair, on this

16
17

And whatever we can do -- I think like

form.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Please, proceed.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

How do you deal with -- and it seems

20

like if I were there, and I'm not, but if I were

21

there, I would -- there would be a flag on this one

22

because this person marks off Apartment, Mr. -- and

23

his name is scratched out, so I can't -read it.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

But he marks Apartment.
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unit is rented for six consecutive months or longer,

2

but he pencils in long- and short-term rentals.

3

that to me seems like a flag.

4

folks' standpoint, this would be a -- well, what is

5

a short-term rental to you, sir, or ma'am, you know,

6

John Q. Public?

7

case, Hotel/Resort being a period of one day to less

8

than six consecutive months, in our minds that's

9

short-term rental.

But this person is saying, oh,

10

no, I'm apartment.

And

11

short -- so short term may be seven months to them.

12

I don't know.

13

mean, this example that you've given us for

14

discussion?

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. OKUMURA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

MR. OKUMURA:

So

Because from your

Because short-term rental in this

but that's long and

So is this a flag for you guys, I

Mr. Okumura.
Yes, sir.

That would be a definite flag.

Yeah.

In the rules and regs for this

19

classification, if there is a -- if the unit has two

20

different uses, let's say in this case apartment and

21

hotel, the higher class will prevail.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

MR. OKUMURA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

That's right.

So this would be a notice to us.
And so what -- okay, so I think

following up on Mr. Mateo's broadening out, he
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talked about the ones that carne back unanswered.

2

what about the ones that have corne back answered?

3

So you folks go through these, you look at them, and

4

you say, okay, this one's -- doesn't -- there's no

5

flag, so that goes in a -- I guess you guys

6

compartmentalize that and deal with it and do

7

whatever you're supposed to do.

8

so this -- this generates a second letter out to

9

them and it's tailored to deal with the specific

The flagged ones,

10

issue or the flag that has been raised?

11

you folks deal with that?

12

MR. OKUMURA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So

Is that how

For this particular survey?
Yeah.

So let's just use this one,

14

since this is in front of us.

So this one, you

15

would tailor a response to this individual who

16

marked himself as an owner of this -- this subject

17

property, and the letter would be something l{ke,

18

you know, there's a -- there's conflicting

19

information that you're giving us, as an example.

20

You know, I'm just throwing out something.

21

how you folks would be writing to this person and

22

saying, hey, there's some conflicting information,

23

and based on what you're saying, you're actually

24

Hotel/Resort, because you're claiming short-term as

25

well as long-term.
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1

MR. OKUMURA:

Yes.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And it would be up to that person to

3

come back and justify, no, what I meant by

4

short-term was/ you know, I have a -- here's a

5

contract that I rented out just recently for

6

a seven-month contract, and then you would go, okay.

7

Or he would come back and go, well, uhf uhf uhf I

8

can't answer you, and then you would do the higher

9

classification.

10

11

So that's kind of how you would

proceed through?
MR. OKUMURA:

Yes.

Basically the burden of

you know,

12

in this case would be on the taxpayer to show us

13

that you are indeed Apartment or whatever, yeah.

14
15

it's

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

Thank you, Mr. Chair, for

allowing the questions.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes, Ms. Johnson.

Just in regard to what Wayne was

18

asking in regard to the Hawaii, you know, income tax

19

form.

20

you're not receiving an income?

Are you required to fill that out even if

21

MR. OKUMURA:

Are you referring to Circuit Breaker?

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Well, I'm just looking at the form

23

that Mr. Nishiki's requiring -- or requesting tb be

24

required.

25

and you're not filing an income tax form for the

I was thinking if you were not employed
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1

State of Hawaii because you're not really getting

2

any income from a wage or other means

3

still be an owner occupant for 365 days a year, but

4

I just don't know whether -- from my understanding

5

you have to fill that form out anyway

6

what

7

the State

8

out so that someone would not be ineligible who

9

really does qualify for that homeowner exemption.

10

I

you might

l

no matter

I

but whether you're earning any money or not in

CHAIR HOKAMA:

l

you should still be required to fill that

We'll check on that

l

Ms. Johnson I because

11

at this point Corporation Counsel would need to

12

verifYI but I don't believe the State of Hawaii at

13

this point in time requires everyone to file a tax

14

form or pay a minimum tax that maybe other states or

15

localities may impose

16

I remember Ms. Tavares mentioning something that --

17

regarding her mother's status and that she didn't

18

think it was right that we don't have a minimum taxI

19

since in her opinion

20

everybody uses some sort of service provided by

21

either the State or local government

22

have Corporation Counsel follow through on that and

23

see if there is a requirement to file a form

24

whether or not you have no income or

25

status close to that and report back to the County.

l

I

but at this point -- because

as I can recall accuratelYI
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1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

2

Mr. Chair.

3

came up when that issue was raised, because I do

4

know that some people -- they may have checks from

5

who knows where

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I'd really appreciate that,

Because that was the only question that

t

but --

Also, we can check to see if minors who are

7

inherited or owners through a trust, how they would

8

verify residency.

9

required either to file some type of form if they

I don't know if minors are

10

are property owners.

11

it for them as representative or custodian of the

12

minor, but we'll follow up on that.

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I guess the trust would file

I appreciate that.

And with

14

regard to your other statement that Ms. Tavares had

15

made, perhaps we could send a note to the Council,

16

or because the Council Chair is here right now, we

17

could make a little note of that other consideration

18

for a minimum tax to our State level, you know, at

19

least as far as HSAC is concerned or our County

20

legislative package as a recommendation to the State

21

legislature to require that everybody pays some sort

22

of minimum State tax then.

23

brought up earlier, that really is important.

24

So I don't want to let us forget those

25

Because as Ms. Tavares

things, because every amount of revenue that we can
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capture -- that really is not over taxing people,

2

but that is fairly taxing people for the services

3

that they do utilize by being residents.

4

it's really important.

5

said earlier, everybody should share the burden in

6

proportion to the amount of impact that they have on

7

our services.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I think

Because as the testifier

I will follow up on your request,

Ms. Johnson, but let me add a caveat to that, that

10

should -- depending upon the response from

11

Corporation Counsel on what is the status of a

12

minimum tax, whether it exists or not, then we

13

can -- I can then prepare an appropriate request

14

written request to the Chairman of the Council of

15

what to proceed on as a consideration at the State

16

legislature.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19
20

Okay.

Thank you very much.
Members, at this -- yes,

Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Chair.

Just

21

question for the Department in regards to timeshare.

22

How do we handle that?

23

owner for that one particular unit?

24
25

MR. OKUMURA:

Okay.

Do we tax each individual
Mr. Okumura.

What we do is we send the

assessment -- the tax bill and assessment notice to
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the manager of the timeshare r and he's responsible

2

to collect those taxes from the timeshare owners.

3

Time-shares are recorded -- they have to be

4

registered with the DCCA r and annually the

5

appraisers get a list from the DCCA and verify that

6

they're all in Hotel -- PITT 700 r Hotel

7

classified as Hotel.

8
9

10

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

SOr you know r when hotels

convert from hotel rooms to timeshare rooms r do we
lose any rev
MR. OKUMURA:

No.

tax revenues?
We would in fact increaser if we tax it

12

individually.

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

OkaYr

thank you.

That is something we will spend a little

15

bit more time on the -- in another discussion r

16

Mr. Pontanilla, because I think that is a concern of

17

some of the members r whether or not conversions and

18

time-shares in general still pay their appropriate

19

and fair share of tax to the County.

20

I know that the timeshare industry is aware of what

21

we're doing, since they've already contacted me that

22

they are willing to also provide information to this

23

Committee.

24
25

And I'm -- and

But let me ask one question, since
brought up.

th~t

And I know the clock's running,
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Members, and, you know, I still have some things I

2

would like you to consider this afternoon.

3

timeshare, Mr. Director or Lance, do we look at

4

property regimes in the same manner?

5

call it horizontal property regimes or condominium

6

property regimes, do we view it in the same way like

7

timeshare and the taxation?

8

to do taxation of a condominium regime, property

9

regime?

10

MR. OKUMURA:

each individual units.

12

the value of the -CHAIR HOKAMA:

Whether we

I mean, how you going

Initially it's by sales,' initial sales of

11

13

Besides

That determines the value

So let's say there's nine of us.

The nine

14

Council members buy one

we all buy one-ninth's

15

share of a property and we do a property regime.

16

Maybe just Ms. Johnson -- and I'll just pick on her

17

because she's the lady here.

18

that resides in the residence with her one-ninth

19

ownership.

20

don't live there.

21

subdivided interest, does the house have a

22

homeowner's exemption because a one-ninth owner

23

lives in the dwelling?

She's the only one

The rest of us have ownership, but we

24

MR. OKUMURA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Because property regime is not

The uni t ?
The unit.
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MR. OKUMURA:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

4
5

6

Yes.
The whole unit gets the homeowner's

exemption?
MR. OKUMURA:

Yes.

She would be considered an owner

occupant.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

And the eight of us who have the one-ninth

7

interest, we don't live there, but we will also have

8

that homeownership exemption because she lives in

9

the dwelling?

10

MR. OKUMURA:

She filed and qualified, yes.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Interesting

l

yeah?

Yeah.

Loophole.

Loophole.

And, again, Members, I just bring that up

15

because I know that is a concern to people whether

16

or not they're paying their fair share and using

17

property regimes to --

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Shelter.

Well, pay a different rate than what

20

they're not.

Because they're not actually living

21

there, but they're still qualifying as a homeowner.'

22

And whether or not that is fair, we're going to need

23

to make a policy decision on that and how to address

24

it.

25

is of a concern.

So I just brought up that example, because it
And I remember Kauai County having
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1

major concerns with property regimes years ago.

2

we'll be working with the Department and to see if

3

there's ways to address it in a fair manner.

4

Ms. Johnson.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So

Yes,

In regard to what you just brought

6

up, Chairman, I would be really interested too in

7

how we treat some of these CC&Rs or LLCs that are

8

actually on our agricultural lots.

9

there are people that are filing these horizontal

I know that

10

property regimes or condominiumization and they're

11

actually constructing another dwelling that's

12

basically viewed as an ohana, but there's two

13

separate individuals that are living in those units.

14

And I know for a fact that this is going on in our

15

County.

16

different tax bills?

17

with the ohana or how do you do that?

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

MR. OKUMURA:

How do you treat that?

Do you send out two

Do you send out one tax bill

Mr. Okumura.
If it's a CPR, you would will have

20

individual tax bills for each CPR or assessment

21

notice.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Are they still required because of

23

agriculture zoning requirements to have only one

24

dwelling and one accessory dwelling for farm use

25

only?

How would -- how is Ms. Johnson's example of
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a second dwelling now appearing on an agricultural

2

lot?

3

MR. OKUMURA:

On that one CPR?

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

MR. OKUMURA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Uh-huh.

So what's the effect?
Well, what would end up happening

7

islet's say you've got ostensibly a primary

8

residence with an ohana or a secondary -- what's

9

supposed to be a farm worker dwelling as a second t

10

but they're really two separate families living in

11

each one of those units on an Ag lot.

12

telling me that if it's CC&R that they each get a

13

tax bill t even though what they're doing under HRS

14

is not legal?

15

MR. OKUMURA:

I don't know about the legality part of the

16

HRS.

17

question.

18

You're

What would -- I don't understand that

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Wellt I guess what I'm asking is

19

we're not having a system of checks and balances t

20

then.

21

property that's been condominiumized t and so you

22

send out two separate tax bills and you make no

23

determination as to whether that's possible under

24

the law or not.

25

MR. OKUMURA:

You just see there's two dwellings on a

You just send out the bills.

The tax bills is for CPR 1 and CPR 2.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

You know what may help, Ms. Johnson, I

2

would ask, since you're very aware of a very exact

3

example, if you could assist us by writing it out

4

and let the Division respond specifically to that

5

written request.

6

maybe the Department is not quite clear on the

7

example, and at the same time Corporation Counsel

8

may be able to assist whether or not other State

9

statute's application would make a difference or not

10

in this response to us.

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

Thank you.

13

Because I'm getting a sense that

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I'd be happy to do that.

Okay, thank you.

Any other questions

14

regarding this area?

15

Department if they have any other comments regarding

16

enforcement in any other of the land use categories

17

at this time?

18

MR. REGAN:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. REGAN:

If not, I'm going to ask the

Mr. Chair.
Mr. Director.

I just think that, you know, this project that

21

we went through, this pilot project is a good

22

example of the fact that there may be other areas

23

that need to be tightened up that we need to do an

24

analysis on.

25

the success of this project, that we can move

So I just hope that, you know, with
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forward and possibly get I guess the blessing of the

2

Council to begin to look at the other

3

classifications to make sure that in fact the people

4

that are in those classifications deserve to receive

5

those levels.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

that comment.

Yes

I

So I don't know if that -Mr. Chair.
Mr. Kane.
Just to ask for a clarification of
Are you folks looking to init.iate any

10

particular one class over another as your next step?

11

And Member Johnson and I were sitting here

12

know I obviously Ag l there's some issues with the Ag

13

classification l and it's widespread.

14

something that you folks are looking at as a next

15

step?

16

are you folks looking at focusing on next?

17

MR. REGAN:

l

you

So is that

Or if it's not l what specific classification

Again l first of alII we were trying to see

18

what the success would be of this particular

19

project l and being that it is -- was relatively

20

successful -- I term it to be just even at 180 1 000 1

21

considering our investment

22

so I think the next area being -- I guess what we

23

would look at is where it seems to be the most

24

contentious

25

know

I

I

I

is a pretty good return l

where people claim that there'sl you

some fraud occurring or some people are not
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receiving the proper tax rate, and Ag is definitely

2

one area that I think that we all have heard

3

numerous statements from the public that there is

4

that people are taking advantage of that particular

5

classification.
So, you know, that's going to -- more than

6
7

likely that will be the next step.

And of course

8

I've -- I as a Department head have to go to the

9

Mayor and kind of inform him as to where we stand

10

and what we should do, and that's more than likely

11

going to be my recommendation, is to move forward to

12

start looking at the different other

13

classifications, starting with Ag.

14

the Mayor has a task force that he's put together to

15

try to define Ag, basically come up with a

16

definition.

17

problem with that particular classification, and I'm

18

sure that he would support us doing an analysis, a

19

breakdown kind of similar to what we've done with

20

the Condominium class.

other

And I know that

So he's very aware that there's a

\

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So ...

Thank you.

I would be much interested in your

23

Department

your Division's next efforts,

24

Mr. Director, as well as I would be very open to

25

consider in recommending to this Committee the
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required resources to get it one.

Because I think

2

one of the things with the Ag category that Mr. Kane

3

and Ms. Johnson have brought up right now for this

4

Committee this afternoon is that that will also help

5

verify some testimony that we received regarding

6

additional categories such as Ag -- Residential Ag

7

category and other efforts to I guess more

8

accurately place the property in a more land use

9

category that truly reflects the use.

And again, we

10

have just at this time eight basic categories, and I

11

think we may reach a point where we really need now

12

to look at expansion.

13

use restrictions or not will depend on that

14

enforcement side.

And again, whether or not we

l

15

But I think this has been a very good first

16

step on your part, Mr .. Director, and I thank you,

17

because I think your results have shown, one, that

18

we can improve.

19

willing to improve.

20

show our tax base that we are reinvesting to build

21

integrity back into the system, and that leads to

22

confidence of what taxes the people pay and what

23

they reap back in return from services.

24

that part I think you have helped to show efficiency

25

by the results you have provided us this afternoon,

Two, you are willing -- we are
And third, I think this will
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1

and I thank you for your efforts, you and your

2

Department's efforts.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

Yes, Mr. Kane.
Yeah, I just wanted to make a comment

6

on the Ag part.

I think in previous discussions

7

we've had we've tried to ask the question about

8

subcategorizing these classifications.

9

gotten mixed I think comments from doing that, and I

And we've

10

think from your office you've stated, and please

11

clarify, that it actually wouldn't be to our benefit

12

to subcategorize, for whatever difficulties that the

13

computer -- the system wouldn't be able to run

14

efficiently.

15

clarify that, and I don't know if that's appropriate

16

now.

;

And I don't know, so maybe you can

The comment I wanted to make, though, on that

17
18

is

as an example, I'll use myself, my personal

19

situation.

20

want to -- I want to do ag but not in a commercial

21

sense where that's where I'm going to derive all my

22

money,_ but at the same time I'm not going to be the

23

guy that grows a palm tree or puts a horse or

24

something like that.

25

that I pay my fair share but I have, you know, the

I bought a two-acre Ag lot because I

So for me, I want to make sure
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lifer libertYI and the pursuit of happiness thing,

2

that I'm able to go pursue what I want to do in my

3

life, and that is I want to be able to

4

work, I want to go home and I want to do my full on

5

thing in my yard and my trees and my plants and all

6

that kind of stuff.

7

I'm complying with the law.

8

abiding guy.

9

when I pau

And I want to make sure that
I want to be the law

And I can tell you, there's a lot of people

10

out there that just need to have that clarity.

11

what efforts are being done by the Administration,

12

or if it's this body that determines what defines

13

ag, I think needs to get done.

14

lot of people out there.

15

brought this up in the past.

16

people out there who are maybe abusing the

17

situation, but I would look at it differently.

18

lot of them are not abusing it for the sake of

19

abusing, although there are abusers out there.

20

There's just people out there who don't understand

21

what the -- what defines ag and where's the line

22

between the guy who's making his full living versus

23

the guy who's the residential ag, as you've termed

24

and we've heard in previous testimony, and the

25

person who really has -- doesn't give a rat's -- you

Because there's a

And Member Johnson has
I mean, you've got
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1

know, a rat's butt on it.

You know, they're there

2

just to have this big piece and build their -- you

3

know, their estate and go on.
So I know obviously that's where we want to

4
5

try to recover revenues to pay.

So my point,

6

Mr. Chair, is that we need the definition.

7

to understand that in order for us to move forward

8

with, you know, the classification and redefining

9

how we're going to be classifying and collecting

We need

10

revenues on these properties, and Ag is -- you know,

11

it's a big chunk of our whole County, whether it's

12

on Molokai, on Lanai, or here on Maui.
So anyway, I wanted to take myself, my

13
14

personal thing.

I mean, I'm not hiding the fact

15

that

because some people tend to demonize.

16

mean

and not because they think people are bad.

17

It's just that there's certain people out there who

18

abuse, and so I think the point is being made that

19

you've got the people that are abusing it.

20

one of those guys who want to do -- I mean, my morn

21

owns two acres on Kauai and she's farming all her

22

life.

23

because Kauai has a mechanism that allows them for

24

property tax purposes to dedicate their property

25

solely for ag use and nothing more.

I

But I'm

She's dedicated her property long term,

They're not
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1

going to build anything or do anything else on the

2

land and therefore they get tax break.
And that's something that I'm looking at from

3
4

our communications from our sister Counties that

5

maybe we can bring that over here.

6

a lot of people who want to do the same thing.

7

have no interest in speculating or building, you

8

know, multiple units or doing anything like that.

9

They want to just do what they want to do.

Because there's
They

And

10

that's, you know, when they come home, they want to

11

do their farming.

12

CF..AIR HOKAMA:

Right.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And so I hope we can work towards

14

that direction and pin down really what the

15

capabilities are of our system that we have and

16

whatever we can do to help define these things so we

17

can optimize the revenues that we need to get this

18

County running as smoothly as possible, and balance

19

out of guys who really are carrying the extra burden

20

now, because we're not doing it yet.

21

to take steps to get it done?

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

What can we do

Thank you.

Does the Department wish to give a comment

23

this afternoon?

24

questions in the Reader's Digest condensed form

25

would be do we add new categories or is

I would think one of the main
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1

subcategories of existing PITT Codes is the way to

2

go?

3

point.

4

appropriate tax land use category so we can then

5

come up with a fair and appropriate tax rate.

6

folks have any comments at this time?

7

system the best.

Because I think Mr. Kane brought up a good
And again, the key is to put people in the

8

MR. OKUMURA:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

You

You know your

Chairman.

MR. OKUMURA:

Mr. Okumura.
Yeah, our system is able to do it.

The only

11

problem -- I mean not problem, but it will be --

12

what it will involve is we need to put in those

13

categories manually.

14

shift everything to a subcategory.

i5

involve our staff making those changes manually and

16

putting it into the system.

17

then it's --

18
19
20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We can't electronically just

Once it's in there,

So you're looking at new categories and not

subcategories, then, Lance?
MR. REGAN:

So it will

Mr. Director.

I think he could probably do subcategories.

21

The system is fairly flexible in terms of what it

22

will allow us to do, but I just -- I wanted to make

23

a comment in that, well, maybe we should look at is

24

if we do these subcategories, rather than what Lance

25

is saying and having to go in and manually change
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1

every single one of them r is to put the burden on

2

the person that wants to take advantage of those

3

subcategories to come into the Department and applYr

4

apply for that subcategory.
That might be something that we can -- we can

5

6

look at and discuss, I guess, further on, but the

7

Department is more than happy to sit down and work

8

out definitions.

9

does have a definition that they use to classify Ag,

10

but, againr I know like everything else, it needs to

11

be revisited r and, you know, the Mayor does have

12

that committee that he has working on the

13

definitions for Ag r but I'm not sure where they are

14

at this point.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And r you know r I know that Lance

Mr. Chairman.

Yes, Mr. Kane.
Just to follow up on what I think

18

Mr. Nishiki recognized from five years ago about

19

this whole Hotel/Resort r hitting them at the highest

20

and then having them come in and provide, you know,

21

the proof to justify that they -- they're doing

22

something less than that.

23

Johnson and I were just talking about on the side

24

on the side-bar here.

25

to get hit at what -- whatever the subcategories

Same thing what Member

For Ag, I mean, you're going
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1

are, you get hit at the highest, and then it's up to

2

you to come in and justify that, hey, you know,

3

you're doing what HC&S is doing.

4

full on thing or the big guys are doing or the Ono

5

Farms or whoever, those guys, and then the

6

residential guy who fits in this section, and then

7

the guy who can't prove nothing, you know, that's

8

the guys that we do that.

9

They're doing the

And eventually, I think as you've talked

10

about in the past with respects to planning long

11

term, planning and land use, that ultimately we have

12

to look at those as possible rezonings, you know,

13

and getting them out of -- out of the Ag and into

14

what they're really being used for, in big areas,

15

not just, you know, one -- one isolated TMK, but,

16

you know, if you've got a whole area that is Ag but

17

they're not doing any ag and whatever, it's ALISH or

18

whatever other factors are making a determination

19

that it's' not going to be used for ag, then we as a

20

body need to make a policy decision to go in and do

21

land use stuff to change it, but that impacts the

22

revenue that ultimately we're going to be generating

23

for the County.

24

be Rural, which is one step up, and then the

25

Residential, if we're going to make those

Because, you know, if it's going to
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1

determinations, that's going to determine what our

2

revenue's going to be.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So two cents.

I think, Members, that -- I think one of

4

the areas that I would think Mr. Nishiki's Committee

5

would look at is that obviously there are people who

6

want decent-sized lots for various reasons.

7

although it may not be commercial ag, that's what

8

the land use category we've placed them in, it may

9

come a point when we need to expand the categories

And

10

of Rural.

You know, we would have .5 and one-acre

11

Rural.

12

allows the owner to do their house and lot and

13

continue to do the passive things.

14

to -- they can still do ag, although it's not for

15

commercial or financial support, but it's a hobby,

16

what not.

17

appropriate land use category for us to consider in

18

the future and then also place a more appropriate

19

tax rate for those people with that kind of property

20

ownership.

21

options, Members.

Well, maybe we need a category in Rural that

And maybe that would be a more

So we've got a lot of flexibilities and

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

They don't want

I want to move on.

Chairman.

Yes, Mr. Ni shiki .
I hear you hitting Ag, but I just

want to ask the question, because I may have spaced
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out here.

We did cover home exemption, right?

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I'm going to get to that.

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Oh, okay.

But before we

dOl

there's one question that

5

you did ask and I would like to ask Corporation

6

Counsel if she is prepared to give a response, which

7

is is it legal

8

the Council could consider in placing a differential

9

rate between residents and non-residents?

is there a legal mechanism that

And then

10

we're going to move on to some of the proposed

11

ordinances that we have prepared for your review

12

this afternoon, Members.

13

Corporation Counsel, are you able to give a

14

verbal comment?

15

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair.

16

Basically that's what we do now.

That is the

17

current system.

18

Homeowner rate, the property owner has to show proof

19

that the home is that person's principal residence.

20

And we just went through the scenario of various

21

ways to prove that, but if you cannot prove that

22

that your house is your principal residence here on

23

Maui, then you don't qualify for the Homeowner's

24

rate.

25

whatever that may be, for your property.

In order to qualify for the

You get bumped into the highest and best use,
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1

sense we do have separate rates.

It's just that

2

it's not identified as non-resident.

3

you're a

4

qualify for Homeowner's, you fall into one of.the

5

other categories.

Because if

if you're a non-resident and you don't

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Nishiki.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

True and not true, and maybe you need

8

to correct me, but if you owned a home and you don't

9

qualify for homeowner's exemption, okay, that's the

10

only thing you don't and you live out of State.

11

trying -- I'm not trying.

12

is you may not qualify for a homeowneris exemption,

13

but accordingly if you live in California and own a

14

home here, wouldn't

15.

don't pay any extra for the valuation or the --

16

yeah, for the valuation either on the land or the

17

home, do you?

18

I'm

What we may be looking at

besides the exemption, you

That's what we're looking at.

Yeah.

You may qualify for an exemption, but the

19

people here are also looking at a benefit whereby if

20

you do not reside out of State and yet you're

21

willing to pay $500,000 to buy into a place because

22

you got the bucks/ and yet the way Property Tax

23

Division goes it goes, oh, look, you know, John Doe

24

over the Internet saw this beautiful house right

25

near the ocean and he paid a half a million dollars,
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1

okaYr me as the person living there will be -- my

2

valuation and everything else would change on the

3

land portion probably because that person was

4

willing to pay that much in the area that I live.
And it's -- I don't know if it's a stat that

5

can qualify to say that that is the reason why

6

I

7

prices are going sky high here, but I think that

8

it's occurring and I don't see why that person that

9

has the ability to buy a home that lives in

10

California should not have to pay a little more, or

11

giving the resident a little less is how I'd look at

12

it.

13

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Mr. Chair.

Corporat-ion Counsel.
I think that -- maybe I didn't

16

understand your question.

Because when you're -- I

17

was talking about rates and classifications.

18

thought your question was whether or not we could

19

legally have a separate tax rate for a non-resident,

20

and so that's why my answer was, well, that's -- you

21

know, technically that's currently the way we have

22

it right now.

23

valuation, that's something different.

24

asking me is whether or not we can value somebody's

25

property differently because they don't reside here;

So I

But if you're talking about the
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1

is that what your question is, then?

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yes.

3

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Okay, then I'm not prepared to

4

answer that question.

5

were asking, then.

6
7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We'll allow Corporation Counsel time

to consider an appropriate response, Mr. Nishiki.
Okay, anything else, Members?

8
9

Okay.

I didn't understand what you

If not, I

would like to give you a few minutes to look at the

10

handout.

And to be fair also, this handout is a few

11

proposals in relation to a draft bill, that as your

12

Chair I thought I was directed by you to prepare for

13

consideration.

14

and will remain open to a variety of proposals to

15

address the real property tax system, but in the

16

area of home exemptions as well as regarding the

17

Circuit Breaker Credit program, I have prepared,

18

with Staff's support, two bills.

And again, this is considerations

The first one, it would be relating to the

19
20

real property tax home exemption, and the purpose of

21

the draft bill is to increase the amount of the home

22

exemption and to repeal the age-related home

23

exemption when a homeowner attains the age of 60 or

24

older.

25

by Lance shows you various scenarios as well as how

And then the graph that was just handed out
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it would affect the number of homeowners and the

2

percentages regarding various property values,

3

depending, again, upon the exemption.

4

Mr. Nishiki.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah.

So -- yes,

And sorry for interrupting,

6

because that's what -- I figured that you and I were

7

not clear about what I meant when I was talking

8

about exemption.

9

still want to ask, because I don't want it to be

And we may have covered it, but I

10

forgotten if it hasn't been addressed.

11

has to be, Mr. Chairman, whether or not from what

12

the general public testified, we have a system --

13

and I thought we covered it with that tax return,

14

but maybe not.

15

method to prove that someone indeed can get -- can

16

get -- not how much he can get -- can get a home

17

exemption.

18

you're treating people that are coming in for

19

exemptions -- and I heard that they can just say

20

that they qualify, but you don't require any proof.

21

My concern

Whether we have a pretty well secure

Do you believe right now in the way that

So my question is is there a full-proof

22

system that we have in Maui County that actually

23

makes sure that those that are claiming home

24

exemptions are indeed living in that home?

25

they've got to live in the home that they're
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1

claiming an exemption.

2

need to maybe do that property tax thing, or rather

3

that State tax thing.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

MR. OKUMURA:

Do we?

If we don't, then we

Mr. Okumura, would you care to respond?
Mr. Chairman, yeah.

Currently we don't

6

have -- you're -- what you're alluding to are

7

standards which we need to implement.

8

again, as the Director had mentioned, we are

9

checking with City and County of Honolulu who have

We'll

10

implemented a stricter requirements for exemptions,

11

and it's something that we would -- we are

12

definitely going to look into this next year to

13

shore up our home exemption requirements.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, and the reason why I say that,

15

Mr. Chairman, is because then now we're going to

16

give some of these guys that really don't deserve it

17

more -- more breaks with this.

18

going, hey, before we even jump here in this loop,

19

these guys have got to get this home exemption thing

20

down.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And that's why I'm

And that's why, Mr. Nishiki, this, again,

22

is a -- I would just say one part of a multi-faceted

23

approach to the real property system and

24

improvements that we can provide our tax base,

25

whether it be -- you know, and this is specifically
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in the area of residential and specifically geared

2

to qualified homeowners.

3

of you have heard on how to protect not only those

4

that are -- that qualify for real homeowner's

5

exemptions, but to also protect the long-time

6

property owners and families that you have believed

7

and the County has in the past structured a tax

8

system to protect those long-term residential

9

families.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And the concern that each

Yeah.

That is the key of this one consideration,

12

just one consideration.

I'm sure there will be

13

more, whether they come from the Department or they

14

come from individual members.

15

I've prepared for you to look at as a consideration.

16

I'm not going to be asking you for any decision, but

17

this is one approach that I have asked Staff to help

18

me prepare for your -- for you this afternoon and

19

what we've heard about the ability to pay and home

20

exemptions.

21

from property owners depending on property value,

22

including the elderly homeowner.

23

the benefits -- if you see a bracket around the

24

bottom number on the last line, that is a decrease

25

in the amount of taxes paid from the current tax

This is just one that

And so you will see various scenarios

You will see that
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rate, okay.
And the first -- and to be fair,

2

I want you

3

to be aware that the Finance Director, Mr. Regan,

4

did send a response dated November 28th of

5

comments regarding the tax Circuit Breaker as well

6

as Mr .. Erfer's letter and as well as homeowner's

7

exemption.

8

taken certain positions.

9

this proposal that I've presented to you this

of his

And he states his reasons .of why he has
However, I believe that

10

afternoon is for you to be aware of what is one

11

approach and one option to give homeowners relief.

12

And again, I would work with the Department and ask

13

that we need to work on a financial model.

14

this may mean less General Funds, which may mean

15

government would need to be reduced.

16

yes, Mr. Kane.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Because

Okay.

So --

Just on your proposal, and I think

18

you said that you're going to allow us a couple of

19

minutes to review it, and perhaps before we get into

20

that couple of minutes, if you can just help me

21

understand the adjustments to the actual rate in

22

these four scenarios that are given to us,

23

specifically the 5.86 number, which I know is

24

that's the Improved Residential rate.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That is correct.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 12/2/03

1

2

189

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Versus the 3.55, which is the

Homeowner rate, if you live in the home.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Correct, correct.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

But then's some other numbers.

5

Although you've adjusted the homeowner's exemption

6

number on the -- in the scenarios, you've also

7

adjusted -- adjusted the Homeowner rates, 4.63 on

8

the second page, 4.16 on the third page, and on the

9

fourth page another -- so I guess there's multiple

10

changes in each of the scenarios.

11

trying to -- I'm just trying to understand those --

12

those adjustments, the rate adjustment as well as

13

the exemption number itself is -- with the examples

14

you give us.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And so I'm just

If you look at the current situation, the

16

property value and prices homeowners deal with

17

currently and the number of homeowners, that's why

18

you see we have numbers on the bottom under gross

19

value.

2

°

21

22

COUNC I'LMEMBER KANE:
CHAIR HOKAMA:

With 150, then from 150 to 400, 400 to 1

million, 1 million and above.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

Ye s .

Yes.

You will see the breakdown of the 21,800

homeowners.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Your bell curve, yeah.

And the key was how could we address an

3

exemption that would provide relief to the majority

4

of the homeowners within what we consider the impact

5

point, which is more or less, in my review with

6

Staff, around the $400,000 mark.
Lance, you have a comment?

7

8
9

MR. TAGUCHI:

Thank you, Chair Hokama.

Basically, if I

can kind of explain some of the assumptions and

10

things that are made with these schedules.

11

upon correspondence from Bruce Erfer, who was -- who

12

was here at our last meeting -- and based upon the

13

responses from Committee -- the Committee in terms

14

of areas that they wanted to proceed, knowing that

15

this is such a broad area and we'd be looking into

16

pieces of it to make it more digestible, what we

17

have here is basically a schedule which tries to

18

show the relationships between rate, homeowner

19

exemption, and the elderly exemption.

20

to show you the effects that movements in rate and

21

exemptions may cause among various taxpayers.

22

kind of want to give you broad example of various

23

different people and how they would be affected.

24
25

Based

We're trying

So we

The first sheet assumes an increase in rate
equivalent to Improved Residential at 5.86.
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1

upon that, if we keep a revenue neutral position

2

in other words, using Fiscal Year end 2004 and

3

remaining at that revenue amount, we could increase

4

the homeowner exemption to 157,201, and the

5

corresponding effects of that will show you net

6

net effect of changes at the bottom.

7

at the first page, Homeowner A who has a $150,000

8

home would benefit from a 397,000 -- $397 reduction

9

in tax.

10

So if you look

And if you look at the other end of the

scale, there's going to be increases in taxes.

11

The concept in this, following Bruce Erfer's

12

recommendations, was that the homeowner benefits in

13

two ways under current real property tax law.

14

is they have an exemption amount currently of

15

$50,000, but they also benefit from a lower

16

Homeowner rate.

17

necessarily benefit because that's their rate, but

18

the fact of the matter is homeowners pay a rate of

19

$3.55 currently, as opposed to $5.86 for improved

20

residential.

21

providing the benefit for homeowners entirely in the

22

rate itself.

23

the exemption itself and not in the rate.

24

kind of gives you an idea of that relationship.

25

One

Some may argue that they don't

So this would have been the effect of

No, I'm sorry, not in the rate but in

The second page is

So this

moving towards trying
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1

to see what would happen if we tried to not change

2

everything all at once.

3

bring the rate up to $4.63 and increase the

4

homeowner's exemption to $120,000.

5

same formulas that run to show you the different

6

effects on the different types of taxpayers.

7

once again, the idea was to -- according to

8

Mr. Erfer's letter, to reduce the benefit that was

9

caused by the lower Homeowner rate and to make that

10

In other words, we would

And it's the

And

benefit more in the exemption side of it.
And the -- the third example, once again, is

11

12

moving the rate to 4.16.

13

here is as you move the rate -- the less you move

14

the rate, the more the benefit will be spread across

15

homeowners, different types of homeowners in terms

16

of valuation.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18
19

And basically what you see

Say that again.

I'm sorry,

Mr. Chair.
MR. TAGUCHI:

The

if you reduce -- in other words, if

20

you don't take the rate and move it up all the way

21

to improved residential, what effectively you do is

22

that you bring -- you will affect less amount of

23

homeowners because the higher value properties will

24

not get an increase in rate up until a certain

25

point.

In Bruce Erfer's letter, what he talked
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1

about was because to do it all at nnce would be --

2

cause considerable change in the amount people were

3

paying.

4

majority of people.

5

The idea was trying not to affect the

The final sheet primarily shows what would

6

happen if we took the middle rate, but if you look

7

under about the 12th line down or so it says,

8

homeowner's exemption.

9

caption after revision of rate and exemption, you

It says -- it's under the

10

look at the title saying homeowner's exemption, what

11

occurs here is that if you were not to keep a

12

revenue neutral position -- in other words, you

13

would have a reduction in your total real property

14

tax revenue for the County, so if you gave the

15

average -- if you gave a homeowner a $30,000

16

increase in exemption and the County would suffer

17

the reduction in revenue for the County, that

18

$30,000 per homeowner would amount to about a $3

19

million reduction in total County revenue.

20

gives you an idea of how -- how much the effect

21

the effect of the increase in exemption affects

22

total County revenue.

23

But that

So in other words, if you gave $30,000 more

24

of a homeowner's exemption, it would result in a net

25

decrease of $3 million, but you can see the effects
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1

of these changes to where at that level you would

2

not affect the elderly homeowner.

3

take away their elderly homeowner deduction! they

4

will still have a net decrease in tax based upon

5

Fiscal Year end 2004 numbers.

6

what this schedule does.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

10

Even though you

So that's basically

Mr. Kane.
That doesn't take into account

anticipated assessments for our next fiscal cycle of
'05.

Can you try and put that into this discussion?

11

And let's look at the final page.

Because that

12

talks about us losing $3 million.

And so would

13

there somehow be an anticipated balancing or close

14

to it?

15

projection of us having increased revenue every year

16

that we've been experiencing.

17

increasing our revenues.

18

assessments or is that because we're getting more

19

units on line?

20

numbers

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Because we're not taking into account the

I think we have been

And is that because of

So! I mean! just from sheer

It's a combination.
-- there's a combination there.

So

23

what are our projections! first of all?

24

that was something that was in our docket for the

25

'04 discussion! there's projections that we're
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1

looking at.

How does that play into this, where we

2

could actually accomplish this and still not -- by

3

basing it on projections, not lose the $3 million in

4

revenue.

5

that?

6

for next fiscal year just for the sake of this

7

discussion to understand that we're not going to

8

lose.

9

homeowner, we benefit the guys, based on this, even

Mr. Chair, you foll'ow where I'm going with

I'm just trying to incorporate the projection

We give this, we benefit the elderly

10

if we raise the rate up to 4.63 from 3.55.

11

what you're doing, correct?

12

4.63.

13

everybody from zero to 400,000 homeowners are going

14

to be saving money.

15

losing $3 million, if we use the projection, is that

16

going to be reduced?

17

loss, is that going to be mitigated from utilizing

18

the projection of next fiscal year?

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. TAGUCHI:

That's

So we raised it up to

In this case we're losing 3 million, but

Now, because we're going to be

That loss, that 3 million

Lance.
Yes, Councilmember Kane, the assumption is

21

correct.

There will be probably new inventory that

22

comes on line based upon subdivisions and other

23

properties that have been developed.

24

will probably be some other aspects where revenues

25

will be increased, ~ecause I believe that there is

There also
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an appreciation in value, probably the majority of

2

homeowners will have an increase in their valuation,

3

I would believe, but I would defer to the Real

4

Property Tax Division on that.

5

this where

6

doesn't -- my schedule doesn't account for

7

homeowners that maybe would not be able to utilize

8

the 'full exemption, in this case of 150,000.

9

their property values were below that, those

The other portion of

in an effort to be conservative, it

If

10

exemptions, you know, would not have been lost.

11

to answer your question in a brief way, yeah, yes, I

12

believe that there should be more increase in

13

revenue which may offset the $3 million, but it is

14

unknown at this time.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No, and I understand that.

So

And

16

finally,

just to tie in, that would also tie into

17

the question that I asked before the break about the

18

update of the backlog that Finance is working

19

towards bringing up to date as of this month, at the

20

end of this month, and again that would -- although

21

it's an unknown, it's -- because the effort is to

22

achieve -- I think it was a two-and-a-half-year

23

backlog that we were looking at, that obviously

24

that's going to have some

25

mitigating impact to that $3 million loss that we're

I would use the word
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figuring in this final chart.

2

is the appropriate time for that question to be

3

answered t Mr. Chair t is up to you.

4

the questions.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

But whenever t againt

Thank you for

And againt Members t for -- for Staff t it

6

was hard to deal with assumptions t and so I agreed

7

to a snapshot of something that we were working with

8

todaYt and this is what we know of todaYt not

9

including the new inventorYt not to take into

10

account new assessed valuation for the upcoming

11

budget considerations t but what we're dealing with

12

today and so that you could -- so we could come up

13

with some numbers that you could see whether it made

14

sense or not to provide relief for the short term in

15

the exemption areat okay.

16

is the other part of the exemption areat which is

17

enforcement and ensuring the integrity in those that

18

qualify for the exemption t that Mr. Nishiki has made

19

it a very strong crusade pointt if I can state it

20

that way.

21

Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And then of course there

Yes t Ms. Johnson.
This may be a question for

22

Corporation Counselt but I know we've been talking

23

about the homeowner exemption kind of being almost

24

like our kama'aina discount t if you will.

25

wondering is because I'm looking at those different
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categories, if we were to separate the home, the

2

actual home from the value of the land, would we be

3

able to actually apply on the value of the house?

4

Let's'say you're a homeowner but you don't

5

qualify because your home is valued at a million

6

dollars or more for the homeowner exemption, simply

7

on the basis of the valuation of the home.

8

looking so much at the land, because that's where a

9

lot of our local people are land rich and cash poor,

I'm not

10

but I'm looking at somebody who maybe they are a

11

local person, but anybody in my estimation,

12

Mr. Chair, that can afford to have a million dollar

13

home generally is able to pay a larger proportion of

14

tax than somebody who maybe lives in a more modest

15

home but has increasing land values which caused

16

this continual asses'sment to go up.

17

I'm

18

there a discriminatory problem

19

basing it on the actual valuation of the home?

20

would we have any difficulty in saying that you

21

don't get the homeowner exemption if you have a home

22

that's above a certain value?

23

~sking,

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So I guess what

in short and sweet version, would be is
~hat

we would have

Mr. Director or Corp. Counsel, any

24

comments?

25

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

I'm trying to think.
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could put additional requirements in the ordinance

2

as to how to qualify for the homeowner's exemption,

3

so I don't think that that would be a problem.

4

I think that when I had talked to Real Property Tax

5

about this issue, I believe that the exemption is

6

applied -- isn't it applied to the house first?

7

It's applied to the house first, and then if there's

8

anything left, then that gets applied to the land.

9

So I don't know if that's kind of what you were

10

11

And

trying to get toward.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes, it would be, but the one
that I would just

12

thing I'm looking at that is

13

like to -- if it's possible, anybody that has let's

14

say a home

15

an example.

16

million dollars or more does not qualify for the

17

homeowner exemption at all.

18

they're local or whether they're off island.

19

the only reason I'm saying that, Mr. Chair, is there

20

are some local people who have expressed to me that

21

if they could afford to buy or have -- in some cases

22

these people do have homes that are worth a million

23

dollars -- they've expressed they don't mind paying

24

a greater share of that burden because they have the

25

financial wherewithal to do that.

and I'll just use a million dollars as
Anyone that has a home that is 1

I don't care whether
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And from a fiscal standpoint I would say that

1

I'd kind of

2

would be great if we could do that.

3

like a -- and I guess going back to the financial

4

model, I'd like to know if we just eliminated the

5

homeowner exemption for everybody whose home was 1

6

million dollars and above, what would be the impact

7

of doing that?

8

they're owner occupied or just look at it from a

9

fiscal perspective entirely.

And then not worry about whether

And where would that

10

leave us and would we have a problem defending that

11

if we were to -- because I'm sure some people

12

wouldn't like it, they'd say, well, you're

13

discriminating against me because I have a home

14

that's more expensive.

15

So, you know, I -- I want to see if there is

16

any fairness issue.

I personally don't think there

17

is because we're already saying, well, off island or

18

homeowner occupant versus, you know, somebody that

19

is buying it for an investment and they don't live

20

in it.

21

go down that road, what is going to be the benefit,

22

if any, and what would be the defense that we would

23

have in terms of someone contesting that?

So I -- I just want to make sure that if we

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Corporation Counsel.
I'll let the Department speak on
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1

the benefit part of it, because I'm not sure of, you

2

know, what that would result in, but I think that it

3

would be possible to, you know, have limitations

4

that

5

this

6

Circuit Breaker's based on finances.

7

you know, the age category.

8

of -- I don't think that -- in other words, I guess

9

what I'm saying is that I don't think that there

on the homeowner's exemption.
lS

all based on finances.

You know,

You know, the
There's the

I mean, there's lot

10

would be a problem with defending, you know, having

11

put some kind of cap

12

talking about, a cap on the value of the -- of the

13

house in order to qualify for homeowner's exemption.

14

I think that the other consideration, though,

I guess is what you're

15

is that the way that the current system is, that

16

homeowner's exemption is linked to the rate.

17

that's the other, you know, part of it, you know, as

18

set forth in these examples that Council should also

19

take a look at is because they're linked together,

20

once you qualify for the exemption, you also get

21

this lower rate.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Right.

So

And that may take a while

23

for the Department to be able to actually compute

24

what that may be, because you probably have to do a

25

search.

But personally, I would like to look at
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1

that option and look at that and see if we could not

2

achieve at least some equity and provide some relief

3

and then possibly look at maybe even providing a

4

lower rate for people, then, that do have a

5

homeowner's exemption, if we're looking at keeping

6

just zero in terms of our -- of our rate, you know,

7

where we're just keeping equal to where we are right

8

now.

9

then we could look at that, but I'd be very

If we want to increase additional revenues,

10

interested in that, because I believe that as a

11

general rule people that can afford to purchase a $1

12

million home, as a general rule do have the ability

13

to withstand, you know, that greater financial

14

burden.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Mr. Mateo.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Lance, if I

17

could ask Lance a follow-up question regarding the

18

four scenarios that you presented.

19

scenario comes with $3 million reduction In

20

revenues.

21

do they also have similar reductions in revenues?

22
23

MR. TAGUCHI:

The fourth

The other four scenarios that you offer,

Councilmember Mateo, no, they do not.

They

assume a revenue neutral position.

24

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

OkaYr

thank you.

Any other questions on the handout?
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1

not, I would like to ask the Department if they have

2

any comments?

3

that -- again, inform the members that the

4

Department did send a November 28 written response

5

to the Committee and it is in your binders.

6

ask Mr. Regan if there's any comments he wishes to

7

share at this time?

8
9

MR. REGAN:

Again, to be fair,

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I want you to know

I would

This model that was

produced by Lance is an excellent tool that we could

10

use to try to make some determinations of what the

11

effect would be on increasing the homeowner's

12

exemption, but I guess in my letter one of the

13

things that I wanted to make mention to was the

14

amount of benefit.

15

in the letter, but essentially what I was trying to

16

get across was that in the original letter by

17

Mr. Erfer he represents that there's a -- a large

18

discrepancy in terms of the benefit that's received

19

from the Improved Residential rate versus the

20

Residential or the Homeowner rate, and that's true.

21

But what we should be -- to me, at least the

And you can read the explanation

22

way that I felt when I was looking at this!

23

something just didn't sit right with me in terms of

24

the term benefit, because when you talk about

25

benefit, you're talking about, well, how much is
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1

this person receiving from the homeowner's

2

exemption?

3

that that person is receiving?

4

across the board if you look at the Homeowner rate

5

versus

with the homeowner's exemption and

6

without.

I mean it's basically -- and that's what I

7

kind of explain in my letter was that, you know,

8

everyone pretty much received the same amount of

9

benefit.

What is the reduction in tax basically
And it's uniform

I mean not pretty much, they do.

I

10

apologize.

But it's about $177.50 per taxpayer for

11

those people that are taking the exemption.
So I understand where Mr. Erfer is coming

12
13

from and where Lance is coming from when he's

14

expressing this benefit, but you need to understand

15

that they're comparing the Improved Residential rate

16

to the Homeowner rate, and sometimes that can kind

17

of -- I don't know I guess cloud things.

18

wanted to -- my point was to compare apples to

19

apples, versus apples to, you know, mountain apples.

20

I don't know.

21

not exactly the same, so I wanted to express that in

22

my letter and I hope, you know, that was understood.

23

In addition, you know, we did -- we were able

So I just

I mean, they're similar, but they're

24

to do some calculations, some very simplistic

25

modeling, which was requested as -- for Mr. Erfer's

RA~H
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1

second letter, and we were able to confirm that.

2

fact this number that's being used here keeping

3

revenue neutral, 157,201 for the homeowner's

4

exemption at the higher Improved Residential rate,

5

is in fact the number that we also came up with

6

as

7

be some other adjustments that we may want to make

8

to this

9

this I was thinking, well, how many of these elderly

on the Department level.

In

So I think there may

to the model in that as I was reviewing

10

homeowners that are -- that are here are actually

11

taking advantage of the CBC, of the Circuit Breaker

12

Credit, you know, and how does that equate to this

13

model?

14

something that we need to kind of expand on.

And I don't see it here and that may be

So the Department would be more than happy to

15

16

work with -- with Council in maybe expanding the

17

model a little bit more to include some additional

18

data so that we get, I don't know, maybe a more -- I

19

don't want to say realistic, but I guess a better

20

picture of what we're actually looking at and we can

21

try to make it a little bit more complex.

22

be more than happy to work with Lance in doing that

23

for you, Mr. Chair.

24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

So we'd

The Chair appreciates your

comments as well as your -- your willingness to work
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1

with us to come up with some improved

2

recommendations.
Members/ any other questions regarding the

3
4

handout?

And again/ this is the Chair's first

5

attempt to provide to you one way to approach

6

short-term relief to a specific category/ which is

7

homeowneDs.

8

any comments at this time?

9

regarding concerns over the added definition of

If not/ I would also ask if you have
We did receive comments

10

disposabl;e income in the second draft bill relating

11

to the

12

COUNCILMEMBER K(ANE:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER

15

r~al

property tax Circuit Breaker Credit.
Mr.

Mr. Kane.
~E:

Yeah/ I apologize/ and I know you're

trying to move forward with this/ and I was trying
!

16

to formul!ate a question in my mind before we moved
I

17

forward.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

!Sure/ not a problem.

19

COUNCILMEMBER NANE:

In your handout, I know it discusses

I

20

a revenue! neutral approach on the first three and

21

then the 8 million.

22

being a cpnsideration in Mr. Erfer's presentation.

23

Was that part of it/ that he was looking at making

And I wasn't aware of that

I!

24

adjustments to that -- the rate?

25

must have missed that.

Because -- and I
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

MR. TAGUCHI:

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

Mr. Taguchi.
Yes, Councilmember Kane, in his proposal --

proposal?

5

MR. TAGUCHI:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

You're looking in regards to his -The original submittal.

8

15th_

9

Mr. Chair.

10
11
12

The A proposal, correct, that first

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yeah, I'm looking at the October

Is that the wrong one?

And I apologize,

He did send us two, an updated version as

well as the
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

He had an October 15th and I think

13

connected to that he has a November 7th, and I was

14

just wondering, because I think the November 7th he

15

talks about --

16
17
18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, October 15th is his original

submittal to us.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And so in that one he talks about the

19

adjustment of the tax rate.

20

the $5.20 -- he's using a different rate than what

21

you're using in your example, but he's looking at

22

the homeowner's exernption and the rate combined

23

being adjusted in his -- in his example?

24
25

MR. TAGUCHI:

That's where he says

I believe in his example A on his October

15th letter he notes that the -- in the second
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1

sentence it says, the homeowner not only deducts a

2

minimum of 50,000 from the assessment -- assessed

3

billing value, but also lowers the rate applied to

4

the total land and building value from .586 percent

5

to .355 percent.

6

That's the -- it's supposed to be $5 --

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

MR. TAGUCHI:

9

10

5.86.

Yeah, but in his example, that's what he's

referring to, the fact that once again he perceives
it as having a dual benefit.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

MR. TAGUCHI:

13

The percentage is not correct.

Right, a double dip.

Once an exemption, once because you benefit

from a lower rate.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

MR. TAGUCHI:

I think the

Go ahead.

-- the Finance Director is looking at it as

16

the exemption is the amount of benefit and the rate

17

is just the rate for all homeowners.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And my clarification, Mr. Chair, is

19

so Mr.

Mr. Regan, you're pointing out in your

20

number

response to number 2, the second

21

paragraph, and that's where you're talking about the

22

flaw; is that correct?

23

MR. REGAN:

Yeah.

I'm just trying to explain t0at when we

24

look at benefit, we should be comparing similar, you

25

know, numbers here.

And rather than taking Improved
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1

Residential and then trying to derive a benefit, we

2

should be taking the Homeowner rate, per se, and

3

deriving a benefit with the exemption and without

4

the exemption, that being the actual true benefit

5

that's received through the homeowner exemption.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So what the Chair through his Staff

7

has provided as a matter of record, does that

8

provide you with I guess an idea of what we're

9

trying to achieve or working towards a consideration

10

of a proposal that's being -- that's on the table

11

for us by the Chair?

12

MR. REGAN:

Let me, if I may, Chair.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

MR. REGAN:

Mr. Director.

I just want to say that I understand the

15

what Lance is proposing or what the Chair is

16

proposing, and it makes sense.

17

wanted to make it clear that the true benefit should

18

be derived by looking at -- at least from my

19

perspective, should be derived by looking at the

20

Homeowner rate with the exemption and without- the

21

exemption, rather than comparing the improved

22

residential rate to the Homeowner rate with

23

exemption.

24

gained, dollar benefit gained if you compare

25

improved residential rate to Homeowner rate with

It's just that I

There will obviously be a larger benefit
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1

exemption and you go up in value.

2

have a larger dollar benefit if you compare it that

3

way, but if you actually look at the Homeowner-rate

4

without the exemption and then the Homeowner rate

5

with the exemption, irregardless of value, it's

6

going to be the same amount of benefit.

7

know, I understand -- I understand what -- what's

8

being presented here and either -- either way is

9

not -- it's not incorrect.

10

way and one wrong way.

11

look at the benefits.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

You're going to

So, you

There's not one right

It's just that it's how you
So--

And so -- and I'm sorry, on the last

13

page where the Chair's proposal shows the net effect

14

of changes where it's bracketed out where from

15

Homeowners A, B, and C, which is from zero to

16

400,000, as well as the Elderly Homeowners Band C

17

are also bracketed, which I think as the Chair shows

18

here in his graph -- or his numbers under gross

19

value, that approximately 83 percent of the public,

20

or roughly 18,000 of the 21,800 homeowners, would

21

benefit in a reduction, and that's what you're

22

portraying in this graph, correct, Mr. Chair?

23

mean, understanding that there's a $3 million less

24

in revenue.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I

Well, if you take it from anything million
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dollars and below

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4
5
6

-- you're looking at 99 percent of the

property owners.
So I was just looking at the 400 000

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

1

and below.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

99 percent.

That would be 83 percent.
I mean that's -- yeahl rightl so

83 -- 83 percent.

Mr. Regan, did you provide any comments

10

I

any

11

particular position on is it too early or is that

12

something when we get -- move forward that you're

13

going to be able to provide us with specific

14

comments with respects to this proposed

15

consideration?

16

but I think this is just a graphic to illustrate to

17

us if we were to incorporate these numbers that you

18

have here

19

we have before us today for discussion.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

l

I don't know if this is proposal

I

Mr. Chair, into your proposed bill that

Because

l

you know, wheD we had testimonYI

21

some testifiers came from a very simplistic approach

22

and just said increase the exemption.

23

know, I mean, we -- remember even the late Dyke

24

Kondo fought for $10,000 morel feeling that that

25

would make a difference for people in the 70 age
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1

bracket and above.

In a simplistic way, if

2

valuation was -- had a little bit more, I would say,

3

controls, it might work out better.

4

there's so many factors that impact real property

5

tax that -- the Division and the Department will

6

agree.

7

at assessment, you're looking at rate, you're

8

looking at enforcement to ensure people are in the

9

right categories.

But then again,

You're looking at valuation, you're looking

I mean, there's so many issues

10

that impact the revenue.

11

to do is to find ways to address the various impact

12

points and trying to present to you something that

13

still makes sense and we can help the community

14

understand what we're trying to do to bring back the

15

fairness and rebuild greater integrity into the

16

system.

17

You know, all I'm trying

And so for me, Members, you know, the other

18

thing I'm going to throw in the mix is that, you

19

know, while we've talked about exemption and rate

20

right now, we also have COMET and their point of

21

view of -- of the impact by capping assessed

22

valuation, which is the annual appreciation of your

23

property.

24

do the models, I have -- you know, I really don't

25

know what the benefits and disadvantages are to

So if we do it that way, again, until we
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present to you.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We have to do the analysis, bottom

line.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Right.

But what I wanted to present to you

5

this afternoon is that from the previous meetings

6

where we have talked about exemptions, where we've

7

talked about Circuit Breaker, the two bills that

8

have been drafted for your review today is one

9

approach, and I presented -- you know, I asked the

10

staff to help present it so that you could see a way

11

to quantify some of the impacts by keeping certain

12

things static and then we can make some adjustments

13

for it.

14

adding to this model what dollar amounts may be

15

derived from the Circuit Breaker and then how that

16

would adjust overall revenue picture is a good

17

suggestion, and so I will look forward to working

18

with the Director and his people to give you that

19

information also.

20

I think the Department's comment of maybe

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yes.

I'll just make a finishing -- I just

21

want to thank you, Mr. Chairman, for allowing this

22

expanded discussion and providing the flexibility

23

for us.

24

it is not to jump into it but to be deliberate in

25

moving forward and providing us that flexibility to

Because I know you understand how important

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

BF 12/2/03

214

1

gain the

enough knowledge for us to make a

2

decision on these things.

3

going to

4

back to that balloon r you know r when you squeeze

5

'emr

6

don't know.

7

it.

Because obviously it's

you know r like you said r it all comes

it impacts other places.

And. until we know r we

So we have to -- we have to talk about

So thank you for allowing the flexibility.
(

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson.

One of the things I think that

10

this discussion is doing this afternoon is allowing

11

us to have that time.

12

want to hear the testimonYr because I think that's

13

what's also helped to get us to this pointr but we

14

haven't had the benefit of having the full

15

complement of Council members in attendance today.

16

I think that for mer I would like to

17

where we could actually begin implementing r because r

18

as I said earlier r time is really critical at this

19

point.

20

at least make an attempt to bring this forward to

21

the full Council r we will be back again and we will

22

have lost another year and the frustration level

23

will be growing even greater in the community.

Because so many times we do

kn~w

from you

If we don't take some type of an action r or

24

So if your intent is to look at something

25

simple that we can do at least at this level and
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1

move either one or both of these proposals forward

2

for consideration of the full Council, I don't have

3

a problem with that.

4

not going to be maybe even a

5

think that as long as it's not going to be harmful

6

in terms of our revenues and it would provide some

7

additional relief for the people that have expressed

8

extreme frustration of not having that kind of

9

relief, I have no problem in moving forward.

I think that it would -- it's
perm~nent

thing, but I

And I just wanted to hear from you what you

10

11

would like to do to accommodate the requests of the

12

public but also look at what we have here and see if

13

there isn't some action that we can take.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I would say first, to be fair, we need to

15

ask the Department what is a realistic timetable?

16

And I believe we maybe have asked this earlier,

17

Mr. Director and Mr. Okumura, but a realistic

18

timetable for the Department to implement any

19

revision that the Council may adopt is, in your

20

opinion, what, one year?

21

before, I would say, what! December 31st, because

22

then it would be applied to the following year's

23

property tax bills?

24

understanding?

25

MR. REGAN:

And it has to be done

Would that be a correct

The Administrator is saying, yeah, about one
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year, Mr. Chair.
So no matter what we do, Members, if you --

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

you know, the second point, though, I can share with

4

you is that -- and then what you're leading up,

5

Members, to and what the public is going to be able

6

to understand is your question leads up to the main

7

point of how will the County fund what it is

8

required to provide?

9

from fees for services, which means if you can

Okay, because we had testimony

10

afford it, you can have that service, and if you

11

can't, well, too bad for you.

12

the spectrum of what we believe we need to provide

13

as a communi ty and as a government 'to everyone

14

regardless of a financial status.

To the other end of

So I would say, Members, if you believe that

15

in dealing with the ultimate -- that we

16

we are

17

have to come up with an ultimate amount of resources

18

for the County to function and we're assuming we

19

have an acceptable degree of efficiency in providing

20

those services, then the quickest way is in the

21

upcoming budget deliberations where through the rate

22

we will impact revenue.

23

the rate.

24

public hearings and we come up with the rate and

25

then the department will take over once we set the

Because that's when we set

After we go through that, then we do our

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

BF 12/2/03

217

1

rate.

That is the quickest short-term impact you

2

can give to the tax base.
When you adjust the rate/ are we going to

3
4

adjust one category/ we going to adjust all

5

categories?

6

all of you today.

7

balloon/ you're going to create a bulge some place

8

else.

9

question/ is that group that's going to pay that

10
11

Because I had the balloons ready for
When you squeeze one part of the

And if -- that bulge then has to be the

bulge now fairer to them as a tax category?

Yes.

If I were to let's say right

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

now -- or if we as a body were to say that the

13

Department were to not give any homeowner's

14

exemptions for anyone whose home let's say combined

15

with their ohana, for example/ totaled $1 million/

16

and I'm not talking about the land/ but just the

17

homes themselves/ what kind of an -- you know/ like

18

is that a major thing for that kind of a measure to

19

be implemented?

20

whether they could qualify for the exemption or not.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

MR. OKUMURA:

Because we're really talking about

Department/ do you have a response?
Mr. Chair/ yes, your question is if we are

23

able to -- if we were to make that -- you were to

24

make that decision to disallow home exemption for

25

properties million dollars and above is that --
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah, but only the home, not the

2

whole land and home combined, just the, home itself,

3

and if it was the home combined with an ohana.

4

Where I'm looking at just the improvements on the

5

real estate.

6

MR. OKUMURA:

Oh, just the dwelling itself?

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

MR. OKUMURA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Right, not the land value.

It would be possible.
Okay.

And then the other thing

10

would be on the other side, which would be the

11

guess the Circuit Breaker.

12

home that was $1 million or 750,000, you couldn't

13

get the Circuit Breaker.

14

not too difficult to implement?

15

MR. OKUMURA:

I

If you had, again, a

Is that something that is

We have a completed -- in fact we're in the

16

process of examining the Circuit Breaker applicants,

17

and it's going to be within the next couple months

18

our Department needs to notify those people who are

19

qualified or not.

20

would mean we'll have to review all the 700 to 800

21

applicants that have submitted for Circuit Breaker.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So to make that change now it

So you do not have -- in the

23

Circuit Breaker qualifications that you have

24

currently, you're telling me that you don't have the

25

land separated from the dwelling and you couldn't
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1

just press a button and say, well, okay, X number of

2

dwellings that are 750,000 or more?

3
4

5

MR. OKUMURA:

No.

She would have to -- our collections

section will have to review each application again.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But when you get your tax bill,

6

doesn't it show a value for your land and a value

7

for your home?

8

MR. OKUMURA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

10

MR. OKUMURA:

No, your tax bill is just one tax bill.
Oh, I thought we had --

Assessed value you're talking is separate.

11

When we send out our assessment notices in March --

12

March 15th, it will show you a valuation break up of

13

land and building.

14

just

'15

However, in your tax bill we

you just get a lump sum, yeah.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Well, I guess I'm not

16

expressing myself properly, then, because what I'm

17

looking at is the assessment.

18

other words, if you're filing for a Circuit Breaker

19

and the assessed value of your home is 750,000 or

20

greater, I'm -- I'm just, you know, really thinking

21

that you shouldn't be able to get a Circuit Breaker

22

if your home is three quarters of a million dollars.

23

MR. OKUMURA:

So let's say, in

What we're comparing it with is your 2002.

24

Your calculation of your Circuit Breaker is based on

25

your 2002 taxes, so we'd have to go back and
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recalculate it to compare it to the 2004.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Oh, I see, because it's a look

back.

4

MR. OKUMURA:

Right, right.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, that's what you're doing.

6

So you would have to be using the previous year's

7

valuation?

8

MR. OKUMURA:

Right.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But even at that, when you're

10

looking at using the previous year's valuation, you

11

would be able, I would think

12

your home doesn't appreciate in value.

13

goes down and your land goes up.

14

generally true?

15

MR. OKUMURA:

It depends on our index.

because generally
It usually

Isn't that

You know, I mean,

16

we have an index every year appreciation for a cost

17

of building, but also we have depreciation, so it

18

kind of negates each other, but maybe about 1 or 2

19

percent increase.

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

21

MR. OKUMURA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay, well --

There is a difference.
Well, I think if I'm understanding

23

you correctly, Lance, it's that you wouldn't want to

24

maybe do that because people have filed for this

25

exemption based on a certain set of facts and then
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now if you change the rules in midstream, that

2

wouldn't be fairi is that what you're saying?

3

MR. OKUMURA:

Yes.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

MR. OKUMURA:

Okay.

In fact we have about 100 that she's waiting

6

for.

7

she's able to make that determination, then we will

8

send the letters out saying who -- you're qualified

9

for Circuit Breaker for this.

10

They have to reply and that -- you know, after

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Well, then on the Circuit

11

Breaker that, Mr. Chair, would probably have to be

12

something that, because of the way it's structured,

13

something that came in, you know, let's say a

14

subsequent tax year.

15

in just perhaps trying to move forward with

16

something of that sort and see what the tax

17

implication would be.

18

and we just said everybody over that valuation, just

19

on the home, just on the dwellings, would not be

20

able to qualify for that exemption

21

that additional revenue would be generated might be

22

able to give us some flexibility, then, in setting a

23

lower rate and not cutting our own throat and

24

putting some of the savings where it really

25

genuinely should be occurring.

But I would be very interested

Because if that were the case

l

perhaps whatever

So that's my only
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1

thought in that one area.

2

too complicated and we've got to go through more

3

steps, I'm just trying to think of a way that we

4

could give ourselves some flexibility during the

5

budget process.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

If this other thing is

Any other questions for the

7

Department or Staff at this time?

Any closing

8

comments before the Chair adjourns the meeting for

9

the day?

I would just -- again, to be as a

10

reminder, Members, if you do have comments or

11

suggestions or questions that you have, whether or

12

not on the two bills, the home exemption

13

consideration or the Circuit Breaker proposal, which

14

is the addition of a definition for disposable

15

income, to please make it known to myself or the

16

Staff so that we can follow through and be prepared

17

for the next meeting.

18

We will have a meeting on December 16th.

It

19

won't be a long meeting, but the Chair has a few

20

items that he feels is important to be taken up

21

before the end of the calendar year, and that will

22

be the last meeting for the Committee for this

23

calendar year, the 16th at 9:00 a.m.

24

Tamara?

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Anything else,

Yes, Mr. Kane.
I'm sorry, so this item you're
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1

planning on bringing back on that 16th meeting or,

2

I'm sorry, I didn't hear that part?

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I know we scheduled it, because I have a

4

request from the Budget Director.

5

help inform the Committee?

6

MS. KOLLER:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Tamara, can you

I believe we -- the

7

Committee will be receiving some ordinances at the

8

next Council meeting that we need to look at.

9

is on the Nishida property and also this BF-22 is

10

One

going to be rescheduled.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, great.

Thank you, Chair.

Okay, so I would ask, again, Members if you

13

can make your comments and questions to the

14

Committee Staff or your Chairman, we will follow

15

through.

16

We thank Director Regan, Mr. Okumura,

17

Ms. Martin, thank you.

18

Ms. Johnson.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Corporation Counsel.

Yes,

The only thing I would like the

20

members to consider is the comment that was made

21

today with regard to how the homeowner's exemption

22

is applied.

23

you know, there's some merit to both, but I also

24

think that from the perspective of the individuals

25

that participated in the evolution of how that was

And I read Mr. Regan's response, and,
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to be applied, if there is any relief that we could

2

give in the land valuation and looking at that,

3

would like the members to consider maybe, if there

4

is any clarification that we need or that we could

5

make, and actually direct the Department to just go

6

back to the valuation or at least clarify in the

7

ordinance what that valuation is to be and how it's

8

to operate.

I

I would really like to do that, because

9

10

obviously that is hurting, at least from what we've

11

heard today and from other people that have sent us

12

emailsandcomments.itis adversely impacting some

13

of these people, where they don't really have a

14

rental.

15

maybe if we could do that,

16

would affect our overall revenue, though.

17

the -- if the Administration could let us know that

18

what kind of financial impact that is, if they have

19

any idea what that's going to be, I'd really like to

20

hear that at the next meeting.

21

to the past practice, I would prefer to do that and

22

not hurt people who are desperately in need of that

23

kind of relief, but if it's going to dramatically

24

change the revenue stream, then we also need to know

25

that.

They do have an additional unit.

And so

I don't know how that
And so if

Because if we return
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay, thank you.

Anything else, Members?

Any closing comments, Mr. Regan?

3

MR. REGAN:

No, no comments, Chair.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Okay, thank you again for being with us.

5

Thank you, Members.

6

was very healthy discussion and questions.

7

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (excused: RC, MJM, and CT)

8

ACTION:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

It's a long day, but I think it

ADJOURN:

DEFER pending further discussion.

This meeting is adjourned.

(Gavel) .

4:30 p.m.
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I, Jessica R. Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervisioni that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I

further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16
17

DATED this 5th day of January, 2004, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.
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